****

**Ministry of Finance**

Republic of Maldives

**Request for Bids**

**Procurement of Hazmat Equipment for Fire and Rescue**

**TES/2023/W-019**

**MV-MONPI-396803-GO-RFB**

**(One-Envelope Bidding Process)**

Issued by: National Tender

Ministry of Finance

Republic of Maldives

This document is subject to copyright.

This document may be used and reproduced for non-commercial purposes only. Any commercial use, including without limitation reselling, charging to access, redistribute, or for derivative works such as unofficial translations based on this document is not allowed.

**Revisions**

**July 2023**

This SPD applies only to the procurement of *off-the- shelf* Goods subject to international competitive procurement.

This SPD requires that the successful bidder shall submit the **Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form** in accordance with the requirements of the RFB.

**June 2021**

This version includes provisions to ensure that a firm disqualified by the Bank for non-compliance with SEA/SH obligations is not awarded a contract. Qualification requirements have been enhanced. A few editorial enhancements have also been made.

**August 2020**

This revision dated August 2020 incorporates contractual provisions on social aspects. A few edits have also been made.

**October 2017**

This revision dated October 2017 incorporates new provisions on beneficial ownership and Direct Payment.

**January 2017**

This revision dated January 2017 includes a template for notification of intention to award a contract. A few editorial enhancements have also been made.

**July 2016**

This revision dated July 2016 incorporates a number of changes reflecting the Procurement Regulations for IPF Borrowers, July 2016.

**April 2015**

This revision dated April 2015 expands paragraph (j) of Section IV Letter of Bid on eligibility of Bidders.

**March 2013**

This revision dated March 2013 incorporates a number of changes reflecting the experience of the Bank in using previous versions of this document (last updated version was dated May 2010), corrects inconsistencies within document clauses, and incorporates the changes as per the Guidelines for Procurement of Goods, Works and Non-Consulting Services, issued in January 2011.

**May 2010**

The revision dated May 2010 is, inter alia, to modify the Eligibility and Fraud and Corruption clauses to align their text with that of the May 2010 corrigendum to the Procurement Guidelines, reflecting the changes related to Fraud and Corruption as per the Agreement for Mutual Enforcement of Debarment Decisions between the Multilateral Development Banks, to which the World Bank Group is a signatory. This revision is applicable to Procurement of Goods funded under IBRD- or IDA- financed projects whose Legal Agreement makes reference to (a) the *Guidelines for Procurement under IBRD Loans and IDA Credits,* dated May 2004, revised October 2006, or (b) the *Guidelines for Procurement under IBRD Loans and IDA Credits,* dated May 2004, revised October 2006 and May 2010.

**May 2007**

This revision dated May 2007 is to modify sub-clauses 3.1, 4.4, and 21.7 of Section I Instructions to Bidders; and clauses 3 and 11 of Section VII General Conditions of Contract, to align their text with that of the corrigenda of the Procurement Guidelines, issued in October 2006, to reflect the changes related to Fraud and Corruption as per the World Bank’s Sanctions Reform package approved by the Board of Directors in August 2006.

(Note: references to clauses reflect the numbering at the time of the 2007 amendment)

**September 2006**

(i) Export Restriction clause added to General Conditions of Contract (GCC 37)

**May 2005**

1. ITB 14.2 revised to remove information related to evaluation.
2. ITB 26.1 “power of attorney” included
3. ITB 27.2 revised to state that withdrawal of Bid without proper documentation shall not be accepted.
4. ITB 36.3 (a) choice regarding evaluation by items or as lots, and corresponding clarification in BDS how a responsive Bid with a missing item will be compared when evaluation is done for lots.
5. SCC referring to GCC 13.1 on Shipping documents:

*(Note: references to ITBs reflect the numbering at the time of the 2005 amendment)*

**May 2004**

The features of May 2004 Procurement Guidelines have been incorporated.

**Preface**

This Standard Procurement Document (SPD) for off-the shelf Goods has been prepared for use in contracts financed by the International Bank for Reconstruction and Development (IBRD) and the International Development Association (IDA).[[1]](#footnote-2) This SPD has been updated to reflect the World Bank’s *Procurement Regulations for IPF Borrowers, July 2016* as amended from time to time.

This SPD is to be used for the procurement of off-the-shelf Goods through international competitive procurement using a Request for Bids (RFB) method, one (1) envelope process in projects that are financed in whole, or in part, by the World Bank through Investment Project Financing.

This SPD requires that the successful bidder shall submit the Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form in accordance with the requirements of the RFB.

To obtain further information on procurement under World Bank funded projects or for question regarding the use of this SPD, contact:

Chief Procurement Officer

The World Bank

1818 H Street, NW

Washington, D.C. 20433 U.S.A.

<http://www.worldbank.org>

Standard Procurement Document

Summary

Specific Procurement Notice

**Specific Procurement Notice - Request for Bids** **(RFB)**

The template attached is the Specific Procurement Notice for Request for Bids, one-envelope Bidding process. This is the form to be used by the Borrower.

**Request for Bids – Goods (One-Envelope Bidding Process)**

**PART 1 – BIDDING PROCEDURES**

**Section I - Instructions to Bidders (ITB)**

This Section provides information to help Bidders prepare their Bids. It is based on a one-envelope Bidding process. Information is also provided on the submission, opening, and evaluation of Bids and on the award of Contracts. **Section I contains provisions that are to be used without modification.**

**Section II - Bid Data Sheet (BDS)**

This Section includes provisions that are specific to each procurement and that supplement Section I, Instructions to Bidders.

**Section III - Evaluation and Qualification Criteria**

This Section specifies the criteria to determine the Most Advantageous Bid.

**Section IV - Bidding Forms**

This Section includes the forms for the Bid submission, Price Schedules, Bid Security, and the Manufacturer’s Authorization **(if applicable only)** to be completed and submitted by the Bidder as part of its Bid.

**Section V - Eligible Countries**

This Section contains information regarding eligible countries.

**Section VI - Fraud and Corruption**

This section includes the Fraud and Corruption provisions which apply to this Bidding process.

**PART 2 – SUPPLY REQUIREMENTS**

**Section VII - Schedule of Requirements**

This Section includes the List of Goods and Related Services, the Delivery and Completion Schedules, the Technical Specifications and the Drawings that describe the Goods and Related Services to be procured.

**PART 3 – CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT AND CONTRACT FORMS**

**Section VIII - General Conditions of Contract (GCC)**

This Section includes the general clauses to be applied in all contracts. **The text of the clauses in this Section shall not be modified.**

Section IX - Special Conditions of Contract (SCC)

This Section contains the Special Conditions of Contract (SCC). The contents of this Section modify or supplement the General Conditions and shall be prepared by the Purchaser.

**Section X - Contract Forms**

This Section contains the Letter of Acceptance, Contract Agreement and other relevant forms.

Specific Procurement Notice

Template

Request for Bids

Goods

(One-Envelope Bidding Process)

**Country:** Maldives

**Name of Project:** Maldives Urban Development and Resilience Project.

**Contract Title:** Procurement of Hazmat Equipment for Fire and Rescue.

**Loan No./Credit No./ Grant No.:** P 163957

**RFB Reference No.:** MV-MONPI-396803-GO-RFB

1. The Government of Maldives has received financing from the World Bank toward the cost of the Maldives Urban Development and Resilient Project (163957), and intends to apply part of the proceeds for the Procurement of Hazmat Equipment MNDF for Fire and Rescue.
2. The Ministry of Finance, on behalf of Ministry of Construction and Infrastructure (the Employer), wishes to invites bids from local and international eligible and qualified bidders for the **Procurement of Hazmat Equipment for MNDF Fire and Rescue.**
3. Bidding will be conducted through international competitive procurement using a Request for Bids (RFB) as specified in the World Bank’s “Procurement Regulations for IPF Borrowers” *November 2020* (“Procurement Regulations”) and is open to all eligible Bidders as defined in the Procurement Regulations.
4. Interested bidders shall register with the Ministry of Finance for the project, between 26th February 2024 to 16th April 2024, between 8:30 hours and 14:00 hours on all working days (9:30 hours and 13:00 hours during the month of Ramazan) by: (a) payment of a non-refundable Registration fee of MVR 1,500.00 (Maldivian Rufiyaa One Thousand and Five Hundred) or USD 100.00, through our online payment portal - Ban'deyri Pay (<https://bandeyripay.finance.gov.mv/>)  and, (b) e-mailing the following information  to the below given e-mail addresses:

* Name and Address of the Bidder
* Name, e-mail ID and telephone numbers of the Contact Person(s)
* Copy of the Payment/Transaction Receipt.

1. A complete set of bidding documents and related documentation is available from 27th February 2024 on Ministry of Finance website [www.finance.gov.mv](http://www.finance.gov.mv)for downloading free of cost. The Employer shall not be liable for any information not received by the Bidder. It is the Bidder’s responsibility to verify the website for the latest information related to this Bid.
2. The Bidder shall furnish a bid security of USD 3,000.00 (Three Thousand United Sates Dollars - or equivalent in Maldivian Rufiyaa) for the project. The Bid security shall be valid for 148 days from the date of bid opening.
3. Any clarifications to the project may be sent to the address in clause 9 of this invitation for bids on or before 13:30:00 Hours Maldivian Time on Tuesday, 28th March 2024.
4. Bids shall be valid for a period of 120 days from the date of bid opening and shall be delivered to the Ministry of Finance at the address specified in Clause 9 of this Invitation for Bids, on or before 13:00:00 hrs Maldives Time on 18th April 2024, at which time they will be opened in the presence of the Bidders who wish to attend the bid opening. Late bids will be rejected
5. Bidders may obtain further information from the following address:

Fathimath Rishfa Ahmed

Chief Procurement Executive

National Tender,

Ministry of Finance,

Ameenee Magu, Malé, Maldives,

Tel: (960) 3349115, (960) 3349147, (960) 3349102

E-mail: ibrahim.aflah@finance.gov.mv

Copy to: [tender@finance.gov.mv](mailto:tender@finance.gov.mv)

**Request for Bids**

**Goods**

**(One-Envelope Bidding Process)**

**Procurement of:**

*Procurement of Hazmat Equipment for Fire and Rescue*

**RFB No:** *MV-MONPI-396803-GO-RFB*

**Project:***Maldives Urban Development and Resilience Project (MUDRP)*

**Purchaser:** *Ministry of Construction and Infrastructure*

**Country:** *Maldives*

**Issued on:** *March 2024*

**Standard Procurement Document**

**Table of Contents**

[PART 1 – Bidding Procedures 3](#_Toc135756336)

[Section I - Instructions to Bidders 5](#_Toc135756337)

[Section II - Bid Data Sheet (BDS) 35](#_Toc135756338)

[Section III - Evaluation and Qualification Criteria 43](#_Toc135756339)

[Section IV - Bidding Forms 51](#_Toc135756340)

[Section V - Eligible Countries 69](#_Toc135756341)

[Section VI - Fraud and Corruption 71](#_Toc135756342)

[PART 2 – Supply Requirements 75](#_Toc135756343)

[Section VII - Schedule of Requirements 77](#_Toc135756344)

[PART 3 - Contract 85](#_Toc135756345)

[Section VIII - General Conditions of Contract 86](#_Toc135756346)

[Section IX - Special Conditions of Contract 111](#_Toc135756347)

[Section X - Contract Forms 123](#_Toc135756348)

PART 1 – Bidding Procedures

|  |
| --- |
| Section I - Instructions to Bidders |

**Contents**

[A. General 7](#_Toc135756283)

[1. Scope of Bid 7](#_Toc135756284)

[2. Source of Funds 7](#_Toc135756285)

[3. Fraud and Corruption 8](#_Toc135756286)

[4. Eligible Bidders 8](#_Toc135756287)

[5. Eligible Goods and Related Services 11](#_Toc135756288)

[B. Contents of Request for Bids Document 11](#_Toc135756289)

[6. Sections of Bidding Document 11](#_Toc135756290)

[7. Clarification of Bidding Document 12](#_Toc135756291)

[8. Amendment of Bidding Document 12](#_Toc135756292)

[C. Preparation of Bids 13](#_Toc135756293)

[9. Cost of Bidding 13](#_Toc135756294)

[10. Language of Bid 13](#_Toc135756295)

[11. Documents Comprising the Bid 13](#_Toc135756296)

[12. Letter of Bid and Price Schedules 14](#_Toc135756297)

[13. Alternative Bids 14](#_Toc135756298)

[14. Bid Prices and Discounts 14](#_Toc135756299)

[15. Currencies of Bid and Payment 16](#_Toc135756300)

[16. Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Conformity of the Goods and Related Services 17](#_Toc135756301)

[17. Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Qualifications of the Bidder 17](#_Toc135756302)

[18. Period of Validity of Bids 18](#_Toc135756303)

[19. Bid Security 19](#_Toc135756304)

[20. Format and Signing of Bid 20](#_Toc135756305)

[D. Submission and Opening of Bids 21](#_Toc135756306)

[21. Sealing and Marking of Bids 21](#_Toc135756307)

[22. Deadline for Submission of Bids 22](#_Toc135756308)

[23. Late Bids 22](#_Toc135756309)

[24. Withdrawal, Substitution, and Modification of Bids 22](#_Toc135756310)

[25. Bid Opening 23](#_Toc135756311)

[E. Evaluation and Comparison of Bids 24](#_Toc135756312)

[26. Confidentiality 24](#_Toc135756313)

[27. Clarification of Bids 25](#_Toc135756314)

[28. Deviations, Reservations, and Omissions 25](#_Toc135756315)

[29. Determination of Responsiveness 25](#_Toc135756316)

[30. Nonconformities, Errors and Omissions 26](#_Toc135756317)

[31. Correction of Arithmetical Errors 26](#_Toc135756318)

[32. Conversion to Single Currency 27](#_Toc135756319)

[33. Margin of Preference 27](#_Toc135756320)

[34. Evaluation of Bids 27](#_Toc135756321)

[35. Comparison of Bids 29](#_Toc135756322)

[36. Abnormally Low Bids 29](#_Toc135756323)

[37. Qualification of the Bidder 29](#_Toc135756324)

[38. Purchaser’s Right to Accept Any Bid, and to Reject Any or All Bids 30](#_Toc135756325)

[39. Standstill Period 30](#_Toc135756326)

[40. Notification of Intention to Award 30](#_Toc135756327)

[F. Award of Contract 31](#_Toc135756328)

[41. Award Criteria 31](#_Toc135756329)

[42. Purchaser’s Right to Vary Quantities at Time of Award 31](#_Toc135756330)

[43. Notification of Award 31](#_Toc135756331)

[44. Debriefing by the Purchaser 32](#_Toc135756332)

[45. Signing of Contract 33](#_Toc135756333)

[46. Performance Security 33](#_Toc135756334)

[47. Procurement Related Complaint 34](#_Toc135756335)

|  |
| --- |
| **Section I. Instructions to Bidders** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| 1. General | |
| 1. Scope of Bid | * 1. In connection with the Specific Procurement Notice, Request for Bids (RFB), specified **in the Bid Data Sheet (BDS),** the Purchaser, as specified **in the BDS,** issues this bidding document for the supply of Goods and, if applicable, any Related Services incidental thereto, as specified in Section VII, Schedule of Requirements. The name, identification and number of lots (contracts) of this RFB are **specified in the BDS.**   2. Throughout this bidding document:  the term “in writing” means communicated in written form (e.g., by mail, e-mail, fax, including if **specified in the BDS**, distributed or received through the electronic-procurement system used by the Purchaser) with proof of receipt;if the context so requires, “singular” means “plural” and vice versa; and“Day” means calendar day, unless otherwise specified as “Business Day”. A Business Day is any day that is an official working day of the Borrower. It excludes the Borrower’s official public holidays. |
| 1. Source of Funds | * 1. The Borrower or Recipient (hereinafter called “Borrower”) **specified in the BDS** has applied for or received financing (hereinafter called “funds”) from the International Bank for Reconstruction and Development or the International Development Association (hereinafter called “the Bank”) in an amount **specified in the BDS,** toward the project named **in the BDS.** The Borrower intends to apply a portion of the funds to eligible payments under the contract for which this bidding document is issued.   2. Payment by the Bank will be made only at the request of the Borrower and upon approval by the Bank in accordance with the terms and conditions of the Loan (or other financing) Agreement. The Loan (or other financing) Agreement prohibits a withdrawal from the Loan account for the purpose of any payment to persons or entities, or for any import of goods, if such payment or import is prohibited by decision of the United Nations Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations. No party other than the Borrower shall derive any rights from the Loan (or other financing) Agreement or have any claim to the proceeds of the Loan (or other financing). |
| 1. Fraud and Corruption | * 1. The Bank requires compliance with the Bank’s Anti-Corruption Guidelines and its prevailing sanctions policies and procedures as set forth in the WBG’s Sanctions Framework, as set forth in Section VI, Fraud and Corruption.   2. In further pursuance of this policy, Bidders shall permit and shall cause their agents (where declared or not), subcontractors, subconsultants, service providers, suppliers, and personnel, to permit the Bank to inspect all accounts, records and other documents relating to any initial selection process, prequalification process, bid submission, proposal submission, and contract performance (in the case of award), and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the Bank. |
| 1. Eligible Bidders | * 1. A Bidder may be a firm that is a private entity, a state-owned enterprise or institution subject to ITB 4.6, or any combination of such entities in the form of a joint venture (JV) under an existing agreement or with the intent to enter into such an agreement supported by a letter of intent. In the case of a joint venture, all members shall be jointly and severally liable for the execution of the entire Contract in accordance with the Contract terms. The JV shall nominate a Representative who shall have the authority to conduct all business for and on behalf of any and all the members of the JV during the Bidding process and, in the event the JV is awarded the Contract, during contract execution. Unless specified **in the BDS**, there is no limit on the number of members in a JV.   2. A Bidder shall not have a conflict of interest. Any Bidder found to have a conflict of interest shall be disqualified. A Bidder may be considered to have a conflict of interest for the purpose of this Bidding process, if the Bidder:  directly or indirectly controls, is controlled by or is under common control with another Bidder; orreceives or has received any direct or indirect subsidy from another Bidder; orhas the same legal representative as another Bidder; orhas a relationship with another Bidder, directly or through common third parties, that puts it in a position to influence the Bid of another Bidder, or influence the decisions of the Purchaser regarding this Bidding process; oror any of its affiliates participated as a consultant in the preparation of the design or technical specifications of the works that are the subject of the Bid; oror any of its affiliates has been hired (or is proposed to be hired) by the Purchaser or Borrower for the Contract implementation; orwould be providing goods, works, or non-consulting services resulting from or directly related to consulting services for the preparation or implementation of the project specified in the BDS ITB 2.1 that it provided or were provided by any affiliate that directly or indirectly controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with that firm; orhas a close business or family relationship with a professional staff of the Borrower (or of the project implementing agency, or of a recipient of a part of the loan) who: (i) are directly or indirectly involved in the preparation of the bidding document or specifications of the Contract, and/or the Bid evaluation process of such Contract; or (ii) would be involved in the implementation or supervision of such Contract unless the conflict stemming from such relationship has been resolved in a manner acceptable to the Bank throughout the Bidding process and execution of the Contract.  * 1. A firm that is a Bidder (either individually or as a JV member) shall not participate in more than one Bid, except for permitted alternative Bids. This includes participation as a subcontractor. Such participation shall result in the disqualification of all Bids in which the firm is involved. A firm that is not a Bidder or a JV member, may participate as a subcontractor in more than one Bid.   2. A Bidder may have the nationality of any country, subject to the restrictions pursuant to ITB 4.8. A Bidder shall be deemed to have the nationality of a country if the Bidder is constituted, incorporated or registered in and operates in conformity with the provisions of the laws of that country, as evidenced by its articles of incorporation (or equivalent documents of constitution or association) and its registration documents, as the case may be. This criterion also shall apply to the determination of the nationality of proposed subcontractors or subconsultants for any part of the Contract including related Services.   3. A Bidder that has been sanctioned by the Bank, pursuant to the Bank’s Anti-Corruption Guidelines, in accordance with its prevailing sanctions policies and procedures as set forth in the WBG’s Sanctions Framework as described in Section VI paragraph 2.2 d., shall be ineligible to be prequalified for, initially selected for, bid for, propose for, or be awarded a Bank-financed contract or benefit from a Bank-financed contract, financially or otherwise, during such period of time as the Bank shall have determined. The list of debarred firms and individuals is available at the electronic address specified in the BDS.   4. Bidders that are state-owned enterprises or institutions in the Purchaser’s Country may be eligible to compete and be awarded a Contract(s) only if they can establish, in a manner acceptable to the Bank, that they (i) are legally and financially autonomous (ii) operate under commercial law, and (iii) are not under supervision of the Purchaser.   5. A Bidder shall not be under suspension from Bidding by the Purchaser as the result of the operation of a Bid–Securing Declaration or Proposal-Securing Declaration.   6. Firms and individuals may be ineligible if so indicated in Section V, Eligible Countries, and (a) as a matter of law or official regulations, the Borrower’s country prohibits commercial relations with that country, provided that the Bank is satisfied that such exclusion does not preclude effective competition for the supply of goods or the contracting of works or services required; or (b) by an act of compliance with a decision of the United Nations Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations, the Borrower’s country prohibits any import of goods or contracting of works or services from that country, or any payments to any country, person, or entity in that country.   7. A Bidder shall provide such documentary evidence of eligibility satisfactory to the Purchaser, as the Purchaser shall reasonably request.   8. A firm that is under a sanction of debarment by the Borrower from being awarded a contract is eligible to participate in this procurement, unless the Bank, at the Borrower’s request, is satisfied that the debarment;  1. relates to fraud or corruption; and 2. followed a judicial or administrative proceeding that afforded the firm adequate due process. |
| 1. Eligible Goods and Related Services | * 1. All the Goods and Related Services to be supplied under the Contract and financed by the Bank may have their origin in any country in accordance with Section V, Eligible Countries.   2. For purposes of this ITB, the term “goods” includes commodities, raw material, machinery, equipment, and industrial plants; and “related services” includes services such as insurance, installation, training, and initial maintenance.   3. The term “origin” means the country where the goods have been mined, grown, cultivated, produced, manufactured or processed; or, through manufacture, processing, or assembly, another commercially recognized article results that differs substantially in its basic characteristics from its components. |
| B. Contents of Request for Bids Document | |
| 1. Sections of Bidding Document | * 1. The bidding document consist of Parts 1, 2, and 3, which include all the sections indicated below, and should be read in conjunction with any Addenda issued in accordance with ITB 8.   **PART 1 Bidding Procedures**   * Section I - Instructions to Bidders (ITB) * Section II - Bidding Data Sheet (BDS) * Section III - Evaluation and Qualification Criteria * Section IV - Bidding Forms * Section V - Eligible Countries * Section VI - Fraud and Corruption |
|  | **PART 2 Supply Requirements**   * Section VII - Schedule of Requirements   **PART 3 Contract**   * Section VIII - General Conditions of Contract (GCC) * Section IX - Special Conditions of Contract (SCC) * Section X - Contract Forms |
|  | * 1. The Specific Procurement Notice, Request for Bids (RFB), issued by the Purchaser is not part of this bidding document.   2. Unless obtained directly from the Purchaser, the Purchaser is not responsible for the completeness of the document, responses to requests for clarification, the Minutes of the pre-Bid meeting (if any), or Addenda to the bidding document in accordance with ITB 8. In case of any contradiction, documents obtained directly from the Purchaser shall prevail.   3. The Bidder is expected to examine all instructions, forms, terms, and specifications in the bidding document and to furnish with its Bid all information or documentation as is required by the bidding document. |
| 1. Clarification of Bidding Document | * 1. A Bidder requiring any clarification of the bidding document shall contact the Purchaser in writing at the Purchaser’s address specified **in the** **BDS**. The Purchaser will respond in writing to any request for clarification, provided that such request is received prior to the deadline for submission of Bids within a period specified **in the BDS.** The Purchaser shall forward copies of its response to all Bidders who have acquired the bidding document in accordance with ITB 6.3, including a description of the inquiry but without identifying its source. If so specified **in the BDS**, the Purchaser shall also promptly publish its response at the web page identified **in the BDS**. Should the clarification result in changes to the essential elements of the bidding document, the Purchaser shall amend the bidding document following the procedure under ITB 8 and ITB 22.2. |
| 1. Amendment of Bidding Document | * 1. At any time prior to the deadline for submission of Bids, the Purchaser may amend the bidding document by issuing addenda.   2. Any addendum issued shall be part of the bidding document and shall be communicated in writing to all who have obtained the bidding document from the Purchaser in accordance with ITB 6.3. The Purchaser shall also promptly publish the addendum on the Purchaser’s web page in accordance with ITB 7.1.   3. To give prospective Bidders reasonable time in which to take an addendum into account in preparing their Bids, the Purchaser may, at its discretion, extend the deadline for the submission of Bids, pursuant to ITB 22.2. |
| C. Preparation of Bids | |
| 1. Cost of Bidding | * 1. The Bidder shall bear all costs associated with the preparation and submission of its Bid, and the Purchaser shall not be responsible or liable for those costs, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the Bidding process. |
| 1. Language of Bid | * 1. The Bid, as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the Bid exchanged by the Bidder and the Purchaser, shall be written in the language specified **in the BDS.** Supporting documents and printed literature that are part of the Bid may be in another language provided they are accompanied by an accurate translation of the relevant passages into the language specified **in the** **BDS,** in which case, for purposes of interpretation of the Bid, such translation shall govern. |
| 1. Documents Comprising the Bid | * 1. The Bid shall comprise the following:  **Letter of Bid** prepared in accordance with ITB 12;  * + 1. **Price Schedules**: completed in accordance with ITB 12 and ITB 14;  **Bid Security** or **Bid-Securing Declaration**, in accordance with ITB 19.1;**Alternative Bid**: if permissible, in accordance with ITB 13;**Authorization**: written confirmation authorizing the signatory of the Bid to commit the Bidder, in accordance with ITB 20.3;**Qualifications**: documentary evidence in accordance with ITB 17 establishing the Bidder’s qualifications to perform the Contract if its Bid is accepted;**Bidder’s Eligibility**: documentary evidence in accordance with ITB 17 establishing the Bidder’s eligibility to bid;**Eligibility of Goods and Related Services:** documentary evidence in accordance with ITB 16, establishing the eligibility of the Goods and Related Services to be supplied by the Bidder;**Conformity**: documentary evidence in accordance with ITB 16 and 30, that the Goods and Related Services conform to the bidding document; andany other document required **in the BDS.**  * 1. In addition to the requirements under ITB 11.1, Bids submitted by a JV shall include a copy of the Joint Venture Agreement entered into by all members. Alternatively, a letter of intent to execute a Joint Venture Agreement in the event of a successful Bid shall be signed by all members and submitted with the Bid, together with a copy of the proposed Agreement.   2. The Bidder shall furnish in the Letter of Bid information on commissions and gratuities, if any, paid or to be paid to agents or any other party relating to this Bid. |
| 1. Letter of Bid and Price Schedules | * 1. The Letter of Bid and Price Schedules shall be prepared using the relevant forms furnished in Section IV, Bidding Forms. The forms must be completed without any alterations to the text, and no substitutes shall be accepted except as provided under ITB 20.3. All blank spaces shall be filled in with the information requested. |
| 1. Alternative Bids | * 1. Unless otherwise specified **in the** **BDS,** alternative Bids shall not be considered. |
| 1. Bid Prices and Discounts | * 1. The prices and discounts quoted by the Bidder in the Letter of Bid and in the Price Schedules shall conform to the requirements specified below.   2. All lots (contracts) and items must be listed and priced separately in the Price Schedules.   3. The price to be quoted in the Letter of Bid in accordance with ITB 12.1 shall be the total price of the Bid, excluding any discounts offered.   4. The Bidder shall quote any discounts and indicate the methodology for their application in the Letter of Bid, in accordance with ITB 12.1.   5. Prices quoted by the Bidder shall be fixed during the Bidder’s performance of the Contract and not subject to variation on any account, unless otherwise specified **in the BDS.** A Bid submitted with an adjustable price quotation shall be treated as nonresponsive and shall be rejected, pursuant to ITB 29. However, if in accordance with **the BDS**, prices quoted by the Bidder shall be subject to adjustment during the performance of the Contract, a Bid submitted with a fixed price quotation shall not be rejected, but the price adjustment shall be treated as zero.   6. If so specified in ITB 1.1, Bids are being invited for individual lots (contracts) or for any combination of lots (packages). Unless otherwise specified **in the BDS,** prices quoted shall correspond to 100 % of the items specified for each lot and to 100% of the quantities specified for each item of a lot. Bidders wishing to offer discounts for the award of more than one Contract shall specify in their Bid the price reductions applicable to each package, or alternatively, to individual Contracts within the package. Discounts shall be submitted in accordance with ITB 14.4 provided the Bids for all lots (contracts) are opened at the same time.   7. The terms EXW, CIP, and other similar terms shall be governed by the rules prescribed in the current edition of Incoterms, published by the International Chamber of Commerce**,** as specified **in the** **BDS.**   8. Prices shall be quoted as specified in each Price Schedule included in Section IV, Bidding Forms. The disaggregation of price components is required solely for the purpose of facilitating the comparison of Bids by the Purchaser. This shall not in any way limit the Purchaser’s right to contract on any of the terms offered. In quoting prices, the Bidder shall be free to use transportation through carriers registered in any eligible country, in accordance with Section V, Eligible Countries. Similarly, the Bidder may obtain insurance services from any eligible country in accordance with Section V, Eligible Countries. Prices shall be entered in the following manner:  For Goods manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country:  * + - 1. the price of the Goods quoted EXW (ex-works, ex-factory, ex warehouse, ex showroom, or off-the-shelf, as applicable), including all customs duties and sales and other taxes already paid or payable on the components and raw material used in the manufacture or assembly of the Goods;       2. any Purchaser’s Country sales tax and other taxes which will be payable on the Goods if the Contract is awarded to the Bidder; and       3. the price for inland transportation, insurance, and other local services required to convey the Goods to their final destination (Project Site) specified **in the** **BDS.**  For Goods manufactured outside the Purchaser’s Country, to be imported:  * + - 1. the price of the Goods, quoted CIP named place of destination, in the Purchaser’s Country, as specified **in the** **BDS;**       2. the price for inland transportation, insurance, and other local services required to convey the Goods from the named place of destination to their final destination (Project Site) specified **in the** **BDS;**  For Goods manufactured outside the Purchaser’s Country, already imported:  * + - 1. the price of the Goods, including the original import value of the Goods; plus, any mark-up (or rebate); plus any other related local cost, and custom duties and other import taxes already paid or to be paid on the Goods already imported;       2. the custom duties and other import taxes already paid (need to be supported with documentary evidence) or to be paid on the Goods already imported;       3. the price of the Goods, obtained as the difference between (i) and (ii) above;       4. any Purchaser’s Country sales and other taxes which will be payable on the Goods if the Contract is awarded to the Bidder; and       5. the price for inland transportation, insurance, and other local services required to convey the Goods to their final destination (Project Site) specified **in the** **BDS.**  for Related Services, other than inland transportation and other services required to convey the Goods to their final destination, whenever such Related Services are specified in the Schedule of Requirements, the price of each item comprising the Related Services (inclusive of any applicable taxes). |
| 1. Currencies of Bid and Payment | * 1. The currency(ies) of the Bid and the currency(ies) of payments shall be the same. The Bidder shall quote in the currency of the Purchaser’s Country the portion of the Bid price that corresponds to expenditures incurred in the currency of the Purchaser’s Country, unless otherwise specified **in the BDS.**   2. The Bidder may express the Bid price in any currency. If the Bidder wishes to be paid in a combination of amounts in different currencies, it may quote its price accordingly but shall use no more than three foreign currencies in addition to the currency of the Purchaser’s Country. |
| 1. Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Conformity of the Goods and Related Services | * 1. To establish the eligibility of the Goods and Related Services in accordance with ITB 5, Bidders shall complete the country of origin declarations in the Price Schedule Forms, included in Section IV, Bidding Forms.   2. To establish the conformity of the Goods and Related Services to the bidding document, the Bidder shall furnish as part of its Bid the documentary evidence that the Goods conform to the technical specifications and standards specified in Section VII, Schedule of Requirements.   3. The documentary evidence may be in the form of literature, drawings or data, and shall consist of a detailed item by item description of the essential technical and performance characteristics of the Goods and Related Services, demonstrating substantial responsiveness of the Goods and Related Services to the technical specification, and if applicable, a statement of deviations and exceptions to the provisions of the Section VII, Schedule of Requirements.   4. The Bidder shall also furnish a list giving full particulars, including available sources and current prices of spare parts, special tools, etc., necessary for the proper and continuing functioning of the Goods during the period **specified in the** **BDS** following commencement of the use of the goods by the Purchaser.   5. Standards for workmanship, process, material, and equipment, as well as references to brand names or catalogue numbers specified by the Purchaser in the Schedule of Requirements, are intended to be descriptive only and not restrictive. The Bidder may offer other standards of quality, brand names, and/or catalogue numbers, provided that it demonstrates, to the Purchaser’s satisfaction, that the substitutions ensure substantial equivalence or are superior to those specified in the Section VII, Schedule of Requirements. |
| 1. Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Qualifications of the Bidder | * 1. To establish Bidder’s eligibility in accordance with ITB 4, Bidders shall complete the Letter of Bid, included in Section IV, Bidding Forms.   2. The documentary evidence of the Bidder’s qualifications to perform the Contract if its Bid is accepted shall establish to the Purchaser’s satisfaction:      1. that, if required **in the BDS**, a Bidder that does not manufacture or produce the Goods it offers to supply shall submit the Manufacturer’s Authorization using the form included in Section IV, Bidding Forms to demonstrate that it has been duly authorized by the manufacturer or producer of the Goods to supply these Goods in the Purchaser’s Country;      2. that, if required **in the BDS**, in case of a Bidder not doing business within the Purchaser’s Country, the Bidder is or will be (if awarded the Contract) represented by an Agent in the country equipped and able to carry out the Supplier’s maintenance, repair and spare parts-stocking obligations prescribed in the Conditions of Contract and/or Technical Specifications; and      3. that the Bidder meets each of the qualification criterion specified in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria. |
| 1. Period of Validity of Bids | * 1. Bids shall remain valid until the date **specified in the BDS** or any extended date if amended by the Purchaser in accordance with ITB 8. A Bid that is not valid until the date **specified in the BDS**, or any extended date if amended by the Purchaser in accordance with ITB 8, shall be rejected by the Purchaser as nonresponsive.   2. In exceptional circumstances, prior to the expiry of the Bid validity, the Purchaser may request Bidders to extend the period of validity of their Bids. The request and the responses shall be made in writing. If a Bid Security is requested in accordance with ITB 19, it shall also be extended for a corresponding period. A Bidder may refuse the request without forfeiting its Bid Security. A Bidder granting the request shall not be required or permitted to modify its Bid, except as provided in ITB 18.3.   3. If the award is delayed by a period exceeding fifty-six (56) days beyond the expiry of the initial Bid validity period, the Contract price shall be determined as follows:      1. in the case of fixed price contracts, the Contract price shall be the Bid price adjusted by the factor specified **in the** **BDS**;      2. in the case of adjustable price contracts, no adjustment shall be made;      3. in any case, Bid evaluation shall be based on the Bid price without taking into consideration the applicable correction from those indicated above. |
| 1. Bid Security | * 1. The Bidder shall furnish as part of its Bid, either a Bid-Securing Declaration or a Bid Security, as specified **in the** **BDS,** in original form and, in the case of a Bid Security**,** in the amount and currency specified **in the BDS.**   2. A Bid Securing Declaration shall use the form included in Section IV, Bidding Forms.   3. If a Bid Security is specified pursuant to ITB 19.1, the Bid Security shall be a demand guarantee in any of the following forms at the Bidder’s option:  an unconditional guarantee issued by a bank or non-bank financial institution (such as an insurance, bonding or surety company);an irrevocable letter of credit;a cashier’s or certified check; oranother security specified **in the BDS**, from a reputable source, and an eligible country. If an unconditional guarantee is issued by a non-bank financial institution located outside the Purchaser’s Country, the issuing non-bank financial institution shall have a correspondent financial institution located in the Purchaser’s Country to make it enforceable unless the Purchaser has agreed in writing, prior to Bid submission, that a correspondent financial institution is not required. In the case of a bank guarantee, the Bid Security shall be submitted either using the Bid Security Form included in Section IV, Bidding Forms, or in another substantially similar format approved by the Purchaser prior to Bid submission. The Bid Security shall be valid for twenty-eight (28) days beyond the original date of expiry of the Bid validity, or beyond any extended date if requested under ITB 18.2.   * 1. If a Bid Security is specified pursuant to ITB 19.1, any Bid not accompanied by a substantially responsive Bid Security shall be rejected by the Purchaser as non-responsive.   2. If a Bid Security is specified pursuant to ITB 19.1, the Bid Security of unsuccessful Bidders shall be returned as promptly as possible upon the successful Bidder’s signing the Contract and furnishing the Performance Security pursuant to ITB 46.   3. The Bid Security of the successful Bidder shall be returned as promptly as possible once the successful Bidder has signed the Contract and furnished the required Performance Security.   4. The Bid Security may be forfeited:  if a Bidder withdraws its Bid prior to the expiry date of Bid validity specified by the Bidder on the Letter of Bid or any extended date provided by the Bidder; orif the successful Bidder fails to:sign the Contract in accordance with ITB 45; orfurnish a Performance Security in accordance with ITB 46.  * 1. The Bid Security or Bid- Securing Declaration of a JV must be in the name of the JV that submits the Bid. If the JV has not been legally constituted into a legally enforceable JV at the time of Bidding, the Bid Security or Bid-Securing Declaration shall be in the names of all future members as named in the letter of intent referred to in ITB 4.1 and ITB 11.2.   2. If a Bid Security is not required in the BDS, pursuant to ITB 19.1, and   3. if a Bidder withdraws its Bid during the period of Bid validity specified by the Bidder on the Letter of Bid, or any extended date provided by the Bidder; or   4. if the successful Bidder fails to: sign the Contract in accordance with ITB 45; or furnish a performance security in accordance with ITB 46;   the Borrower may, if provided for **in the BDS**, declare the Bidder ineligible to be awarded a contract by the Purchaser for a period of time as stated **in the BDS**. |
| 1. Format and Signing of Bid | * 1. The Bidder shall prepare one original of the documents comprising the Bid as described in ITB 11 and clearly mark it “Original.” Alternative Bids, if permitted in accordance with ITB 13, shall be clearly marked “Alternative.” In addition, the Bidder shall submit copies of the Bid, in the number specified in the BDS and clearly mark them “Copy.” In the event of any discrepancy between the original and the copies, the original shall prevail.   2. Bidders shall mark as “CONFIDENTIAL” information in their Bids which is confidential to their business. This may include proprietary information, trade secrets, or commercial or financially sensitive information.   3. The original and all copies of the Bid shall be typed or written in indelible ink and shall be signed by a person duly authorized to sign on behalf of the Bidder. This authorization shall consist of a written confirmation as specified in the BDS and shall be attached to the Bid. The name and position held by each person signing the authorization must be typed or printed below the signature. All pages of the Bid where entries or amendments have been made shall be signed or initialed by the person signing the Bid.   4. In case the Bidder is a JV, the Bid shall be signed by an authorized representative of the JV on behalf of the JV, and so as to be legally binding on all the members as evidenced by a power of attorney signed by their legally authorized representatives.   5. Any inter-lineation, erasures, or overwriting shall be valid only if they are signed or initialed by the person signing the Bid. |
| D. Submission and Opening of Bids | |
| 1. Sealing and Marking of Bids | * 1. The Bidder shall deliver the Bid in a single, sealed envelope (one-envelope Bidding process). Within the single envelope the Bidder shall place the following separate, sealed envelopes:      1. in an envelope marked “Original”, all documents comprising the Bid, as described in ITB 11; and      2. in an envelope marked “Copies”, all required copies of the Bid; and,      3. if alternative Bids are permitted in accordance with ITB 13, and if relevant:   i. in an envelope marked “Original -Alternative”, the alternative Bid; and  ii. in the envelope marked “Copies – Alternative Bid” all required copies of the alternative Bid.   * 1. The inner and outer envelopes, shall:  bear the name and address of the Bidder;be addressed to the Purchaser in accordance with ITB 22.1;bear the specific identification of this Bidding process indicated in ITB 1.1; andbear a warning not to open before the time and date for Bid opening.  * 1. If all envelopes are not sealed and marked as required, the Purchaser will assume no responsibility for the misplacement or premature opening of the Bid. |
| 1. Deadline for Submission of Bids | * 1. Bids must be received by the Purchaser at the address and no later than the date and time specified **in the** **BDS.** When so specified in the BDS, Bidders shall have the option of submitting their Bids electronically. Bidders submitting Bids electronically shall follow the electronic Bid submission procedures specified in the BDS.   2. The Purchaser may, at its discretion, extend the deadline for the submission of Bids by amending the bidding document in accordance with ITB 8, in which case all rights and obligations of the Purchaser and Bidders previously subject to the deadline shall thereafter be subject to the deadline as extended. |
| 1. Late Bids | * 1. The Purchaser shall not consider any Bid that arrives after the deadline for submission of Bids, in accordance with ITB 22. Any Bid received by the Purchaser after the deadline for submission of Bids shall be declared late, rejected, and returned unopened to the Bidder. |
| 1. Withdrawal, Substitution, and Modification of Bids | * 1. A Bidder may withdraw, substitute, or modify its Bid after it has been submitted by sending a written notice, duly signed by an authorized representative, and shall include a copy of the authorization (the power of attorney) in accordance with ITB 20.3, (except that withdrawal notices do not require copies). The corresponding substitution or modification of the Bid must accompany the respective written notice. All notices must be:  1. prepared and submitted in accordance with ITB 20 and 21 (except that withdrawal notices do not require copies), and in addition, the respective envelopes shall be clearly marked “Withdrawal,” “Substitution,” or “Modification;” and 2. received by the Purchaser prior to the deadline prescribed for submission of Bids, in accordance with ITB 22.    1. Bids requested to be withdrawn in accordance with ITB 24.1 shall be returned unopened to the Bidders.    2. No Bid may be withdrawn, substituted, or modified in the interval between the deadline for submission of Bids and the expiration of the period of Bid validity specified by the Bidder on the Letter of Bid or any extension thereof. |
| 1. Bid Opening | * 1. Except as in the cases specified in ITB 23 and ITB 24.2, the Purchaser shall, at the Bid opening, publicly open and read out all Bids received by the deadline at the date, time and place specified **in the** **BDS** in the presence of Bidders’ designated representatives and anyone who chooses to attendAny specific electronic Bid opening procedures required if electronic bidding is permitted in accordance with ITB 22.1, shall be as specified **in the** **BDS.**   2. First, envelopes marked “Withdrawal” shall be opened and read out and the envelope with the corresponding Bid shall not be opened, but returned to the Bidder. If the withdrawal envelope does not contain a copy of the “power of attorney” confirming the signature as a person duly authorized to sign on behalf of the Bidder, the corresponding Bid will be opened. No Bid withdrawal shall be permitted unless the corresponding withdrawal notice contains a valid authorization to request the withdrawal and is read out at Bid opening.   3. Next, envelopes marked “Substitution” shall be opened and read out and exchanged with the corresponding Bid being substituted, and the substituted Bid shall not be opened, but returned to the Bidder. No Bid substitution shall be permitted unless the corresponding substitution notice contains a valid authorization to request the substitution and is read out at Bid opening.   4. Next, envelopes marked “Modification” shall be opened and read out with the corresponding Bid. No Bid modification shall be permitted unless the corresponding modification notice contains a valid authorization to request the modification and is read out at Bid opening.   5. Next, all remaining envelopes shall be opened one at a time, reading out: the name of the Bidder and whether there is a modification; the total Bid Prices, per lot (contract) if applicable, including any discounts and alternative Bids; the presence or absence of a Bid Security, if required; and any other details as the Purchaser may consider appropriate.   6. Only Bids, alternative Bids and discounts that are opened and read out at Bid opening shall be considered further in the evaluation. The Letter of Bid and the Price Schedules are to be initialed by representatives of the Purchaser attending Bid opening in the manner specified **in the** **BDS.**   7. The Purchaser shall neither discuss the merits of any Bid nor reject any Bid (except for late Bids, in accordance with ITB 23.1).   8. The Purchaser shall prepare a record of the Bid opening that shall include, as a minimum:   (a) the name of the Bidder and whether there is a withdrawal, substitution, or modification;  (b) the Bid Price, per lot (contract) if applicable, including any discounts;  (c) any alternative Bids;  (d) the presence or absence of a Bid Security or Bid-Securing Declaration if one was required.   * 1. The Bidders’ representatives who are present shall be requested to sign the record. The omission of a Bidder’s signature on the record shall not invalidate the contents and effect of the record. A copy of the record shall be distributed to all Bidders. |
| E. Evaluation and Comparison of Bids | |
| 1. Confidentiality | * 1. Information relating to the evaluation of Bids and recommendation of contract award, shall not be disclosed to Bidders or any other persons not officially concerned with the Bidding process until the information on Intention to Award the Contract is transmitted to all Bidders in accordance with ITB 40.   2. Any effort by a Bidder to influence the Purchaser in the evaluation or contract award decisions may result in the rejection of its Bid.   3. Notwithstanding ITB 26.2, from the time of Bid opening to the time of Contract Award, if any Bidder wishes to contact the Purchaser on any matter related to the Bidding process, it should do so in writing. |
| 1. Clarification of Bids | * 1. To assist in the examination, evaluation, comparison of the Bids, and qualification of the Bidders, the Purchaser may, at its discretion, ask any Bidder for a clarification of its Bid. Any clarification submitted by a Bidder in respect to its Bid and that is not in response to a request by the Purchaser shall not be considered. The Purchaser’s request for clarification and the response shall be in writing. No change, including any voluntary increase or decrease, in the prices or substance of the Bid shall be sought, offered, or permitted, except to confirm the correction of arithmetic errors discovered by the Purchaser in the Evaluation of the Bids, in accordance with ITB 31.   2. If a Bidder does not provide clarifications of its Bid by the date and time set in the Purchaser’s request for clarification, its Bid may be rejected. |
| 1. Deviations, Reservations, and Omissions | * 1. During the evaluation of Bids, the following definitions apply:  1. “Deviation” is a departure from the requirements specified in the bidding document; 2. “Reservation” is the setting of limiting conditions or withholding from complete acceptance of the requirements specified in the bidding document; and 3. “Omission” is the failure to submit part or all of the information or documentation required in the bidding document. |
| 1. Determination of Responsiveness | * 1. The Purchaser’s determination of a Bid’s responsiveness is to be based on the contents of the Bid itself, as defined in ITB 11.   2. A substantially responsive Bid is one that meets the requirements of the bidding document without material deviation, reservation, or omission. A material deviation, reservation, or omission is one that:  if accepted, would:affect in any substantial way the scope, quality, or performance of the Goods and Related Services specified in the Contract; orlimit in any substantial way, inconsistent with the bidding document, the Purchaser’s rights or the Bidder’s obligations under the Contract; orif rectified, would unfairly affect the competitive position of other Bidders presenting substantially responsive Bids.  * 1. The Purchaser shall examine the technical aspects of the Bid submitted in accordance with ITB 16 and ITB 17, in particular, to confirm that all requirements of Section VII, Schedule of Requirements have been met without any material deviation or reservation, or omission.   2. If a Bid is not substantially responsive to the requirements of bidding document, it shall be rejected by the Purchaser and may not subsequently be made responsive by correction of the material deviation, reservation, or omission. |
| 1. Nonconformities, Errors and Omissions | * 1. Provided that a Bid is substantially responsive, the Purchaser may waive any nonconformities in the Bid.   2. Provided that a Bid is substantially responsive, the Purchaser may request that the Bidder submit the necessary information or documentation, within a reasonable period of time, to rectify nonmaterial nonconformities or omissions in the Bid related to documentation requirements. Such omission shall not be related to any aspect of the price of the Bid. Failure of the Bidder to comply with the request may result in the rejection of its Bid.   3. Provided that a Bid is substantially responsive, the Purchaser shall rectify quantifiable nonmaterial nonconformities related to the Bid Price. To this effect, the Bid Price shall be adjusted, for comparison purposes only, to reflect the price of a missing or non-conforming item or component, by adding the average price of the item or component quoted by substantially responsive Bidders. If the price of the item or component cannot be derived from the price of other substantially responsive Bids, the Purchaser shall use its best estimate. |
| 1. Correction of Arithmetical Errors | * 1. Provided that the Bid is substantially responsive, the Purchaser shall correct arithmetical errors on the following basis:  if there is a discrepancy between the unit price and the line item total that is obtained by multiplying the unit price by the quantity, the unit price shall prevail and the line item total shall be corrected, unless in the opinion of the Purchaser there is an obvious misplacement of the decimal point in the unit price, in which case the line item total as quoted shall govern and the unit price shall be corrected;if there is an error in a total corresponding to the addition or subtraction of subtotals, the subtotals shall prevail and the total shall be corrected; andif there is a discrepancy between words and figures, the amount in words shall prevail, unless the amount expressed in words is related to an arithmetic error, in which case the amount in figures shall prevail subject to (a) and (b) above.  * 1. Bidders shall be requested to accept correction of arithmetical errors. Failure to accept the correction in accordance with ITB 31.1, shall result in the rejection of the Bid. |
| 1. Conversion to Single Currency | * 1. For evaluation and comparison purposes, the currency(ies) of the Bid shall be converted in a single currency as specified **in the** **BDS.** |
| 1. Margin of Preference | * 1. Unless otherwise specified **in the** **BDS,** a margin of preference shall not apply. |
| 1. Evaluation of Bids | * 1. The Purchaser shall use the criteria and methodologies listed in this ITB and Section III, Evaluation and Qualification criteria. No other evaluation criteria or methodologies shall be permitted. By applying the criteria and methodologies, the Purchaser shall determine the Most Advantageous Bid. This is the Bid of the Bidder that meets the qualification criteria and whose Bid has been determined to be:   (a) substantially responsive to the bidding document; and  (b) the lowest evaluated cost.   * 1. To evaluate a Bid, the Purchaser shall consider the following:  evaluation will be done for Items or Lots (contracts), as specified **in the** **BDS;** andthe Bid Price as quoted in accordance with ITB 14;price adjustment for correction of arithmetic errors in accordance with ITB 31.1;price adjustment due to discounts offered in accordance with ITB 14.4;converting the amount resulting from applying (a) to (c) above, if relevant, to a single currency in accordance with ITB 32;price adjustment due to quantifiable nonmaterial nonconformities in accordance with ITB 30.3; andthe additional evaluation factors are specified in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria.  * 1. The estimated effect of the price adjustment provisions of the Conditions of Contract, applied over the period of execution of the Contract, shall not be taken into account in Bid evaluation.   2. If this bidding document allows Bidders to quote separate prices for different lots (contracts), the methodology to determine the lowest evaluated cost of the lot (contract) combinations, including any discounts offered in the Letter of Bid, is specified in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria.   3. The Purchaser’s evaluation of a Bid will exclude and not take into account:  in the case of Goods manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country, sales and other similar taxes, which will be payable on the goods if a contract is awarded to the Bidder;in the case of Goods manufactured outside the Purchaser’s Country, already imported or to be imported, customs duties and other import taxes levied on the imported Good, sales and other similar taxes, which will be payable on the Goods if the contract is awarded to the Bidder;any allowance for price adjustment during the period of execution of the contract, if provided in the Bid.  * 1. The Purchaser’s evaluation of a Bid may require the consideration of other factors, in addition to the Bid Price quoted in accordance with ITB 14. These factors may be related to the characteristics, performance, and terms and conditions of purchase of the Goods and Related Services. The effect of the factors selected, if any, shall be expressed in monetary terms to facilitate comparison of Bids, unless otherwise specified **in the BDS** from amongst those set out in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria. The criteria and methodologies to be used shall be as specified in ITB 34.2(f). |
| 1. Comparison of Bids | * 1. The Purchaser shall compare the evaluated costs of all substantially responsive Bids established in accordance with ITB 34.2 to determine the Bid that has the lowest evaluated cost. The comparison shall be on the basis of CIP (place of final destination) prices for imported goods and EXW prices, plus cost of inland transportation and insurance to place of destination, for goods manufactured within the Borrower’s country, together with prices for any required installation, training, commissioning and other services. The evaluation of prices shall not take into account custom duties and other taxes levied on imported goods quoted CIP and sales and similar taxes levied in connection with the sale or delivery of goods. |
| 1. Abnormally Low Bids | * 1. An Abnormally Low Bid is one where the Bid price, in combination with other constituent elements of the Bid, appears unreasonably low to the extent that the Bid price raises material concerns with the Purchaser as to the capability of the Bidder to perform the Contract for the offered Bid price.   2. In the event of identification of a potentially Abnormally Low Bid, the Purchaser shall seek written clarification from the Bidder, including a detailed price analyses of its Bid price in relation to the subject matter of the contract, scope, delivery schedule, allocation of risks and responsibilities and any other requirements of the bidding document.   3. After evaluation of the price analyses, in the event that the Purchaser determines that the Bidder has failed to demonstrate its capability to perform the contract for the offered Bid price, the Purchaser shall reject the Bid. |
| 1. Qualification of the Bidder | * 1. The Purchaser shall determine, to its satisfaction, whether the eligible Bidder that is selected as having submitted the lowest evaluated cost and substantially responsive Bid, meets the qualifying criteria specified in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria.   2. The determination shall be based upon an examination of the documentary evidence of the Bidder’s qualifications submitted by the Bidder, pursuant to ITB 17. The determination shall not take into consideration the qualifications of other firms such as the Bidder’s subsidiaries, parent entities, affiliates, subcontractors (other than specialized subcontractors if permitted in the bidding document), or any other firm(s) different from the Bidder.   3. Prior to Contract award, the Purchaser will verify that the successful Bidder (including each member of a JV) is not disqualified by the Bank due to noncompliance with contractual SEA/SH prevention and response obligations. The Purchaser will conduct the same verification for each subcontractor proposed by the successful Bidder. If any proposed subcontractor does not meet the requirement, the Purchaser will require the Bidder to propose a replacement subcontractor.   4. An affirmative determination shall be a prerequisite for award of the Contract to the Bidder. A negative determination shall result in disqualification of the Bid, in which event the Purchaser shall proceed to the Bidder who offers a substantially responsive Bid with the next lowest evaluated cost to make a similar determination of that Bidder’s qualifications to perform satisfactorily. |
| 1. Purchaser’s Right to Accept Any Bid, and to Reject Any or All Bids | * 1. The Purchaser reserves the right to accept or reject any Bid, and to annul the Bidding process and reject all Bids at any time prior to Contract Award, without thereby incurring any liability to Bidders. In case of annulment, all Bids submitted and specifically, bid securities, shall be promptly returned to the Bidders. |
| 1. Standstill Period | * 1. The Contract shall not be awarded earlier than the expiry of the Standstill Period. The Standstill Period shall be ten (10) Business Days unless extended in accordance with ITB 44. The Standstill Period commences the day after the date the Purchaser has transmitted to each Bidder the Notification of Intention to Award the Contract. Where only one Bid is submitted, or if this contract is in response to an emergency situation recognized by the Bank, the Standstill Period shall not apply. |
| 1. Notification of Intention to Award | * 1. The Purchaser shall send to each Bidder the Notification of Intention to Award the Contract to the successful Bidder. The Notification of Intention to Award shall contain, at a minimum, the following information:  1. the name and address of the Bidder submitting the successful Bid; 2. the Contract price of the successful Bid; 3. the names of all Bidders who submitted Bids, and their Bid prices as readout, and as evaluated; 4. a statement of the reason(s) the Bid (of the unsuccessful Bidder to whom the notification is addressed) was unsuccessful, unless the price information in c) above already reveals the reason; 5. the expiry date of the Standstill Period; 6. instructions on how to request a debriefing and/or submit a complaint during the standstill period. |
| F. Award of Contract | |
| 1. Award Criteria | * 1. Subject to ITB 38, the Purchaser shall award the Contract to the Bidder offering the Most Advantageous Bid. The Most Advantageous Bid is the Bid of the Bidder that meets the qualification criteria and whose Bid has been determined to be:   (a) substantially responsive to the bidding document; and  (b) the lowest evaluated cost. |
| 1. Purchaser’s Right to Vary Quantities at Time of Award | * 1. At the time the Contract is awarded, the Purchaser reserves the right to increase or decrease the quantity of Goods and Related Services originally specified in Section VII, Schedule of Requirements, provided this does not exceed the percentages specified **in the BDS,** and without any change in the unit prices or other terms and conditions of the Bid and the bidding document. |
| 1. Notification of Award | * 1. Prior to the date of expiry of the Bid validity and upon expiry of the Standstill Period, specified in ITB 39.1 or any extension thereof, and upon satisfactorily addressing any complaint that has been filed within the Standstill Period, the Purchaser shall notify the successful Bidder, in writing, that its Bid has been accepted. The notification of award (hereinafter and in the Contract Forms called the “Letter of Acceptance”) shall specify the sum that the Purchaser will pay the Supplier in consideration of the execution of the Contract (hereinafter and in the Conditions of Contract and Contract Forms called “the Contract Price”).   2. Within ten (10) Business Days after the date of transmission of the Letter of Acceptance, the Purchaser shall publish the Contract Award Notice which shall contain, at a minimum, the following information:  1. name and address of the Purchaser; 2. name and reference number of the contract being awarded, and the selection method used; 3. names of all Bidders that submitted Bids, and their Bid prices as read out at Bid opening, and as evaluated; 4. names of all Bidders whose Bids were rejected either as nonresponsive or as not meeting qualification criteria, or were not evaluated, with the reasons therefor; 5. the name of the successful Bidder, the final total contract price, the contract duration and a summary of its scope; and 6. successful Bidder’s Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form.    1. The Contract Award Notice shall be published on the Purchaser’s website with free access if available, or in at least one newspaper of national circulation in the Purchaser’s Country, or in the official gazette. The Purchaser shall also publish the contract award notice in UNDB online.    2. Until a formal Contract is prepared and executed, the Letter of Acceptance shall constitute a binding Contract. |
| 1. Debriefing by the Purchaser | * 1. On receipt of the Purchaser’s Notification of Intention to Award referred to in ITB 40.1, an unsuccessful Bidder has three (3) Business Days to make a written request to the Purchaser for a debriefing. The Purchaser shall provide a debriefing to all unsuccessful Bidders whose request is received within this deadline.   2. Where a request for debriefing is received within the deadline, the Purchaser shall provide a debriefing within five (5) Business Days, unless the Purchaser decides, for justifiable reasons, to provide the debriefing outside this timeframe. In that case, the standstill period shall automatically be extended until five (5) Business Days after such debriefing is provided. If more than one debriefing is so delayed, the standstill period shall not end earlier than five (5) Business Days after the last debriefing takes place. The Purchaser shall promptly inform, by the quickest means available, all Bidders of the extended standstill period   3. Where a request for debriefing is received by the Purchaser later than the three (3)-Business Day deadline, the Purchaser should provide the debriefing as soon as practicable, and normally no later than fifteen (15) Business Days from the date of publication of Public Notice of Award of contract. Requests for debriefing received outside the three (3)-day deadline shall not lead to extension of the standstill period.   4. Debriefings of unsuccessful Bidders may be done in writing or verbally. The Bidders shall bear their own costs of attending such a debriefing meeting. |
| 1. Signing of Contract | * 1. The Purchaser shall send to the successful Bidder the Letter of Acceptance including the Contract Agreement, and a request to submit the Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form providing additional information on its beneficial ownership. The Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form shall be submitted within eight (8) Business Days of receiving this request.   2. The successful Bidder shall sign, date and return to the Purchaser, the Contract Agreement within twenty-eight (28) days of its receipt.   3. Notwithstanding ITB 45.2 above, in case signing of the Contract Agreement is prevented by any export restrictions attributable to the Purchaser, to the country of the Purchaser, or to the use of the products/goods, systems or services to be supplied, where such export restrictions arise from trade regulations from a country supplying those products/goods, systems or services, the Bidder shall not be bound by its Bid, always provided however, that the Bidder can demonstrate to the satisfaction of the Purchaser and of the Bank that signing of the Contact Agreement has not been prevented by any lack of diligence on the part of the Bidder in completing any formalities, including applying for permits, authorizations and licenses necessary for the export of the products/goods, systems or services under the terms of the Contract. |
| 1. Performance Security | * 1. Within twenty-eight (28) days of the receipt of Letter of Acceptance from the Purchaser, the successful Bidder, if required, shall furnish the Performance Security in accordance with the GCC 18, using for that purpose the Performance Security Form included in Section X, Contract Forms, or another Form acceptable to the Purchaser. If the Performance Security furnished by the successful Bidder is in the form of a bond, it shall be issued by a bonding or insurance company that has been determined by the successful Bidder to be acceptable to the Purchaser. A foreign institution providing a bond shall have a correspondent financial institution located in the Purchaser’s Country, unless the Purchaser has agreed in writing that a correspondent financial institution is not required.   2. Failure of the successful Bidder to submit the above-mentioned Performance Security or sign the Contract shall constitute sufficient grounds for the annulment of the award and forfeiture of the Bid Security. In that event the Purchaser may award the Contract to the Bidder offering the next Most Advantageous Bid. |
| 1. Procurement Related Complaint | * 1. The procedures for making a Procurement-related Complaint are as specified in the BDS. |

Section II - Bid Data Sheet (BDS)

The following specific data for the goods to be procured shall complement, supplement, or amend the provisions in the Instructions to Bidders (ITB). Whenever there is a conflict, the provisions herein shall prevail over those in ITB.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **ITB Reference** | **A. General** |
| **ITB 1.1** | The reference number of the Request for Bids (RFB) is: ***MV-MONPI-396803-GO-RFB***  The Purchaser is: ***Ministry of Construction and Infrastructure.***  The name of the RFB is: ***Procurement of Hazmat Equipment for MNDF Fire and Rescue.***  The number and identification of lots (contracts)comprising this RFB is:1 |
| **ITB 1.2(a)** | *Not Applicable* |
| **ITB 2.1** | The Borrower is: ***The Government of the Republic of Maldives***  Loan or Financing Agreement amount: ***US$ 16.5 Million***.  The name of the Project is: ***Maldives Urban Development and Reliance Project. (MUDRP)*** |
| **ITB 4.1** | Maximum number of members in the Joint Venture (JV) shall be: ***2*** |
| ITB 4.5 | A list of debarred firms and individuals is available on the Bank’s external website: <http://www.worldbank.org/debarr.> |
|  | **B. Contents of Bidding Document** |
| **ITB 7.1** | For **Clarification of Bid purposes** only, the Purchaser’s address is:  Attention: *Ms. Fathimath Rishfa Ahmed,*  *Chief Procurement Executive,*  *National Tender,*  *Ministry of Finance,*  *20376, Male', Maldives,*  *Tel: (960) 3349147, (960)3349296,*  *e-mail:*[*ibrahim.aflah@finance.gov.mv*](mailto:ibrahim.aflah@finance.gov.mv)  *cc;* [*tender@finance.gov.mv*](mailto:tender@finance.gov.mv)  Requests for clarification should be received by the Purchaser no later than: ***13:30:00hrs, 28th March 2024***  Web page: ***www.finance.gov.mv*** |
|  | **C. Preparation of Bids** |
| **ITB 10.1** | The language of the Bid is: ***English***  All correspondence exchange shall be in English language.  Language for translation of supporting documents and printed literature is English Language. |
| **ITB 11.1 (j)** | The Bidder shall submit the following additional documents in its Bid:  Power of Attorney to confirm authorization of the signatory of the Bid to commit the Bidder, in accordance with ITB Clause 20.2   1. Business Registration Certificate 2. GST Registration   International Bidders shall be required to submit the GST Registration Certificate, if they have already completed or are currently engaged in any work in Maldives.   1. Certificate of incorporation of the bidder or/and Manufacturer 2. Manufacturer's authorization for local Agents representing foreign Bidder 3. Registration details of Local Bidders and Agents including Certificates and major shareholder’s information of non-public companies and business establishments 4. List of essential spare parts that would likely be required, in the routine operations and maintenance of the equipment in the next five years. 5. Confirmation of origin of goods specified in the Price Schedule shall be confirmed by Certificate of Origin at the time of shipment |
| **ITB 13.1** | Alternative Bids ***shall not be*** considered. |
| **ITB 14.5** | The prices quoted by the Bidder **shall not** be subject to adjustment during the performance of the Contract. |
| **ITB 14.6** | Prices quoted for each lot (contract) shall correspond at least **to *100*** percent of the items specified for each lot (contract).  Prices quoted for each item of a lot shall correspond at least to ***100*** percent of the quantities specified for this item of a lot. |
| **ITB 14.7** | The Incoterms edition is: ***Incoterms 2010 -*** *ICC Official Rules for the Interpretation of Trade Terms published in mid-September 2010 by the International Chamber of Commerce, 38 Cours Albert 1er, 75008 Paris, France.* |
| **ITB 14.8 (b)(i)** | Place of destination: ***DDP, Ministry of Defence (MNDF)***  ***Male’ /Maldives*** |
| **ITB 14.8 (a)(iii), (b)(ii) and (c)(v)** | Final Destination (Project Site): ***DDP, Ministry of Defence (MNDF)- Male’ /Maldives*** |
| **ITB 15.1** | The Bidder ***is*** required to quote in the currency of the Purchaser’s Country the portion of the Bid price that corresponds to expenditures incurred in that currency. |
| **ITB 16.4** | Period of time the Goods are expected to be functioning (for the purpose of spare parts): ***Five Years*** |
| **ITB 17.2 (a)** | Manufacturer’s authorization is: ***required.*** |
| ITB 17.2 (b) | After sales service is: ***not required*** |
| **ITB 18.1** | The Bid shall be valid until: 90 days from bid submission date.*.* |
| **ITB 18.3 (a)** | The Bid price shall be adjusted by the following factor(s): Not Applicable. |
| **ITB 19.1** | A *Bid Security* ***shall be*** required.  If a Bid Security shall be required, the amount and currency of the Bid Security shall be USD 3000.00 |
| **ITB 19.3 (d)** | Other types of acceptable securities: ***None*** |
| **ITB 19.9** | **Not Applicable** |
| **ITB 20.1** | In addition to the original of the Bid, the number of copies is**: *One Original (01), One Hard copy (01) and One soft copy (01).*** |
| **ITB 20.3** | The written confirmation of authorization to sign on behalf of the Bidder shall consist of**: *Power of Attorney*** |
|  | **D. Submission and Opening of Bids** |
| **ITB 22.1** | For **Bid submission purposes** only, the Purchaser’s address is: ***[This address may be the same as or different from that specified under provision ITB 7.1 for clarifications]***  Attention: *Ms. Fathimath Rishfa Ahmed,*  *Chief Procurement Executive,*  *National Tender,*  *Ministry of Finance,*  *20376, Male', Maldives,*  *Tel: (960) 3349147, (960)3349296,*  *e-mail:*  Country: Maldives  **The deadline for Bid submission is:**  Date: ***April 18, 2024***  Time: ***13:00:00 Hrs. (Local Time)***  Bidders ***shall not*** have the option of submitting their Bids electronically. |
| **ITB 25.1** | The Bid opening shall take place at:  Address: *National Tender,*  *Ministry of Finance,*  *20376, Male', Maldives,*  *Tel: (960) 3349147, (960)3349296,*    Date: ***April 18, 2024***  Time: ***13:00:00 Hrs. (Local Time)*** |
| **ITB 25.6** | The Letter of Bid and Price Schedules shallbe initialed by 01(one) representatives of the Purchaser conducting Bid opening*.* |
| **E. Evaluation and Comparison of Bids** | |
| **ITB 32.1** | The currency that shall be used for Bid evaluation and comparison purposes to convert at the selling exchange rate all Bid prices expressed in various currencies into a single currency is: ***United States Dollars***  The source of exchange rate shall be: ***Maldives Monetary Authority***  The date for the exchange rate shall be*:* ***14 January 2024.*** |
| **ITB 33.1** | A margin of domestic preference ***shall not***apply.  If a margin of preference applies, the application methodology shall be defined in Section III – Evaluation and Qualification Criteria. |
| **ITB 34.2(a)** | Evaluation will be done for ***Bids will be evaluated for each item and the Contract will comprise the item(s) awarded to the successful Bidder.***  ***All items must be priced.*** |
| **ITB 34.6** | The adjustments shall be determined using the following criteria, from amongst those set out in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria: ***[refer to Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria; insert complementary details if necessary]***   1. Deviation in Delivery schedule: ***NO*** 2. Deviation in payment schedule: ***NO*** 3. the cost of major replacement component, mandatory spare parts, and service: ***NO*** 4. the availability in the Purchaser’s Country of spare parts and after-sales services for the equipment offered in the Bid ***YES*** 5. Life cycle costs: the costs during the life of the goods or equipment ***NO*** 6. the performance and productivity of the equipment offered; NO 7. Compliance to Technical Requirements: **The Technical Requirements specified in Section VII- Specification will be evaluated on a pass/fail (compliance basis) *[insert any other specific criteria in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria]*** |
|  | **F. Award of Contract** |
| **ITB 42** | The maximum percentage by which quantities may be increased is: ***25%***  The maximum percentage by which quantities may be decreased is: ***25%*** |
| **ITB 47.1** | The procedures for making a Procurement-related Complaint are detailed in the “[Procurement Regulations for IPF Borrowers](http://www.worldbank.org/en/projects-operations/products-and-services/brief/procurement-new-framework) (Annex III).” If a Bidder wishes to make a Procurement-related Complaint, the Bidder should submit its complaint following these procedures, in writing (by the quickest means available, that is either by email or fax), to:  **For the attention**: *Fathimath Rishfa Ahmed*  **Title/position**: Chief *Procurement Executive*  **Purchaser**:  *The Government of Maldives*  **Email address***: ibrahim.aflah@finance.gov.mv*  **Cc***: tender@finance.gov.mv*  In summary, a Procurement-related Complaint may challenge any of the following:   1. the terms of the Bidding Documents; and 2. the Purchaser’s decision to award the contract. |

Section III - Evaluation and Qualification Criteria

This Section contains the criteria that the Purchaser shall use to evaluate a Bid and qualify the Bidders. No other factors, methods or criteria shall be used other than specified in this bidding document.

**[The Purchaser shall select the criteria deemed appropriate for the procurement process, insert the appropriate wording using the samples below or other acceptable wording, and delete the text in italics]**

**Contents**

[1. Margin of Preference (ITB 33) 44](#_Toc135756261)

[2. Evaluation (ITB 34) 45](#_Toc135756262)

[3. Qualification (ITB 37) 48](#_Toc135756263)

1. Margin of Preference (ITB 33)

If the Bidding Data Sheet so specifies, the Purchaser will grant a margin of preference to goods manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country for the purpose of Bid comparison, in accordance with the procedures outlined in subsequent paragraphs.

Substantially responsive Bids will be classified in one of three groups, as follows:

(a) **Group A:** Bids offering goods manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country, for which (i) labor, raw materials, and components from within the Purchaser’s Country account for more than thirty (30) percent of the EXW price; and (ii) the production facility in which they will be manufactured or assembled has been engaged in manufacturing or assembling such goods at least since the date of Bid submission;

(b) **Group B:** All other Bids offering Goods manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country;

(c) **Group C:** Bids offering Goods manufactured outside the Purchaser’s Country that have been already imported or that will be imported*.*

To facilitate this classification by the Purchaser, the Bidder shall complete whichever version of the Price Schedule furnished in the bidding document is appropriate provided, however, that the completion of an incorrect version of the Price Schedule by the Bidder shall not result in rejection of its Bid, but merely in the Purchaser’s reclassification of the Bid into its appropriate Bid group.

The Purchaser will first review the Bids to confirm the appropriateness of, and to modify as necessary, the Bid group classification to which Bidders assigned their Bids in preparing their Bid Forms and Price Schedules.

The Bids in each group will then be compared to determine the Bid with the lowest evaluated cost in that group. The lowest evaluated cost Bid from each group shall then be compared with each other and if as a result of this comparison a Bid from Group A or Group B is the lowest, it shall be selected for the award.

If as a result of the preceding comparison, a Bid from Group C is the lowest evaluated cost, all Bids from Group C shall be further compared with the Bid with the lowest evaluated cost from Group A after adding to the evaluated costs of goods offered in each Bid from Group C, for the purpose of this further comparison only, an amount equal to 15% (fifteen percent) of the respective CIP Bid price for goods to be imported and already imported goods. Both prices shall include unconditional discounts and be corrected for arithmetical errors. If the Bid from Group A is the lowest, it shall be selected for award. If not, the lowest evaluated cost from Group C shall be selected.

**Most Advantageous Bid**

The Purchaser shall use the criteria and methodologies listed in Section 2 and 3 below to determine the Most Advantageous Bid. The Most Advantageous Bid is the Bid of the Bidder that meets the qualification criteria and whose Bid has been determined to be:

(a) substantially responsive to the bidding document; and

(b) the lowest evaluated cost.

2. Evaluation (ITB 34)

**2.1. Evaluation Criteria (ITB 34.6)**

The Purchaser’s evaluation of a Bid may take into account, in addition to the Bid Price quoted in accordance with ITB 14.8, one or more of the following factors as specified in ITB 34.2(f) and in BDS referring to ITB 34.6**,** usingthe following criteria and methodologies.

(a) Delivery schedule. (As per Incoterms specified in the BDS)

Not Applicable.

(b) Deviation in payment schedule. *[insert one of the following]*

Not Applicable

(c) Cost of major replacement components, mandatory spare parts, and service. *[insert one of the following]*

Not Applicable

(d) Availability in the Purchaser’s Country of spare parts and after sales services for equipment offered in the Bid*.*

Not Applicable

(e) Life Cycle Costs

Not Applicable

(f) Performance and productivity of the equipment: *[insert one of the following]*

Not Applicable

(g) Specific additional criteria

The Technical Requirements specified in Section VII- Specification will be evaluated on a pass/fail (compliance basis)

**2.2. Multiple Contracts (ITB 34.4)**

Not Applicable

**2.3. Alternative Bids (ITB 13.1)**

*Not applicable*

3. Qualification (ITB 37)

**3.1 Qualification Criteria (ITB 37.1)**

After determining the substantially responsive Bid which offers the lowest-evaluated cost in accordance with ITB 34, and, if applicable, the assessment of any Abnormally Low Bid (in accordance with ITB 36) the Purchaser shall carry out the post-qualification of the Bidder in accordance with ITB 37, using only the requirements specified. Requirements not included in the text below shall not be used in the evaluation of the Bidder’s qualifications.

1. **Financial Capability**: The Bidder shall submit audited financial statements or, if not required by the law of the Bidder’s country, other financial statements acceptable to the Purchaser, for the last Three (03) yearsprior to bid submission deadline, demonstrating that the Bidders’ average annual sales turnover is at least USD 1,250,000.00. For a joint venture, this requirement shall be met by each member;
2. **Specific Experience**: The Bidder shall demonstrate that it has successfully completed at least **3**contracts within the last **5** years *prior* to bid submission deadline, each with a value of at least **USD 190,000.00** that have been successfully and substantially completed and that are similar in nature and complexity to the Goods and Related Services under the Contract. For a joint venture, this requirement may be met by all members combined.
3. **Documentary Evidence**: The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence to demonstrate that the goods it offers meet the following usage requirement: *Catalogues and Specification.*
4. *Manufacturer’s* authorization: A Bidder who does not manufacture an item/s **where a manufacturer authorization is required** in accordance with BDS ITB 17.2 (a), the Bidder shall provide evidence of being duly authorized by a manufacturer (Manufacturer’s Authorization Form, Section IV, Bidding Forms), meeting the criteria in (d) (i) and (ii) above, to supply the Goods;

|  |
| --- |
| Section IV - Bidding Forms |

**Table of Forms**

Letter of Bid 52

Bidder Information Form 55

Bidder’s JV Members Information Form 56

Sexual Exploitation and Abuse (SEA) and/or Sexual Harassment Performance Declaration 57

Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured Outside the Purchaser’s Country, to be Imported 59

Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured Outside the Purchaser’s Country, already imported\* 60

Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country 61

Price and Completion Schedule - Related Services 62

Form of Bid Security 63

Form of Bid Security (Bid Bond) 65

Form of Bid-Securing Declaration 67

Manufacturer’s Authorization 68

Letter of Bid

|  |
| --- |
| *INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS: DELETE THIS BOX ONCE YOU HAVE COMPLETED THE DOCUMENT*  *The Bidder must prepare this Letter of Bid on stationery with its letterhead clearly showing the Bidder’s complete name and business address.*  *Note: All italicized text is to help Bidders in preparing this form.* |

**Date of this Bid submission**: *[insert date (as day, month and year) of Bid submission]*

**RFB No.:** [*insert number of RFB process*]

**Request for Bid No**.: [*insert identification*]

**Alternative No.**:[*insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative*]

To: **[*insert complete name of Purchaser*]**

1. **No reservations:** We have examined and have no reservations to the bidding document, including Addenda issued in accordance with Instructions to Bidders (ITB 8);
2. **Eligibility**: We meet the eligibility requirements and have no conflict of interest in accordance with ITB 4;
3. **Bid/Proposal-Securing Declaration**: We have not been suspended nor declared ineligible by the Purchaser based on execution of a Bid-Securing Declaration or Proposal-Securing Declaration in the Purchaser’s Country in accordance with ITB 4.7;
4. **Sexual Exploitation and Abuse (SEA) and/or Sexual Harassment (SH):** [*select the appropriate option from (i) to (iii) below and delete the others. In case of JV members and/or subcontractors, indicate the* *status of disqualification by the Bank of each JV member and/or subcontractor]*.

We, including any of our subcontractors:

1. [have not been subject to disqualification by the Bank for non-compliance with SEA/ SH obligations.]
2. [are subject to disqualification by the Bank for non-compliance with SEA/ SH obligations.]
3. [had been subject to disqualification by the Bank for non-compliance with SEA/ SH obligations, and were removed from the disqualification list. An arbitral award on the disqualification case has been made in our favor.]
4. **Conformity:** We offer to supply in conformity with the bidding document and in accordance with the Delivery Schedules specified in the Schedule of Requirements the following Goods: [*insert a brief description of the Goods and Related Services*];
5. **Bid Price**: The total price of our Bid, excluding any discounts offered in item (f) below is:

Option 1, in case of one lot: Total price is: [*insert the total price of the Bid in words and figures, indicating the various amounts and the respective currencies*];

Or

Option 2, in case of multiple lots: (a) Total price of each lot [*insert the total price of each lot in words and figures, indicating the various amounts and the respective currencies*]; and (b) Total price of all lots (sum of all lots) [*insert the total price of all lots in words and figures, indicating the various amounts and the respective currencies*];

1. **Discounts**: The discounts offered and the methodology for their application are:

(i) The discounts offered are: [*Specify in detail each discount offered.*]

(ii) The exact method of calculations to determine the net price after application of discounts is shown below: [*Specify in detail the method that shall be used to apply the discounts*];

1. **Bid Validity**: Our Bid shall be valid until *[insert day, month and year in accordance with ITB 18.1],* and it shall remain binding upon us and may be accepted at any time before the expiration of that period;
2. **Performance Security**: If our Bid is accepted, we commit to obtain a performance security in accordance with the bidding document;
3. **One Bid per Bidder**: We are not submitting any other Bid(s) as an individual Bidder, and weare not participating in any other Bid(s) as a Joint Venture member, or as a subcontractor, and meet the requirements of ITB 4.3, other than alternative Bids submitted in accordance with ITB 13;
4. **Suspension and Debarment**: We, along with any of our subcontractors, suppliers, consultants, manufacturers, or service providers for any part of the contract, are not subject to, and not controlled by any entity or individual that is subject to, a temporary suspension or a debarment imposed by the World Bank Group or a debarment imposed by the World Bank Group in accordance with the Agreement for Mutual Enforcement of Debarment Decisions between the World Bank and other development banks. Further, we are not ineligible under the Purchaser’s Country laws or official regulations or pursuant to a decision of the United Nations Security Council;
5. **State-owned enterprise or institution**: [*select the appropriate option and delete the other*] [*We are not a state-owned enterprise or institution*] / [*We are a state-owned enterprise or institution but meet the requirements of ITB 4.6*];
6. **Commissions, gratuities, fees:** We have paid, or will pay the following commissions, gratuities, or fees with respect to the Bidding process or execution of the Contract: [*insert complete name of each Recipient, its full address, the reason for which each commission or gratuity was paid and the amount and currency of each such commission or gratuity*]

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Name of Recipient | Address | Reason | Amount |
|  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |

(If none has been paid or is to be paid, indicate “none.”)

1. **Binding Contract**: We understand that this Bid, together with your written acceptance thereof included in your Letter of Acceptance, shall constitute a binding contract between us, until a formal contract is prepared and executed;
2. **Purchaser Not Bound to Accept**: We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest evaluated cost Bid, the Most Advantageous Bid or any other Bid that you may receive; and
3. **Fraud and Corruption**: We hereby certify that we have taken steps to ensure that no person acting for us or on our behalf engages in any type of Fraud and Corruption.

**Name of the Bidder**: \*[*insert complete name of the Bidder*]

**Name of the person duly authorized to sign the Bid on behalf of the Bidder**: \*\*[*insert complete name of person duly authorized to sign the Bid*]

**Title of the person signing the Bid**: [*insert complete title of the person signing the Bid*]

**Signature of the person named above**: [*insert signature of person whose name and capacity are shown above*]

**Date signed** [*insert date of signing*] **day of** [*insert month*], [*insert year*]

**\***: In the case of the Bid submitted by a Joint Venture specify the name of the Joint Venture as Bidder.

\*\*: Person signing the Bid shall have the power of attorney given by the Bidder. The power of attorney shall be attached with the Bid Schedules.

Bidder Information Form

*[The Bidder shall fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated below. No alterations to its format shall be permitted and no substitutions shall be accepted.]*

Date: *[insert date (as day, month and year) of Bid submission*]

RFB No.: *[insert number of RFB process]*

Alternative No.: *[insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]*

Page \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ of\_ \_\_\_\_\_\_ pages

|  |
| --- |
| 1. Bidder’s Name *[insert Bidder’s legal name]* |
| 2. In case of JV, legal name of each member: *[insert legal name of each member in JV]* |
| 3. Bidder’s actual or intended country of registration: *[insert actual or intended country of registration]* |
| 4. Bidder’s year of registration: *[insert Bidder’s year of registration]* |
| 5. Bidder’s Address in country of registration: *[insert Bidder’s legal address in country of registration]* |
| 6. Bidder’s Authorized Representative Information  Name: *[insert Authorized Representative’s name]*  Address: *[insert Authorized Representative’s Address]*  Telephone/Fax numbers: *[insert Authorized Representative’s telephone/fax numbers]*  Email Address: *[insert Authorized Representative’s email address]* |
| 7. Attached are copies of original documents of *[check the box(es) of the attached original documents]*  🞎 Articles of Incorporation (or equivalent documents of constitution or association), and/or documents of registration of the legal entity named above, in accordance with ITB 4.4.  🞎 In case of JV, letter of intent to form JV or JV agreement, in accordance with ITB 4.1.  🞎 In case of state-owned enterprise or institution, in accordance with ITB 4.6 documents establishing:   * Legal and financial autonomy * Operation under commercial law * Establishing that the Bidder is not under the supervision of the Purchaser   8. Included are the organizational chart, a list of Board of Directors, and the beneficial ownership. The successful Bidder shall provide additional information on beneficial ownership, using the Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form. |

Bidder’s JV Members Information Form

*[The Bidder shall fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated below. The following table shall be filled in for the Bidder and for each member of a Joint Venture].*

Date: *[insert date (as day, month and year) of Bid submission*]

RFB No.: *[insert number of Bidding process]*

Alternative No.: *[insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]*

Page \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ of\_ \_\_\_\_\_\_ pages

|  |
| --- |
| 1. Bidder’s Name: *[insert Bidder’s legal name]* |
| 2. Bidder’s JV Member’s name: *[insert JV’s Member legal name]* |
| 3. Bidder’s JV Member’s country of registration: *[insert JV’s Member country of registration]* |
| 4. Bidder’s JV Member’s year of registration: *[insert JV’s Member year of registration]* |
| 5. Bidder’s JV Member’s legal address in country of registration: *[insert JV’s Member legal address in country of registration]* |
| 6. Bidder’s JV Member’s authorized representative information  Name: *[insert name of JV’s Member authorized representative]*  Address: *[insert address of JV’s Member authorized representative]*  Telephone/Fax numbers: *[insert telephone/fax numbers of JV’s Member authorized representative]*  Email Address: *[insert email address of JV’s Member authorized representative]* |
| 7. Attached are copies of original documents of *[check the box(es) of the attached original documents]*  🞎 Articles of Incorporation (or equivalent documents of constitution or association), and/or registration documents of the legal entity named above, in accordance with ITB 4.4.  🞎 In case of a state-owned enterprise or institution, documents establishing legal and financial autonomy, operation in accordance with commercial law, and that they are not under the supervision of the Purchaser, in accordance with ITB 4.6.  8. Included are the organizational chart, a list of Board of Directors, and the beneficial ownership. The successful Bidder shall provide additional information on beneficial ownership for each JV member using the Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form. |

Sexual Exploitation and Abuse (SEA) and/or Sexual Harassment Performance Declaration

*[The following table shall be filled in by the Bidder, each member of a Joint Venture and each subcontractor proposed by the Bidder]*

Bidder’s Name: *[insert full name]*Date: *[insert day, month, year]*Joint Venture Member’s or Subcontractor’s Name: *[insert* *full name]*RFB No. and title: *[insert RFB number and title]*Page *[insert page number]* of *[insert total number]* pages

|  |
| --- |
| **SEA and/or SH Declaration**  **in accordance with Section III, Qualification Criteria, and Requirements** |
| We:  🞎 (a) have not been subject to disqualification by the Bank for non-compliance with SEA/ SH obligations  🞎 (b) are subject to disqualification by the Bank for non-compliance with SEA/ SH obligations  🞎 (c) had been subject to disqualification by the Bank for non-compliance with SEA/ SH obligations and were removed from the disqualification list. An arbitral award on the disqualification case has been made in our favor. |
| **[*If (c) above is applicable*, *attach evidence of an arbitral award reversing the findings on the issues underlying the disqualification.]*** |

Price Schedule Forms

*[The Bidder shall fill in these Price Schedule Forms in accordance with the instructions indicated. The list of line items in column 1 of the* ***Price Schedules*** *shall coincide with the List of Goods and Related Services specified by the Purchaser in the Schedule of Requirements.]*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured Outside the Purchaser’s Country, to be Imported | | | | | | | | |
|  | | | | (Group C Bids, goods to be imported)  Currencies in accordance with ITB 15 | | | Date: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  RFB No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Alternative No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Page N° \_\_\_\_\_\_ of \_\_\_\_\_\_ | |
| 1 | 2 | 3 | 4 | 5 | 6 | 7 | 8 | 9 |
| Line Item  N° | Description of Goods | Country of Origin | Delivery Date as defined by Incoterms | Quantity and physical unit | Unit price  cip *[insert place of destination]*  in accordance with ITB 14.8(b)(i) | CIP Price per line item  (Col. 5x6) | Price per line item for inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s Country to convey the Goods to their final destination specified in BDS | Total Price per Line item  (Col. 7+8) |
| *[insert number of the item]* | *[insert name of good]* | *[insert country of origin of the Good]* | *[insert quoted Delivery Date]* | *[insert number of units to be supplied and name of the physical unit]* | *[insert unit price CIP per unit]* | *[insert total CIP price per line item]* | *[insert the corresponding price per line item]* | *[insert total price of the line item]* |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | | | | | | | Total Price |  |
| Name of Bidder *[insert complete name of Bidder]* Signature of Bidder *[signature of person signing the Bid]* Date *[Insert Date]* | | | | | | | | |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured Outside the Purchaser’s Country, already imported\* | | | | | | | | | | | |
|  | | | (Group C Bids, Goods already imported)  Currencies in accordance with ITB 15 | | | | | | Date: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  RFB No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Alternative No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Page N° \_\_\_\_\_\_ of \_\_\_\_\_\_ | | |
| 1 | 2 | 3 | 4 | 5 | 6 | 7 | 8 | 9 | 10 | 11 | 12 |
| Line Item  N° | Description of Goods | Country of Origin | Delivery Date as defined by Incoterms | Quantity and physical unit | Unit price including Custom Duties and Import Taxes paid, in accordance with ITB 14.8(c)(i) | Custom Duties and Import Taxes paid per unit in accordance with ITB 14.8(c)(ii), [to be supported by documents] | Unit Price net of custom duties and import taxes, in accordance with ITB 14.8 (c) (iii)  (Col. 6 minus Col.7) | Price per line item net of Custom Duties and Import Taxes paid, in accordance with ITB 14.8(c)(i)  (Col. 5×8) | Price per line item for inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s Country to convey the goods to their final destination, as specified in BDS in accordance with ITB 14.8 (c)(v) | Sales and other taxes paid or payable per item if Contract is awarded (in accordance with ITB 14.8(c)(iv) | Total Price per line item  (Col. 9+10) |
| *[insert number of the item]* | *[insert name of Goods]* | *[insert country of origin of the Good]* | *[insert quoted Delivery Date]* | *[insert number of units to be supplied and name of the physical unit]* | *[insert unit price per unit]* | *[insert custom duties and taxes paid per unit]* | *[insert unit price net of custom duties and import taxes]* | *[ insert price per line item net of custom duties and import taxes]* | *[insert price per line item for inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s Country]* | *[insert sales and other taxes payable per item if Contract is awarded]* | *[insert total price per line item]* |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | | | | | | | | | | Total Bid Price |  |
| Name of Bidder *[insert complete name of Bidder]* Signature of Bidder *[signature of person signing the Bid]* Date *[insert date]* | | | | | | | | | | | |

\* *[For previously imported Goods, the quoted price shall be distinguishable from the original import value of these Goods declared to customs and shall include any rebate or mark-up of the local agent or representative and all local costs except import duties and taxes, which have been and/or have to be paid by the Purchaser. For clarity the Bidders are asked to quote the price including import duties, and additionally to provide the import duties and the price net of import duties which is the difference of those values.]*

Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Purchaser’s Country  \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ | | | | (Group A and B Bids)  Currencies in accordance with ITB 15 | | | | Date: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  RFB No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Alternative No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Page N° \_\_\_\_\_\_ of \_\_\_\_\_\_ | |
| 1 | 2 | 3 | 4 | 5 | 6 | 7 | 8 *[[2]](#footnote-3)* | 9 | 10 |
| Line Item  N° | Description of Goods | Delivery Date as defined by Incoterms | Quantity and physical unit | Unit price EXW | Total EXW price per line item  (Col. 4×5) | Price per line item for inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s Country to convey the Goods to their final destination | Cost of local labor, raw materials and components with origin in the Purchaser’s Country  % of Col. 5 | Sales and other taxes payable per line item if Contract is awarded (in accordance with ITB 14.8(a)(ii) | Total Price per line item  (Col. 6+7) |
| *[insert number of the item]* | *[insert name of Good]* | *[insert quoted Delivery Date]* | *[insert number of units to be supplied and name of the physical unit]* | *[insert EXW unit price]* | *[insert total EXW price per line item]* | *[insert the corresponding price per line item]* | *[Insert cost of local labor, raw material and components from within the Purchase’s country as a % of the EXW price per line item]* | *[insert sales and other taxes payable per line item if Contract is awarded]* | *[insert total price per item]* |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | | | | | | | | Total Price |  |
| Name of Bidder *[insert complete name of Bidder]* Signature of Bidder *[signature of person signing the Bid]* Date *[insert date]* | | | | | | | | | |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Price and Completion Schedule - Related Services | | | | | | | |
|  | | Currencies in accordance with ITB 15 | | | | Date: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  RFB No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Alternative No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Page N° \_\_\_\_\_\_ of \_\_\_\_\_\_ | |
| 1 | 2 | | 3 | 4 | 5 | 6 | 7 |
| Service  N° | Description of Services (excludes inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s Country to convey the goods to their final destination) | | Country of Origin | Delivery Date at place of Final destination | Quantity and physical unit | Unit price | Total Price per Service  (Col. 5\*6 or estimate) |
| *[insert number of the Service ]* | *[insert name of Services]* | | *[insert country of origin of the Services]* | *[insert delivery date at place of final destination per Service]* | *[insert number of units to be supplied and name of the physical unit]* | *[insert unit price per item]* | *[insert total price per item]* |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | | | | | Total Bid Price | |  |
| Name of Bidder *[insert complete name of Bidder]* Signature of Bidder *[signature of person signing the Bid]* Date *[insert date]* | | | | | | | |

Form of Bid Security

**(Bank Guarantee)**

*[The bank shall fill in this Bank Guarantee Form in accordance with the instructions indicated.]*

**Beneficiary:** *Ministry of Finance*

**RFB No.:** *[Purchaser to insert reference number for the Request for Bids]*

**Alternative No***.: [Insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]*

**Date:** *[Insert date of issue]*

**BID GUARANTEE No.:** *[Insert guarantee reference number]*

**Guarantor:** *[Insert name and address of place of issue, unless indicated in the letterhead]*

We have been informed that \_\_\_\_\_\_ *[insert name of the Bidder, which in the case of a joint venture shall be the name of the joint venture (whether legally constituted or prospective) or the names of all members thereof]* (hereinafter called "the Applicant") has submitted or will submit to the Beneficiary its Bid (hereinafter called "the Bid") for the execution of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ under Request for Bids No. \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ \_ (“the RFB”).

Furthermore, we understand that, according to the Beneficiary’s conditions, Bids must be supported by a Bid guarantee.

At the request of the Applicant, we, as Guarantor, hereby irrevocably undertake to pay the Beneficiary any sum or sums not exceeding in total an amount of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ (\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_) upon receipt by us of the Beneficiary’s complying demand, supported by the Beneficiary’s statement, whether in the demand itself or a separate signed document accompanying or identifying the demand, stating that either the Applicant:

(a) has withdrawn its Bid prior to the Bid validity expiry date set forth in the Applicant’s Letter of Bid, or any extended date provided by the Applicant; or

(b) having been notified of the acceptance of its Bid by the Beneficiary prior to the expiry date of the Bid validity or any extension thereof provided by the Applicant has failed to: (i) sign the contract agreement, or (ii) furnish the performance security, in accordance with the Instructions to Bidders (“ITB”) of the Beneficiary’s bidding document.

This guarantee will expire: (a) if the Applicant is the successful Bidder, upon our receipt of copies of the Contract agreement signed by the Applicant and the performance security issued to the Beneficiary in relation to such Contract agreement; or (b) if the Applicant is not the successful Bidder, upon the earlier of (i) our receipt of a copy of the Beneficiary’s notification to the Applicant of the results of the Bidding process; or (ii)twenty-eight days after the expiry date of the Bid validity.

Consequently, any demand for payment under this guarantee must be received by us at the office indicated above on or before that date.

This guarantee is subject to the Uniform Rules for Demand Guarantees (URDG) 2010 Revision, ICC Publication No. 758.

**\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_**

*[Signature(s)]*

***Note: All italicized text is for use in preparing this form and shall be deleted from the final product.***

Form of Bid Security (Bid Bond)

*[The Surety shall fill in this Bid Bond Form in accordance with the instructions indicated.]*

BOND NO. \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

BY THIS BOND *[name of Bidder]* as Principal (hereinafter called “the Principal”), and *[name, legal title, and address of surety],* **authorized to transact business in** *[name of country of Purchaser],* as Surety (hereinafter called “the Surety”), are held and firmly bound unto *[name of Purchaser]* as Obligee (hereinafter called “the Purchaser”) in the sum of *[amount of Bond]*[[3]](#footnote-4) *[amount in words]*, for the payment of which sum, well and truly to be made, we, the said Principal and Surety, bind ourselves, our successors and assigns, jointly and severally, firmly by these presents.

WHEREAS the Principal has submitted or will submit a written Bid to the Purchaser dated the \_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_, 20\_\_, for the supply of *[name of Contract]* (hereinafter called the “Bid”).

NOW, THEREFORE, THE CONDITION OF THIS OBLIGATION is such that if the Principal:

1. withdraws its Bid prior to the Bid validity expiry date set forth in the Principal’s Letter of Bid, or any extended date provided by the Principal; or
2. having been notified of the acceptance of its Bid by the Purchaser prior to the expiry date of the Bid validity or any extension thereto provided by the Applicant has failed to: (i) execute the Contract agreement; or (ii) furnish the Performance Security, in accordance with the Instructions to Bidders (“ITB”) of the Purchaser’s bidding document.

then the Surety undertakes to immediately pay to the Purchaser up to the above amount upon receipt of the Purchaser’s first written demand, without the Purchaser having to substantiate its demand, provided that in its demand the Purchaser shall state that the demand arises from the occurrence of any of the above events, specifying which event(s) has occurred.

The Surety hereby agrees that its obligation will remain in full force and effect up to and including the date 28 days after the date of expiry of the Bid validity set forth in the Principal’s Letter of Bid or any extension thereto provided by the Principal.

IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF, the Principal and the Surety have caused these presents to be executed in their respective names this \_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ 20\_\_.

Principal: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ Surety: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  
 Corporate Seal (where appropriate)

\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  
*(Signature) (Signature)  
(Printed name and title) (Printed name and title)*

Form of Bid-Securing Declaration

*[The Bidder shall fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated.]*

Date: *[date (as day, month and year)]*

Bid No.: *[number of RFB process]*

Alternative No.: *[insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]*

To: *[complete name of Purchaser]*

We, the undersigned, declare that:

We understand that, according to your conditions, Bids must be supported by a Bid-Securing Declaration.

We accept that we will automatically be suspended from being eligible for bidding or submitting proposals in any contract with the Purchaser for the period of time specified in Section II – Bid Data Sheet, if we are in breach of our obligation(s) under the Bid conditions, because we:

(a) have withdrawn our Bid prior to the expiry date of the Bid validity specified in the Letter of Bid or any extended date provided by us; or

(b) having been notified of the acceptance of our Bid by the Purchaser prior to the expiry date of the Bid validity in the Letter of Bid or any extended date provided by us, (i) fail or refuse to sign the Contract; or (ii) fail or refuse to furnish the Performance Security, if required, in accordance with the ITB.

We understand this Bid Securing Declaration shall expire if we are not the successful Bidder, upon the earlier of (i) our receipt of your notification to us of the name of the successful Bidder; or (ii) twenty-eight days after the expiry date of the Bid validity.

Name of the Bidder**\***

Name of the person duly authorized to sign the Bid on behalf of the Bidder**\*\*** \_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Title of the person signing the Bid \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Signature of the person named above \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Date signed \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, \_\_\_\_\_

**\***: In the case of the Bid submitted by joint venture specify the name of the Joint Venture as Bidder

\*\*: Person signing the Bid shall have the power of attorney given by the Bidder attached to the Bid

*[Note: In case of a Joint Venture, the Bid-Securing Declaration must be in the name of all members to the Joint Venture that submits the Bid.]*

Manufacturer’s Authorization

*[If applicable only]*

*[The Bidder shall require the Manufacturer to fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated. This* *letter of authorization should be on the letterhead of the Manufacturer and should be signed by a person with the proper authority to sign documents that are binding on the Manufacturer. The Bidder shall include it in its Bid, if so indicated in the* ***BDS.****]*

Date: *[insert date (as day, month and year) of Bid submission]*

RFB No.: *[insert number of RFB process]*

Alternative No.: *[insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]*

To: *[insert complete name of Purchaser]*

WHEREAS

We *[insert complete name of Manufacturer],* who are official manufacturers of*[insert type of goods manufactured],* having factories at [insert full address of Manufacturer’s factories], do hereby authorize *[insert complete name of Bidder]* to submit a Bid the purpose of which is to provide the following Goods, manufactured by us *[insert name and or brief description of the Goods],* and to subsequently negotiate and sign the Contract.

We hereby extend our full guarantee and warranty in accordance with Clause 28 of the General Conditions of Contract, with respect to the Goods offered by the above firm.

We confirm that we do not engage or employ forced labor or persons subject to trafficking or child labor, in accordance with Clause 14 of the General Conditions of Contract.

Signed: *[insert signature(s) of authorized representative(s) of the Manufacturer]*

Name: *[insert complete name(s) of authorized representative(s) of the Manufacturer]*

Title: *[insert title]*

Dated on \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ *[insert date of signing]*

Section V - Eligible Countries

**Eligibility for the Provision of Goods, Works and Non-Consulting Services in   
Bank-Financed Procurement**

In reference to ITB 4.8 and ITB 5.1, for the information of the Bidders, at the present time firms, goods and services from the following countries are excluded from this Bidding process:

Under ITB 4.8(a) and ITB 5.1 *Israel and Myanmar*

Under ITB 4.8(b) and ITB 5.1: *Israel and Myanmar*

Section VI - Fraud and Corruption

**(Section VI shall not be modified)**

1. **Purpose**
   1. The Bank’s Anti-Corruption Guidelines and this annex apply with respect to procurement under Bank Investment Project Financing operations.
2. **Requirements**
3. The Bank requires that Borrowers (including beneficiaries of Bank financing); bidders (applicants/proposers), consultants, contractors and suppliers; any sub-contractors, sub-consultants, service providers or suppliers; any agents (whether declared or not); and any of their personnel, observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement process, selection and contract execution of Bank-financed contracts, and refrain from Fraud and Corruption.
4. To this end, the Bank:
5. Defines, for the purposes of this provision, the terms set forth below as follows:
6. “corrupt practice” is the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting, directly or indirectly, of anything of value to influence improperly the actions of another party;
7. “fraudulent practice” is any act or omission, including misrepresentation, that knowingly or recklessly misleads, or attempts to mislead, a party to obtain financial or other benefit or to avoid an obligation;
8. “collusive practice” is an arrangement between two or more parties designed to achieve an improper purpose, including to influence improperly the actions of another party;
9. “coercive practice” is impairing or harming, or threatening to impair or harm, directly or indirectly, any party or the property of the party to influence improperly the actions of a party;
10. “obstructive practice” is:
11. deliberately destroying, falsifying, altering, or concealing of evidence material to the investigation or making false statements to investigators in order to materially impede a Bank investigation into allegations of a corrupt, fraudulent, coercive, or collusive practice; and/or threatening, harassing, or intimidating any party to prevent it from disclosing its knowledge of matters relevant to the investigation or from pursuing the investigation; or
12. acts intended to materially impede the exercise of the Bank’s inspection and audit rights provided for under paragraph 2.2 e. below.
13. Rejects a proposal for award if the Bank determines that the firm or individual recommended for award, any of its personnel, or its agents, or its sub-consultants, sub-contractors, service providers, suppliers and/ or their employees, has, directly or indirectly, engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive, coercive, or obstructive practices in competing for the contract in question;
14. In addition to the legal remedies set out in the relevant Legal Agreement, may take other appropriate actions, including declaring misprocurement, if the Bank determines at any time that representatives of the Borrower or of a recipient of any part of the proceeds of the loan engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive, coercive, or obstructive practices during the procurement process, selection and/or execution of the contract in question, without the Borrower having taken timely and appropriate action satisfactory to the Bank to address such practices when they occur, including by failing to inform the Bank in a timely manner at the time they knew of the practices;
15. Pursuant to the Bank’s Anti- Corruption Guidelines, and in accordance with the Bank’s prevailing sanctions policies and procedures, may sanction a firm or individual, either indefinitely or for a stated period of time, including by publicly declaring such firm or individual ineligible (i) to be awarded or otherwise benefit from a Bank-financed contract, financially or in any other manner;[[4]](#footnote-5) (ii) to be a nominated[[5]](#footnote-6) sub-contractor, consultant, manufacturer or supplier, or service provider of an otherwise eligible firm being awarded a Bank-financed contract; and (iii) to receive the proceeds of any loan made by the Bank or otherwise to participate further in the preparation or implementation of any Bank-financed project;
16. Requires that a clause be included in bidding/request for proposals documents and in contracts financed by a Bank loan, requiring (i) bidders (applicants/proposers), consultants, contractors, and suppliers, and their sub-contractors, sub-consultants, service providers, suppliers, agents, personnel, permit the Bank to inspect[[6]](#footnote-7) all accounts, records and other documents relating to the procurement process, selection and/or contract execution, and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the Bank.

PART 2 – Supply Requirements

|  |
| --- |
| Section VII - Schedule of Requirements |

**Contents**

1. List of Goods and Delivery Schedule 79

2. List of Related Services and Completion Schedule 80

3. Technical Specifications 81

4. Drawings 83

5. Inspections and Tests 84

## Notes for Preparing the Schedule of Requirements

The Schedule of Requirements shall be included in the bidding document by the Purchaser, and shall cover, at a minimum, a description of the goods and services to be supplied and the delivery schedule.

The objective of the Schedule of Requirements is to provide sufficient information to enable Bidders to prepare their Bids efficiently and accurately, in particular, the Price Schedule, for which a form is provided in Section IV. In addition, the Schedule of Requirements, together with the Price Schedule, should serve as a basis in the event of quantity variation at the time of award of contract pursuant to ITB 42.1.

The date or period for delivery should be carefully specified, taking into account (a) the implications of delivery terms stipulated in the Instructions to Bidders pursuant to the *Incoterms* rules (i.e., EXW, or CIP, FOB, FCA terms—that “delivery” takes place when goods are delivered **to the carriers**), and (b) the date prescribed herein from which the Bidder’s delivery obligations start (i.e., notice of award, contract signature, opening or confirmation of the letter of credit).

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1. List of Goods and Delivery Schedule  *[The Purchaser shall fill in this table, with the exception of the column “Bidder’s offered Delivery date” to be filled by the Bidder]* | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| **Line Item**  **N°** | **Description of Goods** | | **Quantity** | | **Physical unit** | **Final Destination (Project Site) as specified in BDS** | | **Delivery (as per Incoterms) Date** | | | | |
| **Earliest Delivery Date** | | **Latest Delivery Date** | | **Bidder’s offered Delivery date [*to be provided by the Bidder*]** |
| *[insert item No]* | *[insert description of Goods]* | | *[insert quantity of item to be supplied]* | | *[insert physical unit for the quantity]* | *[insert place of Delivery]* | | *[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness of the Contract]* | | *[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness of the Contract]* | | *[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness of the Contract]* |
| HZM 1 | CHEMICAL PROTECTION SUIT (LEVEL A) | | 10 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 2 | CHEMICAL PROTECTION SUIT (LEVEL B) | | 6 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 3 | CHEMICAL PROTECTION SUIT (LEVEL C) | | 10 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 4 | Chemical Protective Gloves | | 36 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 5 | Chemical Protective boots | | 36 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 6 | Face Mask – Rubber | | 17 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 7 | combination Powered filter Units for use with Face Mask | | 34 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 8 | Hot Zone Tape | | 12 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 9 | Barricade Zone Tape Dispenser | | 4 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 10 | Barricade Tape "HAZARDOUS MATERIALS - DO NOT ENTER" | | 24 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 11 | ChemTape Roll | | 12 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 12 | Warm Zone Tape | | 12 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 13 | Cold Zone Tape | | 12 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 14 | Standard Decontamination Shower System | | 2 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 15 | Decontamination solution | | 10 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 16 | 13' X 23' X 9' Decon Shelter | | 2 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 17 | Industrial Chemical Identification Kit | | 1 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 18 | DOT Hazard Classification Kit | | 1 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 19 | RCRA Waste Characterization Kit | | 1 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 20 | KIT A – Chlorine Institute Cylinder Emergency Kit | | 1 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 21 | Portable Chemical Identifier System | | 1 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 22 | 5 Gallon Decon Bucket with Lid | | 12 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 23 | A Chemical-Resistant, Non-Sparking Bucket for use in The Hot Zone. | | 12 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 24 | Forge Helmet Light | | 200 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 25 | Firefighting Negative Pressure Fans | | 4 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 26 | Spiral Duct | | 4 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM27 | Chemical Classifier Tube Kit | | 10 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 28 | Oil Absorbent Pads | | 20 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 29 | Team Equipment Leak Sealing Plug and Wedge Kit | | 2 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 30 | Backboard | | 4 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 31 | Straps for backboard | | 8 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 32 | Battery Operated Rescue Cutter | | 2 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 33 | Batteries for Rescue Cutter | | 4 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 34 | Battery Charger for Rescue Cutter | | 2 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 35 | Rescue Blade for Rescue Cutter | | 4 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 36 | Battery Operated Circular Rescue saw | | 2 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 37 | Water Tank for Circular Rescue Saw | | 2 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 38 | Battery Charger for Circular Rescue Saw | | 2 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 39 | Batteries for Circular rescue saw | | 4 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 40 | Transportation box for Batteries | | 2 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 41 | Rescue Blade for Circular Rescue Saw | | 12 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 42 | DISC Steel for Rescue Saw | | 4 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 43 | Hazmat Equipment Bag | | 6 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 44 | Portable RIT Tarp | | 4 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 45 | Portable SCBA Staging Mats | | 6 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 46 | Portable Staging Mat | | 4 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 47 | Portable Triage Tarps | | 4 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 48 | Remote Area Lighting System | | 4 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 49 | Thermal Imaging Camera | | 1 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 50 | Hazmat TRAINING SUIT, Small/Medium | | 10 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 51 | Chemical Protection Training Suit, Small/Medium | | 6 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 52 | Chemical Protection Training Suit, Large/X-Large | | 4 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 53 | Training Foam - 20L | | 125 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 54 | Piercing Nozzle | | 2 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 55 | Class A Foam - 20L | | 320 | |  | Ministry of Defence (MNDF) | | 90 days | | 150 days | |  |
| HZM 56 | Fiberglass Pike Pole 8ft with Butt End | | 10 | |  | Ministry of Defence (MNDF) | | 90 days | | 150 days | |  |
| HZM 57 | Fire Command Vest Set | | 1 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 58 | Reel Lite Booster Hose | | 8 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 59 | Fire Line Do Not Cross Tape | | 10 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM60 | Drone with thermal camera | | 1 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 61 | INLINE COLLECTING HEAD | | 10 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 62 | LADDER ERGOMETER | | 1 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 63 | DELIVERY HOSE (2 ½”) | | 20 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM64 | DELIVERY HOSE (1 ½”) | | 30 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 65 | Hydrostatic Testing and Inspection system | | 1 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| HZM 66 | Hydraulic Wheel Dolly (2 Piece Set) | | 1 | |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | | *90 days* | | *150 days* | |  |
| 2. List of Related Services and Completion Schedule  *[This table shall be filled in by the Purchaser. The Required Completion Dates should be realistic, and consistent with the required Goods Delivery Dates (as per Incoterms)]* | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| **Service** | | **Description of Service** | | **Quantity1** | | | **Physical Unit** | | **Place where Services shall be performed** | | **Final Completion Date(s) of Services** | | |
|
| *[****insert Service No****]* | | *[****insert description of Related Services****]* | | *[****insert quantity of items to be supplied****]* | | | *[****insert physical unit for the items****]* | | *[****insert name of the Place****]* | | *[****insert required Completion Date(s)****]* | | |
|  | |  | |  | | |  | |  | |  | | |
|  | |  | |  | | |  | |  | |  | | |
|  | |  | |  | | |  | |  | |  | | |
|  | |  | |  | | |  | |  | |  | | |
|  | |  | |  | | |  | |  | |  | | |
| 1. If applicable | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

3. Technical Specifications

*The purpose of the Technical Specifications (TS) is to define the technical characteristics of the Goods and Related Services required by the Purchaser. The Purchaser shall prepare the detailed TS take into account that:*

* *The TS constitute the benchmarks against which the Purchaser will verify the technical responsiveness of Bids and subsequently evaluate the Bids. Therefore, well-defined TS will facilitate preparation of responsive Bids by Bidders, as well as examination, evaluation, and comparison of the Bids by the Purchaser.*
* *The TS shall require that all goods and materials to be incorporated in the goods be new, unused, and of the most recent or current models, and that they incorporate all recent improvements in design and materials, unless provided for otherwise in the contract.*
* *The TS shall make use of best practices. Samples of specifications from successful similar procurements in the same country or sector may provide a sound basis for drafting the TS.*
* *The Bank encourages the use of metric units.*
* *Standardizing technical specifications may be advantageous, depending on the complexity of the goods and the repetitiveness of the type of procurement. Technical Specifications should be broad enough to avoid restrictions on workmanship, materials, and equipment commonly used in manufacturing similar kinds of goods.*
* *Recognized international standards should be specified as much as possible. Reference to brand names, catalogue numbers, or other details that limit any materials or items to a specific manufacturer should be avoided as far as possible. Where unavoidable, such item description should always be followed by the words “or substantially equivalent.” When other particular standards or codes of practice are referred to in the TS, whether from the Borrower’s or from other eligible countries, a statement should follow other authoritative standards that ensure at least a substantially equal quality, then the standards mentioned in the TS will also be acceptable.*
* *The TS shall specify all essential technical and performance characteristics and requirements, including guaranteed or acceptable maximum or minimum values, as appropriate. Whenever necessary, the Purchaser shall include an additional ad-hoc Bidding form (to be an Attachment to the Letter of Bid), where the Bidder shall provide detailed information on such technical performance characteristics in respect to the corresponding acceptable or guaranteed values.*

*When the Purchaser requests that the Bidder provides in its Bid a part or all of the Technical Specifications, technical schedules, or other technical information, the Purchaser shall specify in detail the nature and extent of the required information and the manner in which it has to be presented by the Bidder in its Bid.*

*If a summary of the Technical Specifications (TS) has to be provided, the Purchaser shall insert information in the table below. The Bidder shall prepare a similar table to justify compliance with the requirements*

*“****Summary of Technical Specifications****. The Goods and Related Services shall comply with following Technical Specifications and Standards:*

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **HAZMAT EQUIPMENT** | | |
|  | **Item#** | **Image** | **Name and Description** |
| **HZM 1** | **CHEMICAL PROTECTION SUIT (LEVEL A)** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Fully encapsulated, vapor-protective suit (Level A) * Double storm flap with Velcro® * 2-layer face shield (10 mil Teflon®/40mil PVC) * 3-layer glove combination of Butyl®, North® Silvershield® and outer knit Kevlar® * 2 Pirelli® valves * Attached sock boots with boots * 1.5'' waist belt with 3 belt loops sewn (inside) and sealed. * Garment MUST offer Level A protection. * Size: S (4 pcs), L (4 pcs), XL (2 pcs) * Must conform to NFPA 1991 |
| **HZM 2** | **CHEMICAL PROTECTION SUIT (LEVEL B)** |  | * **Specification (equal or better)** * Respirator fit hood for gas mask or PAPR system * Coverall 'step-in' style, double storm flap with Velcro® * Elastic face and wrists, attached boots with boot flaps. * Garment must offer Level B protection. * Size: M (4 pcs), L (2 pcs) * Must conform to NFPA 1991. |
| **HZM 3** | **CHEMICAL PROTECTION SUIT (LEVEL C)** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * polyethylene coated garment * splash protection from acids and other liquid chemicals * Lightweight splash protection from many acids and other liquid chemicals. * Heat-sealed seams for increased holdout of liquids and dry particulates. * Storm flap with Velcro® (not with adhesive tape) * Sizes: small (2 nos), medium (6 nos), large (2 nos) * Must conform to NFPA 1991 |
| **HZM 4** | **Chemical Protective Gloves** |  | * **Specification (equal or better)** * protect against a wide range of chemicals. * chemical impermeability. * Should have necessary strength. * They should protect against: nerve and mustard agents, acids, alkalis, MEK, MIBK, acetone, & other chemicals. * Should has excellent resistance to Aldehydes, Ketones, Esters, Alcohols, most inorganic acids, most caustics, Dioxene. * Agent resistance (maximum recommended usage time) for: Mustard Gas (HD) - 75 minutes, Nerve Gas (GB) - 360 min. Solution-dipped for maximum chemical impermeability Defect-free surfaces for highest levels of protection. MIL-G-43976 * Size: Small, Medium |
| **HZM 5** | **Chemical Protective boots** |  | * **Specification (equal or better)** * Manufactured from Hazmax compound * providing chemical resistance than PVC or PU materials * Chemically resistant boot certified to EN 13832-3:2018 (footwear protecting against chemicals) * Conforms to EN 943-1 (Chemical protective clothing) * Certified to this standard as part of an appropriate Respirex gas-tight suit * Antistatic - Electrical resistance meets the requirements of EN ISO 20345:2011 A (0.1MΩ to 1,000MΩ) * Integral 200 Joule epoxy coated steel toecap and stainless-steel penetration resistant mid-sole * Heat resistant sole EN 20345:2011 HRO, 60 seconds at 300°C * Cold insulation to EN ISO 20345:2011 CI * Fuel and oil resistant upper and sole * Slip resistance * Durable, cut-resistant vulcanised rubber sole * Should have extended working life, even in harsh terrain * Cleated outsole for maximum grip in wet and oily conditions (SRC) * Energy absorbing tunnel system in heel to EN 20345:2011 E * Ergonomic cushioned insole (removable & machine washable) * Seamless construction * Kick-off lug * Adjustable height * Knitted nylon lining * CE marked on the shaft with date and year of manufacture * REACH Compliant * Machine washable at up to 40°C * Shelf life of over 10 years |
| **HZM 6** | **Face Mask – Rubber** |  | * **Specification (equal or better)** * The full face mask * provides both protection and unparalleled comfort. * The soft sealing line made of hypoallergenic silicone provides a pressure free fit. * The large, optically corrected lens ensures a clear, undistorted view, while the grey-blue colour gives the mask an aesthetic appearance. * Donning is unbelievably quick, simple and accomplished without painful hair pulling. * The patented Advantage head harness gives a perfect face piece-to-face fit. * Full face respirator features state-of-the-art design to lower breathing resistance, while the nosecup reduces fogging and silicone faceplate increases comfort * Scratch-resistant wraparound lens allows for wide field-of-vision, while adjustable straps offers consistent fit * Single-port, standard thread filter connection * Approvals subject to change without notice and may differ based on configuration, part number and/or country. * EN136 class 3 (Single port, EN thread) ) * Size: free size |
| **HZM 7** | **combination Powered filter Units for use with Face Mask** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Proven and optimized filter technology * Robust metal housing * Complete filter program (including special filters) * Special packaging provides longer shelf life * Highly efficient filter media * PlexTec particle filter technology with increased filtering surface * Filter opening easy to cover (even when wearing gloves) * Reliable protection * Good mechanical resistance * Suitable for all applications * All products from one source * Up to 6 years storage for gas filters * Exceeds performance * requirements of EN 14387 * EN thread * Low breathing resistance * Easy and reliable pressure fit test * Conditions of use   + organic gases and vapors with a boiling point > 65° C   + inorganic gases and vapors, e.g. chlorine, hydrogen sulfide, hydrogen cyanide   + sulfur dioxide, hydrogen chloride and other acid gases   + ammonia and organic ammonia derivatives   + mercury   + particles |
| **HZM 8** | **Hot Zone Tape** |  | * **Specification (equal or better)** * lightweight, but strong enough to be reused many times * 500 ft roll * 3 in. wide tape * 2 mil. Thickness * Red with "Hot Zone" repeating continuously in bold, black letters. |
| **HZM 9** | **Barricade Zone Tape Dispenser** |  | * **Specification (equal or better)** * Easy unroll tape without tangling or dropping the roll. * A built-in cutting edge conveniently cuts tape to the desired length. * Holds 500 or 1000 foot rolls of 3 inch wide barricade tape. * Handle constructed of nylon thermoplastic * Dispenser Length: 8 3/4 inches * Built-in blade for tape cutting |
| **HZM 10** | **Barricade Tape "HAZARDOUS MATERIALS - DO NOT ENTER"** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * highly visible * Length: 50′ (1525 mm) * Width: 3″ (914 mm) |
| **HZM 11** | **ChemTape Roll** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * provide strong chemical resistance * adhesion specifically for taping the seams and around openings of protective apparel and HazMat suits * 2" x 60-yard roll of HazMat tape (48 mm wide and 55 meters long) * Chemical resistant tape * Chemical tape designed specifically for use with personal protective apparel * 98% latex free |
| **HZM 12** | **Warm Zone Tape** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * lightweight, but strong enough to be reused many times * 500 ft roll * 3 in. wide tape * 2 mil. Thickness * Yellow with “Warm Zone” repeating continuously in bold, black letters |
| **HZM 13** | **Cold Zone Tape** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * lightweight, but strong enough to be reused many times * 500 ft roll * 3 in. wide tape * 2 mil. thickness * Green with “Cold Zone” repeating continuously in bold, black letters |
| **HZM 14** | **Standard Decontamination Shower System** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Should offer quick set-up, victim privacy, thorough decontamination and easy clean up. * Should be able to configure it to accommodate fully, semi, and even non-ambulatory victims. * Should be able to assembles quickly with unique quick-connects * Should be a fully collapsible design. * It should have two vinyl carry bags for storing and transports. * Should has a privacy enclosure with translucent roof for privacy and safety. * Shower Heads: 4 * Output Per Shower Head: 4.2 gpm * Total output: 16.8 gpm * Dimensions (approx.)   + Assembled: 42″ x 36″ x 84″   + Unassembled: 74″ x 27″ x 27″ * Single Water Inlet: Standard Garden Hose * Approximate Set-Up Time (approx.): 3-4 minutes (based on 2 trained responders) * Weight - Aluminum Pool: 185lb * Should have Independent hand-held sprayer * Should meets the flow rates, spray pattern, and other performance characteristics set by the ANSI/ISEA 113-2013 standard. * Should include following content   + Standard Decontamination Shower   + Standard Collection Pool – Aluminum frame 4′ x 8’   + Dimensions: unfolded, 4′ x 8′ x 14″; folded, 4′ x 14″ x 14″   + Weight: (Aluminum-frame) 47 lb   + 300 gallon capacity   + Replacement liner available   + Elevation Grids– 3′ x 2′ x 5.5″ (2)   + Vinyl enclosure   + Handheld sprayer with 8′ hose   + Vinyl carry bags for the shower (2)   + Ground stakes and straps to secure unit in high winds |
| **HZM 15** | **Decontamination solution** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Solution for unknown contaminants such as inorganic acids, metal processing wastes, solvents and organic materials, PBBs, PCBs and Etiological materials. (2 barrels) * Solution for unknown contaminants and etiological materials such as heavy metals, pesticides, chlorinated phenols, dioxins, and non-acid inorganic wastes. (2 barrels) * Solution for unknown contaminants such as solvents and inorganic compounds, PBBs, PCBs, oils, and greases, or unspecified wastes not suspected to be contaminated with pesticides. (2 barrels) * Solution for base and caustic contaminants such as organic bases, alkali and caustic wastes. (2 barrels) * Solution as a final wash down. (2 barrels) |
| **HZM 16** | **13' X 23' X 9' Decon Shelter** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * UV/Chemical resistant. * Standard color: Blue, Green, or White. * Should be able to attach a second shelter to the unit. * Frame: Heavy Duty 1100 Dtex Polyester Coated with plastomer on both sides, UV/Chemical resistant. * Cover: Heavy Duty 420 Denier nylon (or Polyester) coated with Polyurethane (PVC) on both sides. * Standard Equipment: Integral ground floor, 2/4/6 roll up windows -- size dependent, roll-up, full zip, dirty entry/clean exit doors, air inflation valve, pressure relief valve, hand pump, jack, Pegs/Rods, Repair kit, manual, carry bag, and hammer. |
| **HZM 17** | **Industrial Chemical Identification Kit** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**  Should include:   * Industrial Chemicals detection equipment * Narcotics detectors * WMD detection equipment * Explosives detection equipment * Radiological detectors * Biological substance detection. * Easy to use – manual is easy for a non-chemist to follow * Versatile – identifies or categorizes over 1000 chemicals * Fast – 20-minute typical on-site assay times * Complete – contains everything necessary for field testing * Rugged – carrying case designed specifically for field use * meets the requirements for the California Standardized Equipment List – SEL 1.2.2.   + INDUSTRIAL CHEMICALS, UNKNOWN, Qualitative: Test Kit, Qualitative analysis, For testing and detection of unknown industrial chemicals, not for biological substances. |
| **HZM 18** | **DOT Hazard Classification Kit** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Kit should include safety glasses, nitrile gloves and all the supplies necessary to set up a simple chemical hazard classification station in the field. * Kit should have following analytical capabilities:   + Thermal Oxidizers, nitrates, chlorates, perchlorates, picrate, Halogenated Hydrocarbons, Chlorinated Solvents, Chlorinated Pesticides, Acids and Bases, Water Reactive Substances, nitrides, carbides, hydrides, phosphides, Oxidizers – peroxides, hypochlorite, nitrites, persulfates, pool shock chemicals, Flammable Solids, Spontaneously Combustible substances, Explosives, Radioactive Materials, Reactive Cyanides   + Flammable Liquids – flashpoint < 140F |
| **HZM 19** | **RCRA Waste Characterization Kit** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Segregate hazardous wastes into their RCRA (resource conservation and recovery act) * Waste Characteristics: Ignitibility, Toxicity, Reactivity and Corrosivity for proper Hazardous Waste Disposal. |
| **HZM 20** | **KIT A – Chlorine Institute Cylinder Emergency Kit** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Should contain devices to stop leaks at the valve, fusible plug, and in the side walls of chlorine 100 & 150 lb. * All gaskets made of Vitron have a 4-year recommended shelf-life * Gaskets are stamped with the date of manufacture   EMERGENCY KIT-A should feature:   * Designed to contain hazardous leaks in and around the chlorine cylinder valve * Hood and yoke integrated into one piece, allowing for adjusting cap screws independently regardless which chain link is attached * Flat base design allows for more stable adjustable platform for chlorine cylinders up to 15" in diameter * Lighter, but stronger chain dramatically lessens weight of entire unit * Gasket is enhanced with new design to fit better and decrease chances of roll-out * Fuse Plug Clamp re-designed to fit over standard and "enhanced" chlorine valve styles * Fits chlorine cylinders with an oversized neck ring and cylinders with the valve protective housing attached * Accommodates a chlorine cylinder up to 15" in diameter with bumped or foot-ring cylinder bottom * A clamping device to seal leaks at the fusible plug (screwed-in & poured type plugs) on standard and new "Enhanced" style valves * Patching device to seal leaks in cylinder side wall * Smaller button gasket increases sealing capability while applying less pressure * Nylon strap replaces chain to decrease weight and potential pinch points. * Should include a variety of hand tools, inspection seals and additional sealing devices * Instruction booklet * Size (packed): 18″ x 18.5″ x 36″, 92 lbs |
| **HZM 21** | **Portable Chemical Identifier System** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Rapidly identifies solids, liquids, gels and powders * Chemical identification answers in 20 seconds * MIL-STD-810G rugged and IP53 for decon * Scans through plastic bags and bottles * Identifies up to two components within sample * Size: 12.7 x 8.9 x 5.6cm (5 x 3.5 x 2.2in) * Weight: 0.45kg (1lb) * Sampling: Point and shoot * Library: Approximately 500 substances including explosives, narcotics and toxic chemicals with user library capability via laptop software to add samples * Start-up time: Less than 20 sec at 20°C (68°F) * Detection time: Less than 20 sec at 20°C (68°F) * Power: One lithium battery (CR123) or USB power source (220 -240 V) * Display: Touchscreen display (compatible with level A PPE gloves) * Connectivity: Micro USB * Operating temperature: -20° to +50°C (-4° to 122°F) * Storage temperature range: -40° to +70°C (-40° to 158°F) * Operating humidity: >95% |
| **HZM 22** | **5 Gallon Decon Bucket with Lid** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Meets standards for collecting and containing waste items such as contaminated clothing and towels. * Decon Bucket with Lid * 5-gallon bucket * 11.25" in diameter * 14.125" tall |
| **HZM 23** | **A Chemical-Resistant, Non-Sparking Bucket for use in The Hot Zone.** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Non-Sparking Pail * A chemical-resistant, non-sparking bucket for use in the hot zone. * 10 qt fiber reinforced rubber bucket with non-sparking handle. * Dimensions: 10.5” diameter, 12.5” tall. |
| **HZM 24** | **Forge Helmet Light** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * User-selectable 360-lumen High, 180-lumen Low and 30-lumen Survival modes * A single push-button switch operates easily with heavy gloves * Switch features built-in rear-facing green safety LED * 360-degree multi-angle mount allows the user to select exact angle and position for optimum light alignment and clearance of face shields, goggles or other equipment * Helmet clamp with rubber foot provides secure, mar-free attachment * Works with virtually all fire helmets and hard hats * Impact & chemical resistant * Meets the requirements for NFPA-1971-8.6 (2013) * Serialized for personal identification * 2 CR123 batteries (included) * Limited Lifetime Warranty * Multi-Function: Yes * Beam Distance: 218 m / 161 m / 43 m * Candela: 11,928 / 6,544 / 472 * Drop Rating: 2 m * Dust/Water Rating: IP-X7 Waterproof * Flashlight Runtime: 4.5 / 6.5 / 30 * Switch Function: Single Switch - High, Low and Survival Brightness * Length: 3.2 in (81mm) * Width: 1.4 in (36mm) * Depth: 3.2 in (81mm) * Weight: 7.2 oz (204g) * Diameter: 1.1 in (28 mm) * Light Source: LED * Case Material: 6061-T6 Aluminum * Body Color: Black * Quantity of Batteries: 2 * Power Source: CR123 Lithium Primary Batteries * Package Contents: Light, 2 CR123 Lithium batteries, Allen wrench |
| **HZM 25** | **Firefighting Negative Pressure Fans** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**  Gas powered (2 pieces) & Battery powered (2 pieces)  **Gas Powered**   * Full Roll-Cage Frame: Features a tough, tubular aluminum frame to protect key components; delivers a lightweight design (15% lighter than steel frames) * 7-Position Tilt Frame with Step Pad: Provides 18°, 12°, 6°, 0°, -6°, -12° and -18° angles; allows for fan placement on stairs * Fold-Down Ergonomic Handle: Folds down into frame for compact storage; features full-width handle for easy grip with heavy-duty gloves * Flat-Proof Rubber Tires: Eliminates flat tires; rolls up stairs and curbs easily; tires are placed on the back of the frame so that firefighters never have to put themselves between the PPV and the fire during setup * Single-Piece Cast Aluminum Blade: Holds up better than plastic in high heat * Precision-Spun Steel Shroud: Provides durability with maximum airflow * StreamShaper Guard: Standard guard, designed for farther setback; Air Cone Guard available by request See the difference > * AMCA-Certified Airflow: Super Vac is proud to enlist AMCA as an important organization to conduct third-party performance tests.   **Battery Powered**   * Compact, Roll-Cage Aluminum Frame: Features one of the most compact, lightweight PPV designs * Curved Handle: Folds into the frame for compact storage; curved design provides higher grip for better ergonomics * Flat-Proof Rubber Tires with Skid Plates: Creates a highly maneuverable fan, even on stairs; easy for all firefighters to position * Polymer Blade: Minimizes weight; Super Vac's single-piece cast aluminum blade is available by request * Stream Shaper Guard: Allows flexible setback; Air Cone Guard is available by request * Standard Shore Power: 120-240V AC operation turns your DeWalt cordless fan into an electric-powered fan for even more versatility. Note: Shore power does not charge batteries. * 180-Degree Tilt: Provides the largest tilt range among battery fans, allowing airflow to be directed virtually anywhere * Makita 4.0Ah or 5.0Ah XGT batteries: Swaps within 5 seconds; provides up to 50 minutes of max airflow, depending on battery selection; optional 120-240V AC operation is available upon request * LED Light: Provides light for firefighters and assists seeing the fan in smokey room. * Weight: 61 lbs (28 kg) * Size: 20″ Blade — HxWxD: 28.25″ x 28.75″ x 12.25″ (720mm x 730mm x 315mm) * Motor: Totally Enclosed, Variable-Speed DC * SETBACK FOR OUTPUT RATING: 15 ft (4.6m) * ANGLE FOR OUTPUT RATING: 10° * OUTPUT: 11,700 cfm (19,870 cmh) * RUN TIME AT MAX AIRFLOW: 50 minutes (with built-in battery gauge) * Should include battery charger |
| **HZM 26** | **SPIRAL DUCT** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * comes with a built-in storage bag for easy transportation. * Hot-melt wear strips cover the helix for added durability up to 250 degrees F. * Pairs with: 20" Industrial Exhausters/Smoke Ejectors/ F Series * Diameter: 20" (508 mm) * Length: 20' (6.1 m) |
| **HZM27** | **Chemical Classifier Tube Kit** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * TEST TABS, pH PAPER, Kit: Same as pH PAPER Test Strips, but extra-large, ½ to 1” wide by 6 to 9” long approximate; Presence is based upon a color change. * Should include following items   + Emergency Chemical Classifier Strips (6)   + Bobbin of Polypropylene Thread (1)   + Laminated Chemical Classifier Chart (1) * Should provide following function   + acid/base detectors   + oxidizer test strips   + fluoride test strips   + organic solvent detectors   + chlorine test strips |
| **HZM 28** | **Oil Absorbent Pads** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * ABSORBENT NON-POLAR SOLVENT, – Pads or Roll: Repels polar solvents (water), absorbs non-polar solvents (straight chain hydrocarbons, oils, some freon liquids, carbon tetrachloride); * Approximate pad size 18” x 18”; or roll 12” to 15” wide x 150’ long. * Minimizes tracking * Repels and floats on water * Bright white color is highly visible * Bonded for extra durability and strength * Absorbency meets or exceeds industry standards * Absorbency Capacity: 38 gal (US) * Class: Oil Only * Dimensions: 30 in W x 150 ft L * Absorbency Factor: 14.5 gl/gs * Absorbency Weight: Heavy * Durability: Moderate Durability (less than 15 lbs) * Pallet Quantity: 18 * Perforated: Perforated |
| **HZM 29** | **Team Equipment Leak Sealing Plug and Wedge Kit** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Should include patching tools, lead wool, plug rug, premix putty, wooden wedges and dowels, fix stix and stop-it pipe repair system, providing a complete response to any sudden and unexpected leakages.   CONTENTS   * Stop-It Pipe Repair System - Fiberglass tape coated with polyurethane resin activated when immersed in water (2"x4", 2"x12", 4" x12") * Use the Stop-It tape by wrapping it around the pipe where its leaking. Works on straight runs, T's, and elbows. Works on small flange leaks when used with the Fix Stix. * Fix Stix * Use the Fix Stix by kneading it until it’s a uniform color, and apply. Works on cracks and small holes. Also, can be used on wet, flat or curved surfaces, and pipes, flanges, elbows, and T's. * Wooden wedges and dowels * Lead wool * Use lead wool to repair stress fractures in tanks and welds. It can also be used on pipe connections where the threads meet the T's, elbows and flanges. * Safety rubber mallet * Hot or cold hose tape * 1 lb. Premix Plug-n-Dike Putty - Premixed putty to apply directly to a hole. * Plug N Dike plug rug - 8"x8" - Apply to hole in tank or place over drain. * Carrying case |
| **HZM 30** | **Backboard** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Should be easy-to-clean plastic shell with foam-filled construction is lightweight yet strong, and is radiolucent. Comes with pins. * Should provide easy maneuverability and storage and has less deflection for improved patient stabilization. * Weight: 4 lb. 9 oz. (6.6 kg) * Dimensions: 72 x 16 x 2 in (183 x 41 x 5 cm) * Color: yellow * Rated capacity: 350 lb. (159 kg) |
| **HZM 31** | **Straps for backboard** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Quick-release, automotive-type, chrome-plated metal buckles resist rust and corrosion. * Push-button operation allows secure fastening and easy release. * Hemmed tab prevents strap from being pulled free of buckle. * Length: 9’ * Color: Black * Number of Pieces: 1-piece * Generic Color: Black * Strap Style: Metal Push Button * Strap Material : Nylon |
| **HZM 32** | **Battery Operated Rescue Cutter** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Should have flexibility to the operator * Should be constructed from high-grade aluminum. * The battery pump should be based on the proven lithium-ion battery technology that combines a long battery life with a high capacity for maximum operational use. * Lightweight, user-friendly and ergonomic * Self-contained   + For optimal freedom of movement   + Rapid deployment * Battery on top of the tools; quick and easy to change, even in narrow spaces * Latest lithium-ion battery technology   + Long battery life combined with high capacity for maximum operational use   + Low self-discharge rate, no memory effect   + Suitable for use at high altitudes   + LED indicator to check battery capacity left * All weather proofs   + Suitable for use at below zero temperatures, down to -20°C / -4°F   + Suitable for use in wet weather conditions * Emission-free   + No fumes: healthier for users   + Ideal for use in confined and/or underground spaces   + Environmentally friendly * Various blade types available - Quickly and easily exchangeable * Safe   + Dead man's function   + Guarded moving parts * max. working pressure: 500 / 50 (bar/Mpa) (7252 psi) * blade type: 30 standards * cutter type: mobile * battery included: no * max. cutting force: 246 kN / 25.1 t / 246 / 25.1 (kN/t) (55303 lbf) * max. cutting opening: 158 mm (6.2 in) * protection rate: IP54 * required oil content (effective): 84 cc (2.8 oz) * weight, ready for use: 19.5 kg (43 lb) * temperature range: -20 + 55 °C (-4 + 131 °F) |
| **HZM 33** | **Batteries for Rescue Cutter** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Battery level indicator * 20% capacity increase, from 5 to 6 Ah * Enables you to work longer on one battery * Contains extra powerful and large cells:   + Cells Should heat up less quickly   + Should be able to keep working with tool while continuously using the maximum battery power. * Realtime feedback on battery temperature and state of charge: Direct feedback, no need to press a button first. * Suitable for on-tool battery charging: Charge the battery while it remains on the tool. The battery on the tool Should have priority over the one on the charger. * Waterproof: Suitable for under water use. * Safe * Capacity: 6 Ah * Energy: 151 Wh * charging time: 90 min * Voltage: 28 VDC * battery type: Li-Ion * weight, ready for use: 1 kg (2.2 lb) * temperature range: -20 + 55 °C (-4 + 131 °F) * dimensions (AxBxC): 143 x 62 x 111 mm (5.6 x 2.4 x 4.4 in) |
| **HZM 34** | **Battery Charger for Rescue Cutter** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * battery voltage: 28 VDC * max. current: 4.5 A * mains voltage: 220-240 VAC * mains frequency: 50-60 Hz * power: 150 W * cable length: 1.7 m (6 ft) * plug type: 230 V - C CEE 7/16 (Europlug) * weight, ready for use: 0.9 kg (2 lb) * dimensions (LxWxH): 226 x 141 x 107 mm (8.9 x 5.6 x 4.2 in) * temperature range: -20 + 55 °C (-4 + 131 °F) |
| **HZM 35** | **Rescue Blade for Rescue Cutter** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Compatible with Rescue Cutter above * 30 standards |
| **HZM 36** | **Battery Operated Circular Rescue saw** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * High power 94-volt battery saw has the power and performance equivalent to gas-powered cutters. * Equipped with brake function stops the blade for enhanced operator safety. * Ergonomic and user friendly with low vibrations, optimally balanced machine and zero direct emissions. * Built-in connectivity - easy to monitor saw location, runtime, service intervals and receive wireless updates through FOTA (firmware over the air). * Powered by battery system with high power and fast charging for impressive productivity and a well-suited match with our specially designed battery blade range for maximized cutting depth and optimized performance. * High power with flexibility: Power and performance on par with equivalent gas-powered cutters. An integrated gearbox enables higher torque Integrated wet cutting system. or VAC attachment as an accessory for dry cutting. enables efficient and flexible dust control. * High power battery system for high versatility:   + Enables quick charging. high power and performance which maximizes your efficiency and productivity.   + Zero direct emissions make it possible to easily cut indoors. in sensitive areas or urban areas where emission levels might be regulated Ergonomic, user-friendly and with enhanced operator safety Exceptionally low vibrations.   + zero direct emission and silent motor sound enables a more pleasurable work environment   + The handles are specially developed to be comfortable and increases control.   + brake function. capable of stopping the blade in fractions of a second. enables enhanced safety while cutting. * Specially designed blades: You can look forward to high quality 12" and 14" (300 mm and 350 mm) diamond blades specifically designed for the battery cutter to optimize its performance and cutting depth. * Magnesium blade guard: with decreased weight and reflective decals for high visibility in smoke and water spray, which enhances control for cutting * Adjustable carry strap: adjustable carry strap allows full freedom of movement * Powerful: power and performance in par with equivalent petrol-powered cutters. With an integrated gearbox for higher torque. For high productivity. * Safe operation: brake function capable of stopping the rotation of the blade in fraction of a second. * Zero direct emission: possible to easily cut indoors, in sensitive areas or urban areas where emission levels might be regulated. * Flexible: versatile and flexible cutting indoors and outdoors. Integrated wet cutting system or VAC attachment as an accessory for dry cutting enables efficient and flexible dust control. * A more sustainable choice: an excellent alternative when work environments require zero direct emission in use. It contributes to significantly lower CO2 emission than in fossil fuel equivalent and in terms of climate impact across its lifecycle. * Ergonomic and user-friendly: exceptionally low vibrations, zero direct emission and silent motor sound enable a more pleasurable work environment. * High power battery system: enables quick charging, high power and performance which maximizes your efficiency and productivity. * Built-in connectivity: enables effortless onboarding and asset management where you easily monitor location, runtime, service intervals and receive wireless updates. * Smart battery placement: the side-feeded battery placement maximizes cooling and minimize slurry and dust containment. * Efficient brushless motor: advanced brushless motor, more efficient than a standard brush motor. Provides a high and consistent torque. * Perfect balance: the centered placement of blade provides increased stability and control * Ergonomic handles: the handles are specially developed to be comfortable and increases control for extra safety while cutting * Easy to change blade guard position: the magnesium blade guard facilities cutting, stepless adjustment * Anti-vibration system: reduce vibration in the cutter handles, so they are more comfortable to hold and can be used for longer periods. To provide the user a comfortable operating position reduced strain, the distance between the handles is large. The handles and the short engine body mean the user always stand close to the machine, for easier handling and control * Power source: Battery * Nominal Voltage V: 94 * Cutting depth, max in (mm): 5.7(144.5) * Max blade speed RPM: 3400 * Length (excl. Blade). In (mm): 26.1 (663) * Height, in (mm): 16.6 (423) * Weight (excl. Battery). Lbs (kg): 17.4 (7.9) * CUTTING EQUIPMENT   + Cutting depth, max 5.7 in   + Blade diameter, max 14.21 in   + Arbor diameter 0.8/1 in   + Peripheral speed, max 11,600 fpm   + Coolant Wet /dry * DIMENSIONS   + Product size length 26.1 in   + Product size width 9.17 in   + Product size height 16.7"   + Weight 17.42 lbs * SOUND AND NOISE - Sound pressure level at operators’ ear 101.9 dB(A) * VIBRATIONS   + Vibrations left/front handle 2.2 m/s²   + Vibrations right/rear handle 1.2 m/s² |
| **HZM 37** | **Water Tank for Circular Rescue Saw** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * A compact and easy-to-use 15 litre water tank that helps you to work efficiently. * Has an electric pump, so there’s no manual pumping required. * Run on a Bli batteries. * Efficient: the long battery runtime and high performance enables efficiency on the work site. * Ease of use: the compact design enables ease of use and handling. No need for manual pumping thanks to the electric pump * Efficient dust handling: convenient and mobile. No long hoses are needed which enables quick and efficient dust handling. * Water pressure: max 14.5 psi * Hose length: 10 ft * Product size length: 21.65 in * Product size width: 6.77 in * Product size height: 18.1" * Weight : 7.9 lbs * 2 spare batteries |
| **HZM 38** | **Battery Charger for Circular Rescue Saw** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Fast charging mode: enables quick charging of batteries for increased efficiency and productivity * Active cooling: enables efficient cooling of the batteries for fast charging and minimized downtime * Flexible: adaptable charging power depending on temperature for maximized effect * Sturdy: designed for both indoor and outdoor usage and heavy-duty condition * High power battery equipped with built-in connectivity. * High-power battery charger with a capacity of 900 W * Equipped with a fast-charging mode and active cooling enables fast charging of batteries. * Weight: 8.71 lbs |
| **HZM 39** | **Batteries for Circular rescue saw** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * High-power battery with a capacity of 750 Wh. * Fast charging with active cooling of the battery. * Equipped with built-in connectivity so you can easily monitor state of charge, runtime, location and receive wireless updates through FOTA (firmware over the air). * Powerful: High power and fast charging maximizes efficiency and productivity. * Sturdy design: enables usage in tough heavy-duty conditions indoor and outdoor * Fast charging: with active cooling enables fast and efficient charging of the batteries * Built-in connectivity: equipped with built-in connectivity so that you can easily monitor the state of charge, runtime, location and receive wireless updates. * Battery type Li-Ion * Battery voltage 93.6 V * Battery capacity 8 Ah * Battery output power: 750 Wh * Weight: 11.02 lbs * Charging time: 45 min |
| **HZM 40** | **Transportation box for Batteries** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * A wooden box suitable for transportation * Tailored insert fits two batteries and a charger. * UN 3480 certified for transportation of lithium batteries |
| **HZM 41** | **Rescue Blade for Circular Rescue Saw** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Diamond blade * Vacuum brazed diamond for fast cutting * Cuts faster, lasts longer: faster cutting and longer life. * Optimal cutting experience: optimized for cutting, easier and more free cutting blades, which results in reduced vibration levels and an easy-going cutting feeling. * Smarter features for a safer cut: to reduce the risk of accidents related to pinching and/or kickbacks, the blade feature visual indicators for the blade’s side clearance, life indicator, cutting depth, wear indicators and directional arrow in application color. * Smooth and efficient cutting: the innovative Z-edge shape gives the segment a controlled active surface, enabling smoother and efficient cutting, this also helps to extend the speed of the blade, while also improving the slurry evacuation. * Size: 14 in * Power cutter blade: 6 pcs * Early entry sawblade: 4 pcs * Floor saw blade: 10 pcs * Tile and masonry saw blade: 6 pcs * Cut all blade: 6 pcs |
| **HZM 42** | **DISC Steel for Rescue Saw** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Break resistance * High quality fiberglass reinforcement * Meet specification for safety. * Steel only * Size: 14 in |
| **HZM 43** | **Hazmat Equipment Bag** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * A 2″ web handle helps support the weight of the bag’s contents. * Made of Cordura nylon. * Haz-Mat Equipment in yellow lettering. * Dimensions: 13 1/2″ x 13″ x 24″. 4200cu inches. Wt. 26 oz. * WEIGHT: 1.5 lbs |
| **HZM 44** | **Portable RIT Tarp** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * 10' x 10' tarp constructed from 10oz. * Vinyl. * Each corner is clearly marked "RIT". * Colors:   + Blue   + Yellow   + Red   + Orange   + Black |
| **HZM 45** | **Portable SCBA Staging Mats** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * The ribbing on the tarp approximately 8-9" apart * One side is green and stenciled “FULL” the other side is red and is stenciled “EMPTY.” * 10' X 10' mat * Constructed from 18oz vinyl * Red section reads Empty and green section reads Full |
| **HZM 46** | **Portable Staging Mat** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Designed with three sections: * One section is for air packs and has ribbing installed standard * The center section is for rescue tools * Third section is a RIT tarp * Can be used as one complete mat or as separates * built with heavy duty 18 oz. pvc. |
| **HZM 47** | **Portable Triage Tarps** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Set of four-color coded tarps (green, red, yellow & black) * Constructed from 10oz vinyl * Each tarp is 10' x 12' * Includes storage bag |
| **HZM 48** | **Remote Area Lighting System** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Engineered with the Intelligent Control System which calculates and displays current battery life * allows the user to regulate the intensity of the light, choose the desired run time or select from three pre-set power levels. * Built with versatility in mind, the 9470M RALS features four telescopic masts (each extends to nearly 6 feet) and four 360° articulating light heads. * The system's next-generation LEDs combine to radiate up to 24,000 lumens (6,000 per light head). * For extended applications, it should run continuously on wall power. * The ability to leave on charge allows you to always be prepared. * A 12-volt power port including a dual USB adapter provides power for many peripheral devices. * Built self-contained in a tough-as-nails Pelican case, it should be compact and includes the multi-terrain trolley with a retractable pull handle and stainless-steel ball-bearing 1.5-inch polyurethane wheels. * Dual telescoping LED light heads * Multi-terrain trolley w/ 1.5” wheels * Housed in a Pelican™ Protector Case™ housing * Dual USB power adapter * Silent operation * Cool operating temperatures * No exhaust * Full time battery level indication with low level flashing indicator * RoHS and CE Compliant * Dimensions   + Head (L×W×D): 8.25 x 5.75 x 2.25 in (21 x 14.6 x 5.7 cm)   + Closed (L×W×D): 24.75 x 20.00 x 11.75 in (62.9 x 50.8 x 29.8 cm) * Measurement   + Light Head Height (max): 82.00" (208.3 cm)   + Cord Length: 13.78" (35 cm) * Weight: 108.00 lbs (49 kg) * Materials   + Body Material: Polypropylene   + Head Material: Aluminum   + Mast Material: Aluminum   + Lens Material: Polycarbonate (PC) |
| **HZM 49** | **Thermal Imaging Camera** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Compact & lightweight 990 g with 2 batteries * Video, photo and still image recording * Fast start: <5 sec. * Batteries guaranteed for 6 years / 5000 cycles of charges * 5-year warranty camera & 10-year warranty sensor * Up to 8h of battery life with 2 batteries depending on the model chosen * Germanium lens to protect optics * Optional pistol-type handle * Optional wireless transmission kit for live video streaming * 3 BUTTONS FOR MORE FEATURES   + 3 large sized buttons for easy use with gloves that give access to functions ON/OFF, Zoom x2 x4, Coloring modes, still image, Picture shooting, Video recording, Picture gallery, Laser pointer, etc. * UP TO 5 COLOURING MODES   + 3 coloring modes as standard: Fire, Search and Inverse + 2 optional coloring modes: Cold and Multicolor. * LIFEPO4 BATTERIES DESIGNED FOR SAFETY IN FIRE OPERATIONS   + LiFePO4 batteries (Lithium Iron Phosphate) are very different from Lithium-Ion batteries. They are more resistant to high temperatures (no emission of gas up to 140°C, no explosion). * TYPE: Firefighting camera * DIMENSIONS: 175 x 145 x 97 mm * WEIGHT: 990g with 2 batteries * SCREEN: 4'' * RANGE OF T°C: -40°C to +1150°C * COLOURING: 3 to 5 modes (Fire/Search/Inverse/Cold/Multicolor) * FUNCTIONS: ON/OFF, Choice of coloring, still image and/or Photo shooting (option), Video recording (option), Photo/video playback (option), Zoom, Laser pointer (option) * BATTERIES: LiFePO4 designed for high T°C (fire safety) * AUTONOMY   + Without Video option = 8h with 2 batteries   + With Video option = 6h with 2 batteries and non-active video, or 5h with active video. * PROTECTION: Germanium lens to protect the optical system * START: Less than 5 sec. * BUTTON: x3 large-sized for use with gloves * SENSOR TYPE: 17μ Amorphous Silicon aSi * SENSOR RESOLUTION: 384 x 288 * WARRANTY: Camera 5 years, Batteries 6 years, Sensor 10 years * NFPA: Meets most of the points of NFPA1801:2018 standard * 2x extra batteries * Charge base * Main charger * bag |
| **HZM 50** | **Hazmat Training Suit, Small/Medium** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * constructed with the same fabric as the full level A suits * Should have soft, pliable fabric that increases comfort in extended wear situations and when a wide range of motion is required * These garments are clearly labeled "FOR TRAINING USE ONLY" * Level A training suit colors: Charcoal Gray or High-Viz Orange * Available in either front entry * sizes S/M * Expanded back accommodates SCBA gear * Expanded view visor * One exhaust valve * 48" zipper and storm flap with hook and loop fasteners * Attached sock booties with splash guard boot flaps * Sewn seams * Sewn on PVC gloves |
| **HZM 51** | **Chemical Protection Training Suit, Small/Medium** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Coverall with Attached Hood with Sure-Fit® Respirator Face Piece Seal, Front Entry Zipper, Single Storm Flap with Hook & Loop Closure, Permanently Attached PVC Gloves, Attached Sock Booties with Splash Guards, with Hook & Loop Fasteners at Ankles. * Heat Sealed / Taped Seams. * Colors: Khaki, Navy * Case QTY: 1 /cs * Case Weight: 9lbs / 4.08 kg |
| **HZM 52** | **Chemical Protection Training Suit, Large/X-Large** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Coverall with Attached Hood with Sure-Fit® Respirator Face Piece Seal, Front Entry Zipper, Single Storm Flap with Hook & Loop Closure, Permanently Attached PVC Gloves, Attached Sock Booties with Splash Guards, with Hook & Loop Fasteners at Ankles. * Heat Sealed / Taped Seams. * Colors: Khaki, Navy * Case QTY: 1 /cs * Case Weight: 9lbs / 4.08 kg |
| **HZM 53** | **Training Foam - 20L** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * economical fluorine free training foam for use on most Class A & B fires in controlled environments. * Based on AFFF Concentrate technology and renewable coconut surfactants * Should exhibits fast foaming properties and quick draining times to speed demonstrating times * Should be fluorine free, non-toxic and not subject to a special disposal consideration when used according to applications suggestions |
| **HZM 54** | **Piercing Nozzle** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Should be able to generate a high-pressure water spray covering up to 2,400 sq. ft. at 150 psi delivering 212 GPM. * easily pierces the hood, door, or trunk to make for quick extinguishing. * Should be able to use both water or foam, * Adapt to foam applications. * Mounting hardware is included. * 5-yr. warranty. * Made of chrome-plated high-quality steel. * Measures 60" long. * equipped with Instantaneous male coupling 2 ½” hose connection. * Protruding handles allow for easy control by one or two persons. * The rear is weighted so it can be used as a battering ram. * Uses: houses, cars/trucks, garages, barns, mobile homes |
| **HZM 55** | **Class A Foam - 20L** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * synthetic firefighting foam concentrate specially designed to be used for wildland, structural and other Class A fuel fires. * The foam concentrate should be biodegradable and non-toxic * it should be environmentally sustainable |
| **HZM 56** | **Fiberglass Pike Pole 8ft with Butt End** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Should have a round fiberglass handle with a plastic core for added stability, maximum strength, and minimum weight. * The outside diameter of the handle is 1-1/4'' * produced from thousands of continuous fiberglass strands, saturated with thermosetting resins and a center plastic core for added stability. * A non-fiberglass polyester veil is impregnated on the surface giving the Pole a smooth finish and keeps the fiberglass from splintering. * All Heavy Duty Poles Feature Handles and Heads that are Bonded & Pined. * Features: Non-Slip Grip Design for Non-Visual Hook End Orientation, Slightly Heavier Than Aluminum, Resistant to Moisture, Chemicals and Rot * Material: Steel * Overall Length: 8 ft. * Handle Material: Fiberglass * Handle Length: 8 ft * Head Material: Steel * Head Type: Pike Head * Handle Design: Butt |
| **HZM 57** | **Fire Command Vest Set** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * 8 regular size 003 vests and a #008RD carrying case. * All vest will be in the same style. * Titles:   + Incident Commander   + Operations Officer   + Medical   + Triage   + Admin Officer   + Finance and logistic Officer   + Staging   + Planning Officer |
| **HZM 58** | **Reel Lite Booster Hose** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Durable. Polyester single jacket hose with ultra-durable outer cover, circular woven with helical inner reinforcement. * Reliable. Built tough for rugged dependability, but at a light weight for exceptional portability. * Efficient. Jacket design delivers low drag for exceptional service for grass and brush, wildland, dumpster and industrial fires. * Flexible. Polyurethane liner is lightweight, flexible and delivers low kink resistance. * Service-Ready: Fully loaded, ready on reel. Recommended reel size 12" minimum. * Certified. Assembled in accordance with NFPA 1961 Standard, latest edition, within our ISO-9001 certified quality assurance system. * Polyester single jacket hose with ultra-durable outer cover, circular woven with helical inner reinforcement. * Built tough for rugged dependability, but at a light weight for exceptional portability. * Jacket design delivers low drag for exceptional service for grass and brush, wildland, and dumpster fires. * Polyurethane liner is lightweight, flexible and provides better kink resistance. * Fully loaded, ready on reel. * Recommended reel size 12″ minimum. * Assembled in accordance with NFPA 1961 Standard, latest edition within our ISO-9001 certified quality assurance system. * One year warranty.   Hose Sizing and Specifications   * Size (IN): 1” * Service Test PSI (kPa): 300 (2070) * Proof Test PSI (kPa): 600 (4140) * Burst PSI (kPa): 900 (6200) * Weight (FOR 50' COUPLED) LBS (KG): 5 (2.3) * Bowl (IN): 1 ³⁄¹⁶" |
| **HZM 59** | **Fire Line Do Not Cross Tape** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Prevent accidents by increasing visibility of hazards with our non-adhesive Barricade Tape. * Tape is a lightweight, economical, reusable polyethylene, with a continuous repeat of Fire Line Do Not Cross. * Can be tied, stapled or nailed in place. * Meets OSHA 1910.144 for marking physical hazards. * Comes standard 3" x 1000'. |
| **HZM60** | **Drone** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * should be able to communicate with victim through a loud speaker. * Should have thermal camera. * provides extensive options for professional creators. * maximum data rate of 3,772Mbps. * built-in 1TB SSD * 10Gbps lightspeed data cable to further facilitate professional filming and creation. * Takeoff Weight: 899 g * Dimensions:   + Folded (without propellers): 221×96.3×90.3 mm (L×W×H)   + Unfolded (without propellers): 347.5×283×107.7 mm (L×W×H) * Max Ascent Speed: 8 m/s * Max Descent Speed: 6 m/s * Max Horizontal Speed (at sea level, no wind): 21 m/s * Max Takeoff Altitude: 6000 m * Max Flight Time: 46 minutes * Max Hovering Time: 40 minutes * Max Flight Distance: 30 km * Max Wind Speed Resistance: 12 m/s * Max Tilt Angle: 35° * Operating Temperature: -10° to 40° C (14° to 104° F) * Global Navigation Satellite System: GPS + Galileo + BeiDou * Hovering Accuracy Range:   + Vertical:     - ±0.1 m (with vision positioning)     - ±0.5 m (with GNSS positioning)   + Horizontal:     - ±0.3 m (with vision positioning)     - ±0.5 m (with high-precision positioning system) * Internal Storage: 1 TB * Camera: dual camera * Image Sensor:   + Hasselblad Camera:     - 4/3 CMOS, Effective Pixels: 20 MP   + Tele Camera:     - ½-inch CMOS, Effective Pixels: 12 MP * Lens:   + Hasselblad Camera:     - FOV: 84°     - Format Equivalent: 24 mm     - Aperture: f/2.8-f/11     - Focus: 1 m to ∞   + Tele Camera:     - FOV: 15°     - Format Equivalent: 162 mm     - Aperture: f/4.4     - Focus: 3 meters to ∞ * ISO Range: * Video:   + Normal, Slow-motion:     - 100-6400 (normal color)     - 400-1600 (D-Log)     - 100-1600 (HLG)   + Night Mode:     - 800-12800 (normal color) * Photo: 100-6400 * Shutter Speed:   + Hasselblad Camera – Electronic Shutter: 8-1/8000 s   + Tele Camera – Electronic Shutter: 2-1/8000 s * Max Image Size:   + Hasselblad Camera: 5280×3956   + Tele Camera: 4000×3000 * Still Photography Modes:   + Hasselblad Camera     - Single Shot: 20 MP     - Burst Shooting: 20 MP, 3/5/7 frames     - Automatic Exposure Bracketing (AEB): 20 MP, 3/5 frames at 0.7 EV step     - Timed: 20 MP, 2/3/5/7/10/15/20/30/60 s   + Tele Camera     - Single Shot: 12 MP     - Burst Shooting: 12 MP, 3/5/7 frames     - Automatic Exposure Bracketing (AEB): 12 MP, 3/5 frames at 0.7 EV step     - Timed: 12 MP, 2/3/5/7/10/15/20/30/60 s * Photo Format: JPEG/DNG (RAW) * Video Resolution:   + Hasselblad Camera:     - Apple ProRes 422 HQ     - Apple ProRes 422     - Apple ProRes 422 LT     - 5.1K: 5120×2700@24/25/30/48/50 fps     - DCI 4K: 4096×2160@24/25/30/48/50/60/120\* fps     - 4K: 3840×2160@24/25/30/48/50/60/120\* fps     - H.264/H.265     - 5.1K: 5120×2700@24/25/30/48/50 fps     - DCI 4K: 4096×2160@24/25/30/48/50/60/120\* fps     - 4K: 3840×2160@24/25/30/48/50/60/120\* fps     - FHD: 1920×1080@24/25/30/48/50/60/120/200 fps   + Tele Camera:     - H.264/H.265     - 4K: 3840×2160@25/30/50 fps     - FHD: 1920×1080@25/30/50 fps * Video Format:   + Hasselblad Camera – MP4/MOV (MPEG-4 AVC/H.264，HEVC/H.265)   + Tele Camera – MP4/MOV (MPEG-4 AVC/H.264，HEVC/H.265) * Max Video Bitrate:   + Hasselblad Camera     - H.264/H.265: 200 Mbps     - Apple ProRes 422 HQ: 3772 Mbps     - Apple ProRes 422: 2514 Mbs     - Apple ProRes 422 LT: 1750 Mbps   + Tele Camera     - H.264/H.265: 160 Mbps * Supported File System: exFAT * Color Mode:   + Hasselblad Camera: Normal/HLG/D-Log   + Tele Camera: Normal * Digital Zoom:   + Hasselblad Camera: 3×   + Tele Camera: 4× * Gimbal   + Mechanical Range:     - Tilt: -135° to 100°     - Roll: -45° to 45°     - Pan: -27° to 27°   + Controllable Range: Tilt: -90° to 35°     - Pan: -5° to 5° * Sensing Type: Omnidirectional binocular vision system, supplemented with an infrared sensor at the bottom of the aircraft * Forward:   + Measurement Range: 0.5-20 m   + Detection Range: 0.5-200 m   + Effective Sensing Speed: Flight Speed ≤ 15 m/s   + FOV: Horizontal 90°, Vertical 103° * Backward:   + Measurement Range: 0.5-16 m   + Effective Sensing Speed: Flight Speed ≤ 12 m/s   + FOV: Horizontal 90°, Vertical 103° * Lateral:   + Measurement Range: 0.5-25 m   + Effective Sensing Speed: Flight Speed ≤ 15 m/s   + FOV: Horizontal 90°, Vertical 85° * Upward:   + Measurement Range: 0.2-10 m   + Effective Sensing Speed: Flight Speed ≤ 6 m/s   + FOV: Front and Back 100°, Left and Right 90° * Downward:   + Measurement Range: 0.3-18 m   + Effective Sensing Speed: Flight Speed ≤ 6 m/s   + FOV: Front and Back 130°, Left and Right 160° * Video Transmission System: O3+ * Live View Quality:   + Remote Controller: 1080p/30fps, 1080p/60fps   + Operating Frequency: 2.400-2.4835 GHz, 5.725-5.850 GHz * Max Transmission Distance (free of interference): FCC: 15 km * Max Transmission Distance (with interference): Strong Interference: urban landscape, pprox.. 1.5-3 km * Medium Interference: suburban landscape, pprox.. 3-9 km * Low Interference: suburb/seaside, pprox.. 9-15 km * Max Download Speed: 5.5 MB/s * Antenna: 4 antennas, 2T4R * Battery   + Capacity: 5000 mAh   + Weight: 335.5 g   + Nominal Voltage: 15.4 V   + Max Charging Voltage: 17.6 V   + Type: Li-ion 4S   + Energy: 77 Wh   + Charging Temperature: 5° to 40° C (41° to 104° F)   + Charging Time: Approx. 96 minutes * Remote Controller   + Max Operating Time: DJI RC-N1 Remote Controller   + Without charging any mobile device: 6 hours   + When charging a mobile device: 4 hours   + Max Supported Mobile Device Size: 180×86×10 mm (LxWxH)   + Operating Temperature: -10° to 40° C (14° to 104° F) * Should include in the box:   + Convertible carrying bag x1   + 10Gps Lightspeed data cable x1   + 65W portable charger x1   + Filter set x1   + Storage cover x1   + Remote controller x1   + Spare control stick (pair) x1   + Intelligent flight battery x3   + Low noise propellers (pair) x6   + Battery charging hub (3 ports) x1   + Filter set (4 pcs) x2   + USB-C Cable x1 |
| **HZM 61** | **INLINE COLLECTING HEAD** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Inlets – 2½” Male Inst (BS336) c/w Spring Loaded Non-Return Valves. * Outlets – 4″ Female Round Thread – Swivel (BS336). * Products available in LIGHT ALLOY – Natural Finish. * POLISHED and ANODIZED surface finishes * Maximum Working Pressure 16 Bar. * Maximum Test Pressure 24 Bar. * Manufactured to BS336:2010 * 2 ways: 4 pieces * 3 ways: 1 piece * 4 ways: 1 piece |
| **HZM 62** | **LADDER ERGOMETER** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * The ladder should be tried and tested training device. * Once the set point is reached, the endless ladder switches off automatically. * It should have start and stop mechanism and a slow warm-up, the person remains in the right place. * The climbing speed should be able to set smoothly within a range from 3 to 25 m/min., the same applies to the height of the meters to be climbed. * Height of Climb - 235cm * Rung Interval - 24.4cm, 10" * Rung Width - 49.5cm, 20" * Angle of Gradient - 75° * Permissible Load - Max 140 kg (308 lbs), Min. 20 kg (44 lbs) * Speed Range - 0.1 – 40.0 m/min, Resolution 0.1 m/min * Speed - 0 – 40 m/s |
| **HZM 63** | **DELIVERY HOSE (2 ½”)** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Made from high grade synthetic rubber, extruded through a polyamide woven jacket to give a non-kinking construction and excellent rubber to textile adhesion. * Red colored. * Diameter: 2 ½ inches. * Compliant with BS EN ISO 9001 quality management systems and is Kitemarked to BS 6391 Type 3. * 30m length. * Instantaneous interlocking couplings (male & female) [BS 336:2010 compatible] |
| **HZM64** | **DELIVERY HOSE (1 ½”)** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Made from high grade synthetic rubber, extruded through a polyamide woven jacket to give a non-kinking construction and excellent rubber to textile adhesion. * Red colored. * Diameter: 1 ½ inches. * Compliant with BS EN ISO 9001 quality management systems and is Kitemarked to BS 6391 Type 3. * 30m length. * Instantaneous interlocking couplings (male & female) [BS 336:2010 compatible] |
| **HZM 65** | **Hydrostatic Testing and Inspection** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * A fully automated, computer controlled, DOT certified hydrostatic testing facility. * Fully automated test procedures result in a computer generated, certified inspection and test report. * Fully automated test facility is the latest technology available for hydrostatic testing. * Provides the quality of documentation and test accuracy demanded * Comply fully with increasing performance standards for high pressure industrial and breathing air storage and distribution systems, including apparatus and components inspection, maintenance, repair, testing and certification. * **Company Information:** Specialized in air or gas compression, filtration, precipitation and drying systems. * **Capabilities:** Evaluation and Analysis; Certification or Qualification; Testing * **Forms Tested:** Capital Equipment; Products or Devices; Components or Parts * **Services:** Flow; Leak or Seal Testing * **Industry:** Food & Beverage; Medical Devices / Equipment; Industrial; Marine; Piping / Pressure Vessels |
| **HZM 66** | **Hydraulic Wheel Dolly (2 Piece Set)** |  | **Specification (equal or better)**   * Lift & move incomplete projects or stored vehicles with ease. * Hydraulic for easy lifting * Large heavy-duty casters for easy moving 1300lbs / 590kg capacity each * For tires up to 12 inches wide * Set of 2 dollies * Allow to lift the wheels off the ground and move cars around, whether they run, or roll or not. * Heavy duty ball bearing casters allow cars to be easily maneuvered around most paved and concrete surfaces. * Hydraulic powered tire grab/lift action and foot pedal makes using these dollies a breeze. * Ultimate aid for servicing and parking your vehicle * Allows to turn on the spot with the greatest of ease and maneuver it in very confined spaces * The vehicle only needs to be moved with the rear wheel and lifted the side stand on the mover, then it can be moved and parked easily and exactly * Suitable for almost all sizes of vehicle * Each package of two dollies weighs 90lbs / 41kg. |

**Detailed Technical Specifications and Standards** *[insert whenever necessary].*

*[Insert detailed description of TS]*

**Detailed Technical Specifications and Standards** *[insert whenever necessary].*

*[Insert detailed description of TS]*

4. Drawings

This bidding document includes *[insert**“the following”**or “no”]* drawings.

*[If documents shall be included, insert the following List of Drawings]*

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **List of Drawings** | | |
| Drawing Nr. | **Drawing Name** | **Purpose** |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |

5. Inspections and Tests

The following inspections and tests shall be performed: *[insert list of inspections and tests]*

PART 3 - Contract

|  |
| --- |
| Section VIII - General Conditions of Contract |

**Table of Clauses**

[1. Definitions 88](#_Toc135756207)

[2. Contract Documents 89](#_Toc135756208)

[3. Fraud and Corruption 89](#_Toc135756209)

[4. Interpretation 89](#_Toc135756210)

[5. Language 90](#_Toc135756211)

[6. Joint Venture, Consortium or Association 90](#_Toc135756212)

[7. Eligibility 91](#_Toc135756213)

[8. Notices 91](#_Toc135756214)

[9. Governing Law 91](#_Toc135756215)

[10. Settlement of Disputes 91](#_Toc135756216)

[11. Inspections and Audit by the Bank 92](#_Toc135756217)

[12. Scope of Supply 92](#_Toc135756218)

[13. Delivery and Documents 92](#_Toc135756219)

[14. Supplier’s Responsibilities 93](#_Toc135756220)

[15. Contract Price 94](#_Toc135756221)

[16. Terms of Payment 94](#_Toc135756222)

[17. Taxes and Duties 94](#_Toc135756223)

[18. Performance Security 95](#_Toc135756224)

[19. Copyright 95](#_Toc135756225)

[20. Confidential Information 95](#_Toc135756226)

[21. Subcontracting 96](#_Toc135756227)

[22. Specifications and Standards 96](#_Toc135756228)

[23. Packing and Documents 97](#_Toc135756229)

[24. Insurance 97](#_Toc135756230)

[25. Transportation and Incidental Services 97](#_Toc135756231)

[26. Inspections and Tests 98](#_Toc135756232)

[27. Liquidated Damages 99](#_Toc135756233)

[28. Warranty 99](#_Toc135756234)

[29. Patent Indemnity 100](#_Toc135756235)

[30. Limitation of Liability 101](#_Toc135756236)

[31. Change in Laws and Regulations 102](#_Toc135756237)

[32. Force Majeure 102](#_Toc135756238)

[33. Change Orders and Contract Amendments 102](#_Toc135756239)

[34. Extensions of Time 104](#_Toc135756240)

[35. Termination 104](#_Toc135756241)

[36. Assignment 105](#_Toc135756242)

[37. Export Restriction 105](#_Toc135756243)

**Section VIII - General Conditions of Contract**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| 1. Definitions | 1.1 The following words and expressions shall have the meanings hereby assigned to them: **“Bank”** means the World Bank and refers to the International Bank for Reconstruction and Development (IBRD) or the International Development Association (IDA).**“Contract”** means the Contract Agreement entered into between the Purchaser and the Supplier, together with the Contract Documents referred to therein, including all attachments, appendices, and all documents incorporated by reference therein.**“Contract Documents”** means the documents listed in the Contract Agreement, including any amendments thereto.**“Contract Price”** means the price payable to the Supplier as specified in the Contract Agreement, subject to such additions and adjustments thereto or deductions therefrom, as may be made pursuant to the Contract.**“Day”** means calendar day.**“Completion”** means the fulfillment of the Related Services by the Supplier in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth in the Contract.**“GCC”** means the General Conditions of Contract.**“Goods”** means all of the commodities, raw material, machinery and equipment, and/or other materials that the Supplier is required to supply to the Purchaser under the Contract.**“Purchaser’s Country”** is the country specified in the **Special Conditions of Contract** **(SCC).****“Purchaser”** means the entity purchasing the Goods and Related Services, as **specified in the SCC.****“Related Services”** means the services incidental to the supply of the goods, such as insurance, installation, training and initial maintenance and other such obligations of the Supplier under the Contract.**“SCC”** means the Special Conditions of Contract.**“Subcontractor”** means any person, private or government entity, or a combination of the above, to whom any part of the Goods to be supplied or execution of any part of the Related Services is subcontracted by the Supplier.**“Supplier”** means the person, private or government entity, or a combination of the above, whose Bid to perform the Contract has been accepted by the Purchaser and is named as such in the Contract Agreement.**“The Project Site,”** where applicable, means the place named in the **SCC.** |
| 1. Contract Documents | 1. Subject to the order of precedence set forth in the Contract Agreement, all documents forming the Contract (and all parts thereof) are intended to be correlative, complementary, and mutually explanatory. The Contract Agreement shall be read as a whole. |
| 1. Fraud and Corruption | * 1. The Bank requires compliance with the Bank’s Anti-Corruption Guidelines and its prevailing sanctions policies and procedures as set forth in the WBG’s Sanctions Framework, as set forth in Appendix 1 to the GCC.   2. The Purchaser requires the Supplier to disclose any commissions or fees that may have been paid or are to be paid to agents or any other party with respect to the Bidding process or execution of the Contract. The information disclosed must include at least the name and address of the agent or other party, the amount and currency, and the purpose of the commission, gratuity or fee. |
| 1. Interpretation | 1. If the context so requires it, singular means plural and vice versa. 2. Incoterms  Unless inconsistent with any provision of the Contract**,** the meaning of any trade term and the rights and obligations of parties thereunder shall be as prescribed by Incoterms **specified in the** **SCC**.The terms EXW, CIP, FCA, CFR and other similar terms, when used, shall be governed by the rules prescribed in the current edition of Incoterms specified in the **SCC** and published by the International Chamber of Commerce in Paris, France.  1. Entire Agreement   The Contract constitutes the entire agreement between the Purchaser and the Supplier and supersedes all communications, negotiations and agreements (whether written or oral) of the parties with respect thereto made prior to the date of Contract.   1. Amendment   No amendment or other variation of the Contract shall be valid unless it is in writing, is dated, expressly refers to the Contract, and is signed by a duly authorized representative of each party thereto.   1. Nonwaiver  Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 4.5(b) below, no relaxation, forbearance, delay, or indulgence by either party in enforcing any of the terms and conditions of the Contract or the granting of time by either party to the other shall prejudice, affect, or restrict the rights of that party under the Contract, neither shall any waiver by either party of any breach of Contract operate as waiver of any subsequent or continuing breach of Contract.Any waiver of a party’s rights, powers, or remedies under the Contract must be in writing, dated, and signed by an authorized representative of the party granting such waiver, and must specify the right and the extent to which it is being waived.  1. Severability   If any provision or condition of the Contract is prohibited or rendered invalid or unenforceable, such prohibition, invalidity or unenforceability shall not affect the validity or enforceability of any other provisions and conditions of the Contract. |
| 1. Language | * 1. The Contract as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the Contract exchanged by the Supplier and the Purchaser, shall be written in the language specified in the **SCC.** Supporting documents and printed literature that are part of the Contract may be in another language provided they are accompanied by an accurate translation of the relevant passages in the language specified**,** in which case, for purposes of interpretation of the Contract, this translation shall govern.   2. The Supplier shall bear all costs of translation to the governing language and all risks of the accuracy of such translation, for documents provided by the Supplier. |
| 1. Joint Venture, Consortium or Association | * 1. If the Supplier is a joint venture, consortium, or association, all of the parties shall be jointly and severally liable to the Purchaser for the fulfillment of the provisions of the Contract and shall designate one party to act as a leader with authority to bind the joint venture, consortium, or association. The composition or the constitution of the joint venture, consortium, or association shall not be altered without the prior consent of the Purchaser. |
| 1. Eligibility | * 1. The Supplier and its Subcontractors shall have the nationality of an eligible country. A Supplier or Subcontractor shall be deemed to have the nationality of a country if it is a citizen or constituted, incorporated, or registered, and operates in conformity with the provisions of the laws of that country.   2. All Goods and Related Services to be supplied under the Contract and financed by the Bank shall have their origin in Eligible Countries. For the purpose of this Clause, origin means the country where the goods have been grown, mined, cultivated, produced, manufactured, or processed; or through manufacture, processing, or assembly, another commercially recognized article results that differs substantially in its basic characteristics from its components. |
| 1. Notices | * 1. Any notice given by one party to the other pursuant to the Contract shall be in writing to the address specified in the **SCC.** The term “in writing” means communicated in written form with proof of receipt.   2. A notice shall be effective when delivered or on the notice’s effective date, whichever is later. |
| 1. Governing Law | * 1. The Contract shall be governed by and interpreted in accordance with the laws of the Purchaser’s Country, unless otherwise specified in the **SCC.**   2. Throughout the execution of the Contract, the Supplier shall comply with the import of goods and services prohibitions in the Purchaser’s Country when:   (a) as a matter of law or official regulations, the Borrower’s country prohibits commercial relations with that country; or (b) by an act of compliance with a decision of the United Nations Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations, the Borrower’s Country prohibits any import of goods from that country or any payments to any country, person, or entity in that country. |
| 1. Settlement of Disputes | * 1. The Purchaser and the Supplier shall make every effort to resolve amicably by direct informal negotiation any disagreement or dispute arising between them under or in connection with the Contract.   2. If, after twenty-eight (28) days, the parties have failed to resolve their dispute or difference by such mutual consultation, then either the Purchaser or the Supplier may give notice to the other party of its intention to commence arbitration, as hereinafter provided, as to the matter in dispute, and no arbitration in respect of this matter may be commenced unless such notice is given. Any dispute or difference in respect of which a notice of intention to commence arbitration has been given in accordance with this Clause shall be finally settled by arbitration. Arbitration may be commenced prior to or after delivery of the Goods under the Contract. Arbitration proceedings shall be conducted in accordance with the rules of procedure specified in the **SCC.**   3. Notwithstanding any reference to arbitration herein,      1. the parties shall continue to perform their respective obligations under the Contract unless they otherwise agree; and      2. the Purchaser shall pay the Supplier any monies due the Supplier. |
| 1. Inspections and Audit by the Bank | 1. The Supplier shall keep, and shall make all reasonable efforts to cause its Subcontractors to keep, accurate and systematic accounts and records in respect of the Goods in such form and details as will clearly identify relevant time changes and costs. 2. Pursuant to paragraph 2.2 e. of Appendix 1 to the General Conditions the Supplier shall permit and shall cause its agents (where declared or not), subcontractors, subconsultants, service providers, suppliers, and personnel, to permit, the Bank and/or persons appointed by the Bank to inspect the site and/or the accounts, records and other documents relating to the procurement process, selection and/or contract execution, and to have such accounts, records and other documents audited by auditors appointed by the Bank. The Supplier’s and its Subcontractors’ and subconsultants’ attention is drawn to Sub-Clause 3.1 (Fraud and Corruption) which provides, inter alia, that acts intended to materially impede the exercise of the Bank’s inspection and audit rights constitute a prohibited practice subject to contract termination (as well as to a determination of ineligibility pursuant to the Bank’s prevailing sanctions procedures). |
| 1. Scope of Supply | 1. The Goods and Related Services to be supplied shall be as specified in the Schedule of Requirements. |
| 1. Delivery and Documents | 1. Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 33.1, the Delivery of the Goods and Completion of the Related Services shall be in accordance with the Delivery and Completion Schedule specified in the Schedule of Requirements. The details of shipping and other documents to be furnished by the Supplier are specified in the **SCC.** |
| 1. Supplier’s Responsibilities | 1. The Supplier shall supply all the Goods and Related Services included in the Scope of Supply in accordance with GCC Clause 12, and the Delivery and Completion Schedule, as per GCC Clause 13. 2. The Supplier, including its Subcontractors, shall not employ or engage forced labor or persons subject to trafficking, as described in GCC Sub-Clauses 14.3 and 14.4. 3. Forced labor consists of any work or service, not voluntarily performed, that is exacted from an individual under threat of force or penalty, and includes any kind of involuntary or compulsory labor, such as indentured labor, bonded labor or similar labor-contracting arrangements. 4. Trafficking in persons is defined as the recruitment, transportation, transfer, harbouring or receipt of persons by means of the threat or use of force or other forms of coercion, abduction, fraud, deception, abuse of power, or of a position of vulnerability, or of the giving or receiving of payments or benefits to achieve the consent of a person having control over another person, for the purposes of exploitation. 5. The Supplier, including its Subcontractors, shall not employ or engage a child under the age of 14 unless the national law specifies a higher age (the minimum age). 6. The Supplier, including its Subcontractors, shall not employ or engage a child between the minimum age and the age of 18 in a manner that is likely to be hazardous, or to interfere with, the child’s education, or to be harmful to the child’s health or physical, mental, spiritual, moral, or social development. 7. Work considered hazardous for children is work that, by its nature or the circumstances in which it is carried out, is likely to jeopardize the health, safety, or morals of children. Such work activities prohibited for children include work: 8. with exposure to physical, psychological or sexual abuse; 9. underground, underwater, working at heights or in confined spaces; 10. with dangerous machinery, equipment or tools, or involving handling or transport of heavy loads; 11. in unhealthy environments exposing children to hazardous substances, agents, or processes, or to temperatures, noise or vibration damaging to health; or 12. under difficult conditions such as work for long hours, during the night or in confinement on the premises of the employer. 13. The Supplier shall comply, and shall require its Subcontractors if any to comply, with all applicable health and safety regulations, laws, guidelines, and any other requirement stated in the Technical Specifications. 14. The Supplier shall comply with additional obligations as **specified in the SCC.** |
| 1. Contract Price | 1. Prices charged by the Supplier for the Goods supplied and the Related Services performed under the Contract shall not vary from the prices quoted by the Supplier in its Bid, with the exception of any price adjustments authorized in the **SCC.** |
| 1. Terms of Payment | 1. The Contract Price, including any Advance Payments, if applicable, shall be paid as specified in the **SCC.** 2. The Supplier’s request for payment shall be made to the Purchaser in writing, accompanied by invoices describing, as appropriate, the Goods delivered and Related Services performed, and by the documents submitted pursuant to GCC Clause 13 and upon fulfillment of all other obligations stipulated in the Contract. 3. Payments shall be made promptly by the Purchaser, but in no case later than sixty (60) days after submission of an invoice or request for payment by the Supplier, and after the Purchaser has accepted it. 4. The currencies in which payments shall be made to the Supplier under this Contract shall be those in which the Bid price is expressed. 5. In the event that the Purchaser fails to pay the Supplier any payment by its due date or within the period set forth in the **SCC,** the Purchaser shall pay to the Supplier interest on the amount of such delayed payment at the rate shown in the **SCC,** for the period of delay until payment has been made in full, whether before or after judgment or arbitrage award. |
| 1. Taxes and Duties | 1. For goods manufactured outside the Purchaser’s Country, the Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, stamp duties, license fees, and other such levies imposed outside the Purchaser’s Country.   17.2 For goods Manufactured within the Purchaser’s Country, the Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, etc., incurred until delivery of the contracted Goods to the Purchaser.  17.3 If any tax exemptions, reductions, allowances or privileges may be available to the Supplier in the Purchaser’s Country, the Purchaser shall use its best efforts to enable the Supplier to benefit from any such tax savings to the maximum allowable extent. |
| 1. Performance Security | 1. If required as specified in the SCC, the Supplier shall, within twenty-eight (28) days of the notification of contract award, provide a performance security for the performance of the Contract in the amount specified in the **SCC.** 2. The proceeds of the Performance Security shall be payable to the Purchaser as compensation for any loss resulting from the Supplier’s failure to complete its obligations under the Contract. 3. As specified in the SCC, the Performance Security, if required, shall be denominated in the currency(ies) of the Contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Purchaser; and shall be in one of the format stipulated by the Purchaser in the SCC, or in another format acceptable to the Purchaser. 4. The Performance Security shall be discharged by the Purchaser and returned to the Supplier not later than twenty-eight (28) days following the date of Completion of the Supplier’s performance obligations under the Contract, including any warranty obligations, unless specified otherwise in the **SCC.** |
| 1. Copyright | 1. The copyright in all drawings, documents, and other materials containing data and information furnished to the Purchaser by the Supplier herein shall remain vested in the Supplier, or, if they are furnished to the Purchaser directly or through the Supplier by any third party, including suppliers of materials, the copyright in such materials shall remain vested in such third party. |
| 1. Confidential Information | 1. The Purchaser and the Supplier shall keep confidential and shall not, without the written consent of the other party hereto, divulge to any third party any documents, data, or other information furnished directly or indirectly by the other party hereto in connection with the Contract, whether such information has been furnished prior to, during or following completion or termination of the Contract. Notwithstanding the above, the Supplier may furnish to its Subcontractor such documents, data, and other information it receives from the Purchaser to the extent required for the Subcontractor to perform its work under the Contract, in which event the Supplier shall obtain from such Subcontractor an undertaking of confidentiality similar to that imposed on the Supplier under GCC Clause 20. 2. The Purchaser shall not use such documents, data, and other information received from the Supplier for any purposes unrelated to the contract. Similarly, the Supplier shall not use such documents, data, and other information received from the Purchaser for any purpose other than the performance of the Contract. 3. The obligation of a party under GCC Sub-Clauses 20.1 and 20.2 above, however, shall not apply to information that:  the Purchaser or Supplier need to share with the Bank or other institutions participating in the financing of the Contract;now or hereafter enters the public domain through no fault of that party;can be proven to have been possessed by that party at the time of disclosure and which was not previously obtained, directly or indirectly, from the other party; orotherwise lawfully becomes available to that party from a third party that has no obligation of confidentiality.  1. The above provisions of GCC Clause 20 shall not in any way modify any undertaking of confidentiality given by either of the parties hereto prior to the date of the Contract in respect of the Supply or any part thereof. 2. The provisions of GCC Clause 20 shall survive completion or termination, for whatever reason, of the Contract. |
| 1. Subcontracting | 1. The Supplier shall notify the Purchaser in writing of all subcontracts awarded under the Contract if not already specified in the Bid. Notification by the Supplier, for addition of any Subcontractor not named in the Contract, shall also include the Subcontractor’s declaration in accordance with Appendix 2 to the GCC- Sexual exploitation and Abuse (SEA) and/or Sexual Harassment (SH) Performance Declaration. Such notification, in the original Bid or later shall not relieve the Supplier from any of its obligations, duties, responsibilities, or liability under the Contract. 2. Subcontracts shall comply with the provisions of GCC Clauses 3 and 7. |
| 1. Specifications and Standards | 1. Technical Specifications and Drawings  The Goods and Related Services supplied under this Contract shall conform to the technical specifications and standards mentioned in Section VI, Schedule of Requirements and, when no applicable standard is mentioned, the standard shall be equivalent or superior to the official standards whose application is appropriate to the Goods’ country of origin.The Supplier shall be entitled to disclaim responsibility for any design, data, drawing, specification or other document, or any modification thereof provided or designed by or on behalf of the Purchaser, by giving a notice of such disclaimer to the Purchaser.Wherever references are made in the Contract to codes and standards in accordance with which it shall be executed, the edition or the revised version of such codes and standards shall be those specified in the Schedule of Requirements. During Contract execution, any changes in any such codes and standards shall be applied only after approval by the Purchaser and shall be treated in accordance with GCC Clause 33. |
| 1. Packing and Documents | 1. The Supplier shall provide such packing of the Goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination, as indicated in the Contract. During transit, the packing shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling and exposure to extreme temperatures, salt and precipitation, and open storage. Packing case size and weights shall take into consideration, where appropriate, the remoteness of the goods’ final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all points in transit. 2. The packing, marking, and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the Contract, including additional requirements, if any, specified in the SCC, and in any other instructions ordered by the Purchaser. |
| 1. Insurance | 1. Unless otherwise specified in the **SCC,** the Goods supplied under the Contract shall be fully insured—in a freely convertible currency from an eligible country—against loss or damage incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage, and delivery, in accordance with the applicable Incoterms or in the manner specified in the **SCC.** |
| 1. Transportation and Incidental Services | 1. Unless otherwise specified in the **SCC,** responsibility for arranging transportation of the Goods shall be in accordance with the specified Incoterms. |
|  | 1. The Supplier may be required to provide any or all of the following services, including additional services, if any, specified in SCC:   (a) performance or supervision of on-site assembly and/or start‑up of the supplied Goods;  (b) furnishing of tools required for assembly and/or maintenance of the supplied Goods;  (c) furnishing of a detailed operations and maintenance manual for each appropriate unit of the supplied Goods;  (d) performance or supervision or maintenance and/or repair of the supplied Goods, for a period of time agreed by the parties, provided that this service shall not relieve the Supplier of any warranty obligations under this Contract; and  (e) training of the Purchaser’s personnel, at the Supplier’s plant and/or on-site, in assembly, start-up, operation, maintenance, and/or repair of the supplied Goods.   1. Prices charged by the Supplier for incidental services, if not included in the Contract Price for the Goods, shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the Supplier for similar services |
| 1. Inspections and Tests | 1. The Supplier shall at its own expense and at no cost to the Purchaser carry out all such tests and/or inspections of the Goods and Related Services as are specified in the **SCC.** 2. The inspections and tests may be conducted on the premises of the Supplier or its Subcontractor, at point of delivery, and/or at the Goods’ final destination, or in another place in the Purchaser’s Country as specified in the **SCC.** Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 26.3, if conducted on the premises of the Supplier or its Subcontractor, all reasonable facilities and assistance, including access to drawings and production data, shall be furnished to the inspectors at no charge to the Purchaser. 3. The Purchaser or its designated representative shall be entitled to attend the tests and/or inspections referred to in GCC Sub-Clause 26.2, provided that the Purchaser bear all of its own costs and expenses incurred in connection with such attendance including, but not limited to, all traveling and board and lodging expenses. 4. Whenever the Supplier is ready to carry out any such test and inspection, it shall give a reasonable advance notice, including the place and time, to the Purchaser. The Supplier shall obtain from any relevant third party or manufacturer any necessary permission or consent to enable the Purchaser or its designated representative to attend the test and/or inspection. 5. The Purchaser may require the Supplier to carry out any test and/or inspection not required by the Contract but deemed necessary to verify that the characteristics and performance of the Goods comply with the technical specifications codes and standards under the Contract, provided that the Supplier’s reasonable costs and expenses incurred in the carrying out of such test and/or inspection shall be added to the Contract Price. Further, if such test and/or inspection impedes the progress of manufacturing and/or the Supplier’s performance of its other obligations under the Contract, due allowance will be made in respect of the Delivery Dates and Completion Dates and the other obligations so affected. 6. The Supplier shall provide the Purchaser with a report of the results of any such test and/or inspection. 7. The Purchaser may reject any Goods or any part thereof that fail to pass any test and/or inspection or do not conform to the specifications. The Supplier shall either rectify or replace such rejected Goods or parts thereof or make alterations necessary to meet the specifications at no cost to the Purchaser, and shall repeat the test and/or inspection, at no cost to the Purchaser, upon giving a notice pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause 26.4. 8. The Supplier agrees that neither the execution of a test and/or inspection of the Goods or any part thereof, nor the attendance by the Purchaser or its representative, nor the issue of any report pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause 26.6, shall release the Supplier from any warranties or other obligations under the Contract. |
| 1. Liquidated Damages | 1. Except as provided under GCC Clause 32, if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods by the Date(s) of delivery or perform the Related Services within the period specified in the Contract, the Purchaser may without prejudice to all its other remedies under the Contract, deduct from the Contract Price, as liquidated damages, a sum equivalent to the percentage specified in the **SCC** of the delivered price of the delayed Goods or unperformed Services for each week or part thereof of delay until actual delivery or performance, up to a maximum deduction of the percentage specified in those **SCC.** Once the maximum is reached, the Purchaser may terminate the Contract pursuant to GCC Clause 35. |
| 1. Warranty | 1. The Supplier warrants that all the Goods are new, unused, and of the most recent or current models, and that they incorporate all recent improvements in design and materials, unless provided otherwise in the Contract. 2. Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 22.1(b), the Supplier further warrants that the Goods shall be free from defects arising from any act or omission of the Supplier or arising from design, materials, and workmanship, under normal use in the conditions prevailing in the country of final destination. 3. Unless otherwise specified in the **SCC,** the warranty shall remain valid for twelve (12) months after the Goods, or any portion thereof as the case may be, have been delivered to and accepted at the final destination indicated in the **SCC,** or for eighteen (18) months after the date of shipment from the port or place of loading in the country of origin, whichever period concludes earlier. 4. The Purchaser shall give notice to the Supplier stating the nature of any such defects together with all available evidence thereof, promptly following the discovery thereof. The Purchaser shall afford all reasonable opportunity for the Supplier to inspect such defects. 5. Upon receipt of such notice, the Supplier shall, within the period specified in the **SCC,** expeditiously repair or replace the defective Goods or parts thereof, at no cost to the Purchaser. 6. If having been notified, the Supplier fails to remedy the defect within the period specified in the **SCC,** the Purchaser may proceed to take within a reasonable period such remedial action as may be necessary, at the Supplier’s risk and expense and without prejudice to any other rights which the Purchaser may have against the Supplier under the Contract. |
| 1. Patent Indemnity | 1. The Supplier shall, subject to the Purchaser’s compliance with GCC Sub-Clause 29.2, indemnify and hold harmless the Purchaser and its employees and officers from and against any and all suits, actions or administrative proceedings, claims, demands, losses, damages, costs, and expenses of any nature, including attorney’s fees and expenses, which the Purchaser may suffer as a result of any infringement or alleged infringement of any patent, utility model, registered design, trademark, copyright, or other intellectual property right registered or otherwise existing at the date of the Contract by reason of:  the installation of the Goods by the Supplier or the use of the Goods in the country where the Site is located; andthe sale in any country of the products produced by the Goods.Such indemnity shall not cover any use of the Goods or any part thereof other than for the purpose indicated by or to be reasonably inferred from the Contract, neither any infringement resulting from the use of the Goods or any part thereof, or any products produced thereby in association or combination with any other equipment, plant, or materials not supplied by the Supplier, pursuant to the Contract.  1. If any proceedings are brought or any claim is made against the Purchaser arising out of the matters referred to in GCC Sub-Clause 29.1, the Purchaser shall promptly give the Supplier a notice thereof, and the Supplier may at its own expense and in the Purchaser’s name conduct such proceedings or claim and any negotiations for the settlement of any such proceedings or claim. 2. If the Supplier fails to notify the Purchaser within twenty-eight (28) days after receipt of such notice that it intends to conduct any such proceedings or claim, then the Purchaser shall be free to conduct the same on its own behalf. 3. The Purchaser shall, at the Supplier’s request, afford all available assistance to the Supplier in conducting such proceedings or claim, and shall be reimbursed by the Supplier for all reasonable expenses incurred in so doing. 4. `The Purchaser shall indemnify and hold harmless the Supplier and its employees, officers, and Subcontractors from and against any and all suits, actions or administrative proceedings, claims, demands, losses, damages, costs, and expenses of any nature, including attorney’s fees and expenses, which the Supplier may suffer as a result of any infringement or alleged infringement of any patent, utility model, registered design, trademark, copyright, or other intellectual property right registered or otherwise existing at the date of the Contract arising out of or in connection with any design, data, drawing, specification, or other documents or materials provided or designed by or on behalf of the Purchaser. |
| 1. Limitation of Liability | 1. Except in cases of criminal negligence or willful misconduct,   (a) the Supplier shall not be liable to the Purchaser, whether in contract, tort, or otherwise, for any indirect or consequential loss or damage, loss of use, loss of production, or loss of profits or interest costs, provided that this exclusion shall not apply to any obligation of the Supplier to pay liquidated damages to the Purchaser and  (b) the aggregate liability of the Supplier to the Purchaser, whether under the Contract, in tort or otherwise, shall not exceed the total Contract Price, provided that this limitation shall not apply to the cost of repairing or replacing defective equipment, or to any obligation of the supplier to indemnify the Purchaser with respect to patent infringement |
| 1. Change in Laws and Regulations | 1. Unless otherwise specified in the Contract, if after the date of 28 days prior to date of Bid submission, any law, regulation, ordinance, order or bylaw having the force of law is enacted, promulgated, abrogated, or changed in the place of the Purchaser’s Country where the Site is located (which shall be deemed to include any change in interpretation or application by the competent authorities) that subsequently affects the Delivery Date and/or the Contract Price, then such Delivery Date and/or Contract Price shall be correspondingly increased or decreased, to the extent that the Supplier has thereby been affected in the performance of any of its obligations under the Contract. Notwithstanding the foregoing, such additional or reduced cost shall not be separately paid or credited if the same has already been accounted for in the price adjustment provisions where applicable, in accordance with GCC Clause 15. |
| 1. Force Majeure | 1. The Supplier shall not be liable for forfeiture of its Performance Security, liquidated damages, or termination for default if and to the extent that its delay in performance or other failure to perform its obligations under the Contract is the result of an event of Force Majeure. 2. For purposes of this Clause, “Force Majeure” means an event or situation beyond the control of the Supplier that is not foreseeable, is unavoidable, and its origin is not due to negligence or lack of care on the part of the Supplier. Such events may include, but not be limited to, acts of the Purchaser in its sovereign capacity, wars or revolutions, fires, floods, epidemics, quarantine restrictions, and freight embargoes. 3. If a Force Majeure situation arises, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of such condition and the cause thereof. Unless otherwise directed by the Purchaser in writing, the Supplier shall continue to perform its obligations under the Contract as far as is reasonably practical, and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the Force Majeure event. |
| 1. Change Orders and Contract Amendments | 1. The Purchaser may at any time order the Supplier through notice in accordance GCC Clause 8, to make changes within the general scope of the Contract in any one or more of the following:  drawings, designs, or specifications, where Goods to be furnished under the Contract are to be specifically manufactured for the Purchaser;the method of shipment or packing;the place of delivery; andthe Related Services to be provided by the Supplier.  1. If any such change causes an increase or decrease in the cost of, or the time required for, the Supplier’s performance of any provisions under the Contract, an equitable adjustment shall be made in the Contract Price or in the Delivery/Completion Schedule, or both, and the Contract shall accordingly be amended. Any claims by the Supplier for adjustment under this Clause must be asserted within twenty-eight (28) days from the date of the Supplier’s receipt of the Purchaser’s change order. 2. Prices to be charged by the Supplier for any Related Services that might be needed but which were not included in the Contract shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the Supplier for similar services. 3. **Value Engineering:** The Supplier may prepare, at its own cost, a value engineering proposal at any time during the performance of the contract. The value engineering proposal shall, at a minimum, include the following; 4. the proposed change(s), and a description of the difference to the existing contract requirements; 5. a full cost/benefit analysis of the proposed change(s) including a description and estimate of costs (including life cycle costs) the Purchaser may incur in implementing the value engineering proposal; and 6. a description of any effect(s) of the change on performance/functionality.   The Purchaser may accept the value engineering proposal if the proposal demonstrates benefits that:   1. accelerates the delivery period; or 2. reduces the Contract Price or the life cycle costs to the Purchaser; or 3. improves the quality, efficiency or sustainability of the Goods; or 4. yields any other benefits to the Purchaser,   without compromising the necessary functions of the Facilities.  If the value engineering proposal is approved by the Purchaser and results in:   1. a reduction of the Contract Price; the amount to be paid to the Supplier shall be the percentage specified **in the PCC** of the reduction in the Contract Price; or 2. an increase in the Contract Price; but results in a reduction in life cycle costs due to any benefit described in (a) to (d) above, the amount to be paid to the Supplier shall be the full increase in the Contract Price. 3. Subject to the above, no variation in or modification of the terms of the Contract shall be made except by written amendment signed by the parties. |
| 1. Extensions of Time | 1. If at any time during performance of the Contract, the Supplier or its subcontractors should encounter conditions impeding timely delivery of the Goods or completion of Related Services pursuant to GCC Clause 13, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of the delay, its likely duration, and its cause. As soon as practicable after receipt of the Supplier’s notice, the Purchaser shall evaluate the situation and may at its discretion extend the Supplier’s time for performance, in which case the extension shall be ratified by the parties by amendment of the Contract. 2. Except in case of Force Majeure, as provided under GCC Clause 32, a delay by the Supplier in the performance of its Delivery and Completion obligations shall render the Supplier liable to the imposition of liquidated damages pursuant to GCC Clause 26, unless an extension of time is agreed upon, pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause 34.1. |
| 1. Termination | 1. Termination for Default  The Purchaser, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of Contract, by written notice of default sent to the Supplier, may terminate the Contract in whole or in part:if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods within the period specified in the Contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the Purchaser pursuant to GCC Clause 34;if the Supplier fails to perform any other obligation under the Contract; orif the Supplier, in the judgment of the Purchaser has engaged in Fraud and Corruption, as defined in paragraph 2.2 a of the Appendix 1 to the GCC, in competing for or in executing the Contract.In the event the Purchaser terminates the Contract in whole or in part, pursuant to GCC Clause 35.1(a), the Purchaser may procure, upon such terms and in such manner as it deems appropriate, Goods or Related Services similar to those undelivered or not performed, and the Supplier shall be liable to the Purchaser for any additional costs for such similar Goods or Related Services. However, the Supplier shall continue performance of the Contract to the extent not terminated.  1. Termination for Insolvency.  The Purchaser may at any time terminate the Contract by giving notice to the Supplier if the Supplier becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In such event, termination will be without compensation to the Supplier, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy that has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the Purchaser  1. Termination for Convenience.  The Purchaser, by notice sent to the Supplier, may terminate the Contract, in whole or in part, at any time for its convenience. The notice of termination shall specify that termination is for the Purchaser’s convenience, the extent to which performance of the Supplier under the Contract is terminated, and the date upon which such termination becomes effective.The Goods that are complete and ready for shipment within twenty-eight (28) days after the Supplier’s receipt of notice of termination shall be accepted by the Purchaser at the Contract terms and prices. For the remaining Goods, the Purchaser may elect:to have any portion completed and delivered at the Contract terms and prices; and/orto cancel the remainder and pay to the Supplier an agreed amount for partially completed Goods and Related Services and for materials and parts previously procured by the Supplier. |
| 1. Assignment | 1. Neither the Purchaser nor the Supplier shall assign, in whole or in part, their obligations under this Contract, except with prior written consent of the other party. |
| 1. Export Restriction | 1. Notwithstanding any obligation under the Contract to complete all export formalities, any export restrictions attributable to the Purchaser, to the country of the Purchaser, or to the use of the products/goods, systems or services to be supplied, which arise from trade regulations from a country supplying those products/goods, systems or services, and which substantially impede the Supplier from meeting its obligations under the Contract, shall release the Supplier from the obligation to provide deliveries or services, always provided, however, that the Supplier can demonstrate to the satisfaction of the Purchaser and of the Bank that it has completed all formalities in a timely manner, including applying for permits, authorizations and licenses necessary for the export of the products/goods, systems or services under the terms of the Contract. Termination of the Contract on this basis shall be for the Purchaser’s convenience pursuant to Sub-Clause 35.3. |

**APPENDIX 1**

**Fraud and Corruption**

***(Text in this Appendix shall not be modified)***

1. **Purpose**
   1. The Bank’s Anti-Corruption Guidelines and this annex apply with respect to procurement under Bank Investment Project Financing operations.
2. **Requirements**
3. The Bank requires that Borrowers (including beneficiaries of Bank financing); bidders (applicants/proposers), consultants, contractors and suppliers; any sub-contractors, sub-consultants, service providers or suppliers; any agents (whether declared or not); and any of their personnel, observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement process, selection and contract execution of Bank-financed contracts, and refrain from Fraud and Corruption.
4. To this end, the Bank:
5. Defines, for the purposes of this provision, the terms set forth below as follows:
6. “corrupt practice” is the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting, directly or indirectly, of anything of value to influence improperly the actions of another party;
7. “fraudulent practice” is any act or omission, including misrepresentation, that knowingly or recklessly misleads, or attempts to mislead, a party to obtain financial or other benefit or to avoid an obligation;
8. “collusive practice” is an arrangement between two or more parties designed to achieve an improper purpose, including to influence improperly the actions of another party;
9. “coercive practice” is impairing or harming, or threatening to impair or harm, directly or indirectly, any party or the property of the party to influence improperly the actions of a party;
10. “obstructive practice” is:
11. deliberately destroying, falsifying, altering, or concealing of evidence material to the investigation or making false statements to investigators in order to materially impede a Bank investigation into allegations of a corrupt, fraudulent, coercive, or collusive practice; and/or threatening, harassing, or intimidating any party to prevent it from disclosing its knowledge of matters relevant to the investigation or from pursuing the investigation; or
12. acts intended to materially impede the exercise of the Bank’s inspection and audit rights provided for under paragraph 2.2 e. below.
13. Rejects a proposal for award if the Bank determines that the firm or individual recommended for award, any of its personnel, or its agents, or its sub-consultants, sub-contractors, service providers, suppliers and/ or their employees, has, directly or indirectly, engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive, coercive, or obstructive practices in competing for the contract in question;
14. In addition to the legal remedies set out in the relevant Legal Agreement, may take other appropriate actions, including declaring misprocurement, if the Bank determines at any time that representatives of the Borrower or of a recipient of any part of the proceeds of the loan engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive, coercive, or obstructive practices during the procurement process, selection and/or execution of the contract in question, without the Borrower having taken timely and appropriate action satisfactory to the Bank to address such practices when they occur, including by failing to inform the Bank in a timely manner at the time they knew of the practices;
15. Pursuant to the Bank’s Anti- Corruption Guidelines and in accordance with the Bank’s prevailing sanctions policies and procedures, may sanction a firm or individual, either indefinitely or for a stated period of time, including by publicly declaring such firm or individual ineligible (i) to be awarded or otherwise benefit from a Bank-financed contract, financially or in any other manner;[[7]](#footnote-8) (ii) to be a nominated[[8]](#footnote-9) sub-contractor, consultant, manufacturer or supplier, or service provider of an otherwise eligible firm being awarded a Bank-financed contract; and (iii) to receive the proceeds of any loan made by the Bank or otherwise to participate further in the preparation or implementation of any Bank-financed project;
16. Requires that a clause be included in bidding/request for proposals documents and in contracts financed by a Bank loan, requiring (i) bidders (applicants/proposers), consultants, contractors, and suppliers, and their sub-contractors, sub-consultants, service providers, suppliers, agents, personnel, permit the Bank to inspect[[9]](#footnote-10) all accounts, records and other documents relating to the procurement process, selection and/or contract execution, and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the Bank.

**APPENDIX 2**

**Sexual Exploitation and Abuse (SEA) and/or Sexual Harassment (SH) Performance Declaration for Subcontractors\***

*[The following table shall be filled in by each subcontractor proposed by the Supplier, that was not named in the Contract]*

Subcontractor’s Name: *[insert full name]*

Date: *[insert day, month, year]*Contract reference *[insert contract reference]*Page *[insert page number]* of *[insert total number]* pages

|  |
| --- |
| **SEA and/or SH Declaration** |
| We:  🞎 (a) have not been subject to disqualification by the Bank for non-compliance with SEA/ SH obligations.  🞎 (b) are subject to disqualification by the Bank for non-compliance with SEA/ SH obligations.  🞎 (c) had been subject to disqualification by the Bank for non-compliance with SEA/ SH obligations, and were removed from the disqualification list. An arbitral award on the disqualification case has been made in our favor. |
| **[*If (c) above is applicable*, *attach evidence of an arbitral award reversing the findings on the issues underlying the disqualification.]*** |
|  |
| Period of disqualification: From: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ To: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ |

Name of the Subcontractor

Name of the person duly authorized to sign on behalf of the Subcontractor \_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Title of the person signing on behalf of the Subcontractor \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Signature of the person named above \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Date signed \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, \_\_\_\_\_

Countersignature of authorized representative of the Supplier:

Signature: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Date signed \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, \_\_\_\_\_

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Section IX - Special Conditions of Contract | |
| The following Special Conditions of Contract (SCC) shall supplement and / or amend the General Conditions of Contract (GCC). Whenever there is a conflict, the provisions herein shall prevail over those in the GCC*.*  *[The Purchaser shall select insert the appropriate wording using the samples below or other acceptable wording, and delete the text in italics]* | |
| **GCC 1.1(i)** | The Purchaser’s Country is: Republic of Maldives |
| **GCC 1.1(j)** | The Purchaser is: *The Government of Maldives* |
| **GCC 1.1(o)** | The Project Site(s)/Final Destination(s) is/are: Ministry of Defence (*MNDF)* |
| **GCC 1.1 (p)** | The term **SEA/SH** where used in the Contract has the following meaning:“**Sexual Exploitation and Abuse” “(SEA)”** means the following: **Sexual Exploitation** is defined as any actual or attempted abuse of position of vulnerability, differential power or trust, for sexual purposes, including, but not limited to, profiting monetarily, socially or politically from the sexual exploitation of another.  **Sexual Abuse** is defined as the actual or threatened physical intrusion of a sexual nature, whether by force or under unequal or coercive conditions. **“Sexual Harassment” “(SH)”** is defined as unwelcome sexual advances, requests for sexual favors, and other verbal or physical conduct of a sexual nature by contractor’s personnel with other contractor’s, subcontractors’ or employer’s personnel. |
| **GCC 4.2 (a)** | The meaning of the trade terms shall be as prescribed by Incoterms. If the meaning of any trade term and the rights and obligations of the parties thereunder shall not be as prescribed by Incoterms, they shall be as prescribed by: **Incoterms 2010** |
| **GCC 4.2 (b)** | The version edition of Incoterms shall be **Incoterms 2010** |
| **GCC 5.1** | The language shall be: *English* |
| **GCC 8.1** | For **notices**, the Purchaser’s address shall be:  Project Director  Maldives Urban Development and Resilience Project  Infrastructure Department  Ministry of Construction and Infrastructure  Amenee Magu  Republic of Maldives |
| **GCC 9.1** | The governing law shall be the law of*:* **The Laws and Regulations of the Republic of Maldives** |
| **GCC 10.2** | The rules of procedure for arbitration proceedings pursuant to GCC Clause 10.2 shall be as follows:  *“Clause 10.2 (a) shall be retained in the case of a Contract with a foreign Supplier and clause 10.2 (b) shall be retained in the case of a Contract with a national of the Purchaser’s Country.”]*  ***(a) Contract with foreign Supplier:***  ***If the Purchaser chooses the UNCITRAL Arbitration Rules, the following sample clause should be inserted:***  GCC 10.2 (a)—Any dispute, controversy or claim arising out of or relating to this Contract, or breach, termination or invalidity thereof, shall be settled by arbitration in accordance with the UNCITRAL Arbitration Rules as at present in force.  ***(b) Contracts with Supplier national of the Purchaser’s Country:***  In the case of a dispute between the Purchaser and a Supplier who is a national of the Purchaser’s Country, the dispute shall be referred to adjudication or arbitration in accordance with the laws of the Purchaser’s Country. |
| **GCC 13.1** | Details of Shipping and other Documents to be furnished by the Supplier are:   * Bill of lading * Invoice * Insurance certificate * Packaging List   The above documents shall be received by the Purchaser before arrival of the Goods and, if not received, the Supplier will be responsible for any consequent expenses. |
| **GCC 14.9** | *Not Applicable.* |
| **GCC 15.1** | The prices charged for the Goods supplied and the related Services performed *shall not* be adjustable. |
| **GCC 16.1** | ***Sample provision***  GCC 16.1—The method and conditions of payment to be made to the Supplier under this Contract shall be as follows:  **Payment for Goods supplied from abroad:**  Payment of foreign currency portion shall be made in *[insert currency of the Contract Price]* in the following manner:  (i) **Advance Payment:** Ten (10) percent of the Contract Price shall be paid within thirty (30) days of signing of the Contract, and upon submission of claim and a bank guarantee for equivalent amount valid until the Goods are delivered and in the form provided in the bidding document or another form acceptable to the Purchaser.  (ii) **On Shipment:** Eighty (80) percent of the Contract Price of the Goods shipped shall be paid through irrevocable confirmed letter of credit opened in favor of the Supplier in a bank in its country, upon submission of documents specified in GCC Clause 13.  (iii) **On Acceptance:** Ten (10) percent of the Contract Price of Goods received shall be paid within thirty (30) days of receipt of the Goods upon submission of claim supported by the acceptance certificate issued by the Purchaser.  Payment of local currency portion shall be made in *Maldivian Currency* within thirty (30) days of presentation of claim supported by a certificate from the Purchaser declaring that the Goods have been delivered and that all other contracted Services have been performed. |
| **GCC 16.5** | The payment-delay period after which the Purchaser shall pay interest to the supplier shall be *[insert number]* days.  The interest rate that shall be applied is *[insert number] %* |
| **GCC 18.1** | A Performance *shall be required.*  Performance Security shall be: 10% |
| **GCC 18.3** | If required, the Performance Security shall be in the form of: **Unconditional** **Bank Guarantee**  If required, the Performance security shall be denominated in **USD** |
| **GCC 18.4** | Discharge of the Performance Security shall take place: at the **end of the Warranty Period.** |
| **GCC 23.2** | The packing, marking and documentation within and outside the packages shall be:  MUDRP  MNPHI  A List of the items included in the package should to be indicated outside the box. |
| **GCC 24.1** | The insurance coverage shall be as specified in the Incoterms*.* **Incoterm 2010** |
| **GCC 25.1** | Responsibility for transportation of the Goods shall be as specified in the Incoterms. |
| **GCC 25.2** | Incidental services to be provided are: *NOT APPLICABLE* |
| **GCC 26.1** | The inspections and tests shall be: *MNDF/ Ministry of Defence* |
| **GCC 26.2** | The Inspections and tests shall be conducted at: *[insert name(s) of location(s)]* |
| **GCC 27.1** | The liquidated damage shall be: 0.0025% per day |
| **GCC 27.1** | The maximum amount of liquidated damages shall be: *10%* |
| **GCC 28.3** | The period of validity of the Warranty shall be: *Days indicated in Schedule of Requirements: Technical Specifications* |
| **GCC 28.5, GCC 28.6** | The period for repair or replacement shall be: *None* |
| **GCC 33.4** | Not Applicable. |

**Attachment: Price Adjustment Formula**

If in accordance with GCC 15.1, prices shall be adjustable, the following method shall be used to calculate the price adjustment:

15.1 Prices payable to the Supplier, as stated in the Contract, shall be subject to adjustment during performance of the Contract to reflect changes in the cost of labor and material components in accordance with the formula:

P1 = P0 [a + bL1 + cM1] - P0

L0 M0

a+b+c = 1

in which:

P1 = adjustment amount payable to the Supplier.

P0 = Contract Price (base price).

a = fixed element representing profits and overheads included in the Contract Price and generally in the range of five (5) to fifteen (15) percent.

b = estimated percentage of labor component in the Contract Price.

c = estimated percentage of material component in the Contract Price.

L0, L1 = \*labor indices applicable to the appropriate industry in the country of origin on the base date and date for adjustment, respectively.

M0, M1 = \*material indices for the major raw material on the base date and date for adjustment, respectively, in the country of origin.

The Bidder shall indicate the source of the indices, and the source of exchange rate (if applicable) and the base date indices in its Bid.

The coefficients a, b, and c as specified by the Purchaser are as follows:

a = *[insert value of coefficient]*

b = *[insert value of coefficient]*

c = *[insert value of coefficient]*

Base date = thirty (30) days prior to the deadline for submission of the Bids.

Date of adjustment = *[insert number of weeks]* weeks prior to date of shipment (representing the mid-point of the period of manufacture).

The above price adjustment formula shall be invoked by either party subject to the following further conditions:

* + 1. No price adjustment shall be allowed beyond the original delivery dates. As a rule, no price adjustment shall be allowed for periods of delay for which the Supplier is entirely responsible. The Purchaser will, however, be entitled to any decrease in the prices of the Goods and Services subject to adjustment.
    2. If the currency in which the Contract Price P0 is expressed is different from the currency of origin of the labor and material indices, a correction factor will be applied to avoid incorrect adjustments of the Contract Price. The correction factor shall be: Z0 / Z1, where,

Z0 = the number of units of currency of the origin of the indices which equal to one unit of the currency of the Contract Price P0 on the Base date, and

Z1 = the number of units of currency of the origin of the indices which equal to one unit of the currency of the Contract Price P0 on the Date of Adjustment.

* + 1. No price adjustment shall be payable on the portion of the Contract Price paid to the Supplier as advance payment.

|  |
| --- |
| Section X - Contract Forms |

**Table of Forms**

[Notification of Intention to Award 124](#_Toc135643520)

[Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form 128](#_Toc135643521)

[Letter of Acceptance 130](#_Toc135643522)

[Contract Agreement 131](#_Toc135643523)

[Performance Security 133](#_Toc135643524)

[Advance Payment Security 137](#_Toc135643525)

Notification of Intention to Award

**[*This Notification of Intention to Award shall be sent to each Bidder that submitted a Bid.*]**

**[*Send this Notification to the Bidder’s Authorized Representative named in the Bidder Information Form*]**

For the attention of Bidder’s Authorized Representative

Name: *[insert Authorized Representative’s name]*

Address: *[insert Authorized Representative’s Address]*

Telephone/Fax numbers: *[insert Authorized Representative’s telephone/fax numbers]*

Email Address: *[insert Authorized Representative’s email address]*

***[IMPORTANT: insert the date that this Notification is transmitted to Bidders. The Notification must be sent to all Bidders simultaneously. This means on the same date and as close to the same time as possible.]***

**DATE OF TRANSMISSION**: This Notification is sent by: [*email/fax*] on [*date*] (local time)

**Notification of Intention to Award**

**Purchaser:** *[insert the name of the Purchaser]*

**Project:***[insert name of project]*

**Contract title:** *[insert the name of the contract]*

**Country:** *[insert country where RFB is issued]*

**Loan No. /Credit No. / Grant No.:** *[insert reference number for loan/credit/grant]*

**RFB No:** *[insert RFB reference number from Procurement Plan]*

This Notification of Intention to Award (Notification) notifies you of our decision to award the above contract. The transmission of this Notification begins the Standstill Period. During the Standstill Period you may:

1. request a debriefing in relation to the evaluation of your Bid, and/or
2. submit a Procurement-related Complaint in relation to the decision to award the contract.
3. **The successful Bidder**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Name:** | [*insert name* *of successful Bidder*] |
| **Address:** | [*insert address* *of the successful Bidder*] |
| **Contract price:** | [*insert contract price* *of the successful Bid*] |

1. **Other Bidders *[INSTRUCTIONS: insert names of all Bidders that submitted a Bid. If the Bid’s price was evaluated include the evaluated price as well as the Bid price as read out.]***

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Name of Bidder** | **Bid price** | **Evaluated Bid price**  **(if applicable)** |
| [*insert name*] | [*insert Bid price*] | [*insert evaluated price*] |
| [*insert name*] | [*insert Bid price*] | [*insert evaluated price*] |
| [*insert name*] | [*insert Bid price*] | [*insert evaluated price*] |
| [*insert name*] | [*insert Bid price*] | [*insert evaluated price*] |
| [*insert name*] | [*insert Bid price*] | [*insert evaluated price*] |

1. **Reason/s why your Bid was unsuccessful**

|  |
| --- |
| ***[INSTRUCTIONS: State the reason/s why this Bidder’s Bid was unsuccessful. Do NOT include: (a) a point by point comparison with another Bidder’s Bid or (b) information that is marked confidential by the Bidder in its Bid.]*** |

1. **How to request a debriefing**

|  |
| --- |
| **DEADLINE: The deadline to request a debriefing expires at midnight on [*insert date*] (local time).**  You may request a debriefing in relation to the results of the evaluation of your Bid. If you decide to request a debriefing your written request must be made within three (3) Business Days of receipt of this Notification of Intention to Award.  Provide the contract name, reference number, name of the Bidder, contact details; and address the request for debriefing as follows:  **Attention**: [*insert full name of person, if applicable*]  **Title/position**: [*insert title/position*]  **Agency**: [*insert name of Purchaser*]  **Email address**: [*insert email address*]  **Fax number**: [*insert fax number*] ***delete if not used***  If your request for a debriefing is received within the 3 Business Days deadline, we will provide the debriefing within five (5) Business Days of receipt of your request. If we are unable to provide the debriefing within this period, the Standstill Period shall be extended by five (5) Business Days after the date that the debriefing is provided. If this happens, we will notify you and confirm the date that the extended Standstill Period will end.  The debriefing may be in writing, by phone, video conference call or in person. We shall promptly advise you in writing how the debriefing will take place and confirm the date and time.  If the deadline to request a debriefing has expired, you may still request a debriefing. In this case, we will provide the debriefing as soon as practicable, and normally no later than fifteen (15) Business Days from the date of publication of the Contract Award Notice. |

1. **How to make a complaint**

|  |
| --- |
| **Period: Procurement-related Complaint challenging the decision to award shall be submitted by midnight, [*insert date*] (local time).**  Provide the contract name, reference number, name of the Bidder, contact details; and address the Procurement-related Complaint as follows:  **Attention**: [*insert full name of person, if applicable*]  **Title/position**: [*insert title/position*]  **Agency**: [*insert name of Purchaser*]  **Email address**: [*insert email address*]  **Fax number**: [*insert fax number*] ***delete if not used***  At this point in the procurement process, you may submit a Procurement-related Complaint challenging the decision to award the contract. You do not need to have requested, or received, a debriefing before making this complaint. Your complaint must be submitted within the Standstill Period and received by us before the Standstill Period ends.  Further information:  For more information see the [Procurement Regulations for IPF Borrowers](https://policies.worldbank.org/sites/ppf3/PPFDocuments/Forms/DispPage.aspx?docid=4005) (Procurement Regulations) (Annex III). You should read these provisions before preparing and submitting your complaint. In addition, the World Bank’s Guidance “[How to make a Procurement-related Complaint](http://www.worldbank.org/en/projects-operations/products-and-services/brief/procurement-new-framework#framework)” provides a useful explanation of the process, as well as a sample letter of complaint.  In summary, there are four essential requirements:   1. You must be an ‘interested party’. In this case, that means a Bidder who submitted a Bid in this bidding process, and is the recipient of a Notification of Intention to Award. 2. The complaint can only challenge the decision to award the contract. 3. You must submit the complaint within the period stated above. 4. You must include, in your complaint, all of the information required by the Procurement Regulations (as described in Annex III). |

1. **Standstill Period**

|  |
| --- |
| **DEADLINE: The Standstill Period is due to end at midnight on [*insert date*] (local time).**  The Standstill Period lasts ten (10) Business Days after the date of transmission of this Notification of Intention to Award.  The Standstill Period may be extended as stated in Section 4 above. |

If you have any questions regarding this Notification please do not hesitate to contact us.

On behalf of the Purchaser:

**Signature:** \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Name:** \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Title/position:** \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Telephone:** \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Email:** \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form

*INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS: DELETE THIS BOX ONCE YOU HAVE COMPLETED THE FORM*

*This Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form (“Form”) is to be completed by the successful Bidder. In case of joint venture, the Bidder must submit a separate Form for each member. The beneficial ownership information to be submitted in this Form shall be current as of the date of its submission.*

*For the purposes of this Form, a Beneficial Owner of a Bidder is any natural person who ultimately owns or controls the Bidder by meeting one or more of the following conditions:*

* *directly or indirectly holding 25% or more of the shares*
* *directly or indirectly holding 25% or more of the voting rights*
* *directly or indirectly having the right to appoint a majority of the board of directors or equivalent governing body of the Bidder*

**RFB No.:** [*insert number of RFB process*]

**Request for Bid No**.: [*insert identification*]

To: **[*insert complete name of Purchaser*]**

In response to your request in the Letter of Acceptance *dated [insert date of letter of Acceptance]* to furnish additional information on beneficial ownership: *[select one option as applicable and delete the options that are not applicable]*

(i) we hereby provide the following beneficial ownership information.

**Details of beneficial ownership**

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Identity of Beneficial Owner | Directly or indirectly holding 25% or more of the shares  (Yes / No) | Directly or indirectly holding 25 % or more of the Voting Rights  (Yes / No) | Directly or indirectly having the right to appoint a majority of the board of the directors or an equivalent governing body of the Bidder  (Yes / No) |
| *[include full name (last, middle, first), nationality, country of residence]* |  |  |  |

***OR***

(ii) *We declare that there is no Beneficial Owner meeting one or more of the following conditions:*

* directly or indirectly holding 25% or more of the shares
* directly or indirectly holding 25% or more of the voting rights
* directly or indirectly having the right to appoint a majority of the board of directors or equivalent governing body of the Bidder

**OR**

*(iii) We declare that we are unable to identify any Beneficial Owner meeting one or more of the following conditions. [If this option is selected, the Bidder shall provide explanation on why it is unable to identify any Beneficial Owner]*

* directly or indirectly holding 25% or more of the shares
* directly or indirectly holding 25% or more of the voting rights
* directly or indirectly having the right to appoint a majority of the board of directors or equivalent governing body of the Bidder]”

**Name of the Bidder**: \*[*insert complete name of the Bidder*]\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Name of the person duly authorized to sign the Bid on behalf of the Bidder**: \*\*[*insert complete name of person duly authorized to sign the Bid*]\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Title of the person signing the Bid**: [*insert complete title of the person signing the Bid*]\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Signature of the person named above**: [*insert signature of person whose name and capacity are shown above*]\_\_\_\_\_

**Date signed** [*insert date of signing*] **day of** [*insert month*], [*insert year*]\_\_\_\_\_

\* In the case of the Bid submitted by a Joint Venture specify the name of the Joint Venture as Bidder. In the event that the Bidder is a joint venture, each reference to “Bidder” in the Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form (including this Introduction thereto) shall be read to refer to the joint venture member.

\*\* Person signing the Bid shall have the power of attorney given by the Bidder. The power of attorney shall be attached with the Bid Schedules.

Letter of Acceptance

*[use letterhead paper of the Purchaser]*

*[date]*

To: *[name and address of the Supplier]*

Subject: ***Notification of Award Contract No.*** . . . . . . . . ..

This is to notify you that your Bid dated ***[insert date]*** for execution of the ***[insert name of the contract and identification number, as given in the SCC]***for the Accepted Contract Amount of ***[insert*** ***amount in numbers and words and name of currency]***, as corrected and modified in accordance with the Instructions to Bidders is hereby accepted by our Agency.

You are requested to furnish (i) the Performance Security within 28 days in accordance with the Conditions of Contract, using for that purpose one of the Performance Security Form*s* and (ii) the additional information on beneficial ownership in accordance with ITB 45.1 within eight (8) Business days using the Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form, included in Section X, - Contract Forms, of the Bidding Document.

Authorized Signature:

Name and Title of Signatory:

Name of Agency:

**Attachment: Contract Agreement**

Contract Agreement

*[The successful Bidder shall fill in this form in accordance with the instructions indicated]*

THIS AGREEMENT made

the *[insert:* ***number****]* day of *[insert:* ***month****]*, *[insert:* ***year****]*.

BETWEEN

(1) *[insert complete name of Purchaser]*, a *[insert description of type of legal entity, for example, an agency of the Ministry of .... of the Government of {insert name of Country of Purchaser}, or corporation incorporated under the laws of {insert name of Country of Purchaser}]* and having its principal place of business at *[insert address of Purchaser****]*** (hereinafter called “the Purchaser”), of the one part, and

(2) *[insert name of Supplier****]***, a corporation incorporated under the laws of *[insert: country of Supplier****]*** and having its principal place of business at *[insert: address of Supplier]* (hereinafter called “the Supplier”), of the other part:

WHEREAS the Purchaser invited Bids for certain Goods and ancillary services, viz., *[insert brief description of Goods and Services]* and has accepted a Bid by the Supplier for the supply of those Goods and Services

The Purchaser and the Supplier agree as follows:

1. In this Agreement words and expressions shall have the same meanings as are respectively assigned to them in the Contract documents referred to.

2. The following documents shall be deemed to form and be read and construed as part of this Agreement. This Agreement shall prevail over all other contract documents.

1. the Letter of Acceptance
2. the Letter of Bid
3. the Addenda Nos.\_\_\_\_\_ (if any)
4. Special Conditions of Contract
5. General Conditions of Contract
6. the Specification (including Schedule of Requirements and Technical Specifications)
7. the completed Schedules (including Price Schedules)
8. any other document listed in GCC as forming part of the Contract

3. In consideration of the payments to be made by the Purchaser to the Supplier as specified in this Agreement, the Supplier hereby covenants with the Purchaser to provide the Goods and Services and to remedy defects therein in conformity in all respects with the provisions of the Contract.

4. The Purchaser hereby covenants to pay the Supplier in consideration of the provision of the Goods and Services and the remedying of defects therein, the Contract Price or such other sum as may become payable under the provisions of the Contract at the times and in the manner prescribed by the Contract.

IN WITNESS whereof the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to be executed in accordance with the laws of *[insert the name of the Contract governing law country]* on the day, month and year indicated above.

For and on behalf of the Purchaser

Signed: *[insert signature]*

in the capacity of *[insert title or other appropriate designation]*

In the presence of *[insert identification of official witness]*

For and on behalf of the Supplier

Signed: *[insert signature of authorized representative(s) of the Supplier]*

in the capacity of *[insert title or other appropriate designation]*

in the presence of *[insert identification of official witness]*

Performance Security

**Option 1: (Bank Guarantee)**

*[The bank, as requested by the successful Bidder, shall fill in this form in accordance with the instructions indicated]*

*[Guarantor letterhead or SWIFT identifier code]*

**Beneficiary:** *[insert name and Address of Purchaser]*

**Date:** \_ *[Insert date of issue]*

**PERFORMANCE GUARANTEE No.:** *[Insert guarantee reference number]*

**Guarantor:** *[Insert name and address of place of issue, unless indicated in the letterhead]*

We have been informed that \_ *[insert name of Supplier, which in the case of a joint venture shall be the name of the joint venture]* (hereinafter called "the Applicant") has entered into Contract No. *[insert reference number of the contract]* dated *[insert date]* with the Beneficiary, for the supply of \_ *[insert name of contract and brief description of Goods and related Services]* (hereinafter called "the Contract").

Furthermore, we understand that, according to the conditions of the Contract, a performance guarantee is required.

At the request of the Applicant, we as Guarantor, hereby irrevocably undertake to pay the Beneficiary any sum or sums not exceeding in total an amount of *[insert amount in figures]*( ) *[insert amount in words]*,[[10]](#footnote-11)1 such sum being payable in the types and proportions of currencies in which the Contract Price is payable, upon receipt by us of the Beneficiary’s complying demand supported by the Beneficiary’s statement, whether in the demand itself or in a separate signed document accompanying or identifying the demand, stating that the Applicant is in breach of its obligation(s) under the Contract, without the Beneficiary needing to prove or to show grounds for your demand or the sum specified therein.

This guarantee shall expire, no later than the …. Day of ……, 2…[[11]](#footnote-12)2, and any demand for payment under it must be received by us at this office indicated above on or before that date.

This guarantee is subject to the Uniform Rules for Demand Guarantees (URDG) 2010 Revision, ICC Publication No. 758, except that the supporting statement under Article 15(a) is hereby excluded.

\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_   
*[signature(s)]*

***Note: All italicized text (including footnotes) is for use in preparing this form and shall be deleted from the final product.***

**Option 2: Performance Bond**

By this Bond *[insert name of Principal]* as Principal (hereinafter called “the Supplier”) and *[insert name of Surety]* as Surety (hereinafter called “the Surety”), are held and firmly bound unto *[insert name of Purchaser]* as Obligee (hereinafter called “the Supplier”) in the amount of *[insert amount in words and figures]*, for the payment of which sum well and truly to be made in the types and proportions of currencies in which the Contract Price is payable, the Supplier and the Surety bind themselves, their heirs, executors, administrators, successors and assigns, jointly and severally, firmly by these presents.

WHEREAS the Supplier has entered into a written Agreement with the Purchaser dated the day of , 20 , for *[name of contract and brief description of Goods and related Services]* in accordance with the documents, plans, specifications, and amendments thereto, which to the extent herein provided for, are by reference made part hereof and are hereinafter referred to as the Contract.

NOW, THEREFORE, the Condition of this Obligation is such that, if the Supplier shall promptly and faithfully perform the said Contract (including any amendments thereto), then this obligation shall be null and void; otherwise, it shall remain in full force and effect. Whenever the Supplier shall be, and declared by the Purchaser to be, in default under the Contract, the Purchaser having performed the Purchaser’s obligations thereunder, the Surety may promptly remedy the default, or shall promptly:

(1) complete the Contract in accordance with its terms and conditions; or

(2) obtain a Bid or Bids from qualified Bidders for submission to the Purchaser for completing the Contract in accordance with its terms and conditions, and upon determination by the Purchaser and the Surety of the lowest responsive Bidder, arrange for a Contract between such Bidder and Purchaser and make available as work progresses (even though there should be a default or a succession of defaults under the Contract or Contracts of completion arranged under this paragraph) sufficient funds to pay the cost of completion less the Balance of the Contract Price; but not exceeding, including other costs and damages for which the Surety may be liable hereunder, the amount set forth in the first paragraph hereof. The term “Balance of the Contract Price,” as used in this paragraph, shall mean the total amount payable by Purchaser to Supplier under the Contract, less the amount properly paid by Purchaser to the Supplier; or

(3) pay the Purchaser the amount required by Purchaser to complete the Contract in accordance with its terms and conditions up to a total not exceeding the amount of this Bond.

The Surety shall not be liable for a greater sum than the specified penalty of this Bond.

Any suit under this Bond must be instituted not later than twenty-eight (28) days following the date of completion of the Supplier’s performance of its obligations under the Contract, including any warranty obligations.

No right of action shall accrue on this Bond to or for the use of any person or corporation other than the Purchaser named herein or the heirs, executors, administrators, successors, and assigns of the Purchaser.

In testimony whereof, the Supplier has hereunto set his hand and affixed his seal, and the Surety has caused these presents to be sealed with his corporate seal duly attested by the signature of his legal representative, this day of 20 .

SIGNED ON on behalf of

By in the capacity of

In the presence of

SIGNED ON on behalf of

By in the capacity of

In the presence of

Advance Payment Security

**Demand Guarantee**

*[Guarantor letterhead or SWIFT identifier code]*

**Beneficiary:** *[Insert name and Address of Purchaser]*

**Date:** *[Insert date of issue]*

**ADVANCE PAYMENT GUARANTEE No.:** *[Insert guarantee reference number]*

**Guarantor:** *[Insert name and address of place of issue, unless indicated in the letterhead]*

We have been informed that *[insert name of Supplier, which in the case of a joint venture shall be the name of the joint venture]* (hereinafter called “the Applicant”) has entered into Contract No. *[insert reference number of the contract]* dated *[insert date]* with the Beneficiary, for the execution of *[insert name of contract and brief description of Goods and related Services]* (hereinafter called "the Contract").

Furthermore, we understand that, according to the conditions of the Contract, an advance payment in the sum *[insert amount in figures]* () *[insert amount in words]* is to be made against an advance payment guarantee.

At the request of the Applicant, we as Guarantor, hereby irrevocably undertake to pay the Beneficiary any sum or sums not exceeding in total an amount of *[insert amount in figures]*( ) *[insert amount in words][[12]](#footnote-13)1* upon receipt by us of the Beneficiary’s complying demand supported by the Beneficiary’s statement, whether in the demand itself or in a separate signed document accompanying or identifying the demand, stating either that the Applicant:

* + 1. has used the advance payment for purposes other than toward delivery of Goods; or
    2. has failed to repay the advance payment in accordance with the Contract conditions, specifying the amount which the Applicant has failed to repay.

A demand under this guarantee may be presented as from the presentation to the Guarantor of a certificate from the Beneficiary’s bank stating that the advance payment referred to above has been credited to the Applicant on its account number *[insert number]* at *[insert name and address of Applicant’s bank]*.

The maximum amount of this guarantee shall be progressively reduced by the amount of the advance payment repaid by the Applicant as specified in copies of interim statements or payment certificates which shall be presented to us. This guarantee shall expire, at the latest, upon our receipt of a copy of the interim payment certificate indicating that ninety (90) percent of the Accepted Contract Amount, has been certified for payment, or on the *[insert day]* day of *[insert month]*, 2 *[insert year]*, whichever is earlier. Consequently, any demand for payment under this guarantee must be received by us at this office on or before that date.

This guarantee is subject to the Uniform Rules for Demand Guarantees (URDG) 2010 Revision, ICC Publication No.758, except that the supporting statement under Article 15(a) is hereby excluded.

.

\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_   
*[signature(s)]*

***Note: All italicized text (including footnotes) is for use in preparing this form and shall be deleted from the final product.***

1. IBRD and IDA are generally called the World Bank. Since the procurement requirements for IBRD and IDA are identical, “World Bank” in this SPD refers to both IBRD and IDA, and “loan”refers to either an IBRD loan or an IDA credit. [↑](#footnote-ref-2)
2. *[Delete Column 8 if domestic preference is not applicable, which should normally be the case for off-the-shelf Goods]* [↑](#footnote-ref-3)
3. The amount of the Bond shall be denominated in the currency of the Purchaser’s Country or the equivalent amount in a freely convertible currency. [↑](#footnote-ref-4)
4. For the avoidance of doubt, a sanctioned party’s ineligibility to be awarded a contract shall include, without limitation, (i) applying for pre-qualification, expressing interest in a consultancy, and bidding, either directly or as a nominated sub-contractor, nominated consultant, nominated manufacturer or supplier, or nominated service provider, in respect of such contract, and (ii) entering into an addendum or amendment introducing a material modification to any existing contract. [↑](#footnote-ref-5)
5. A nominated sub-contractor, nominated consultant, nominated manufacturer or supplier, or nominated service provider (different names are used depending on the particular bidding document) is one which has been: (i) included by the bidder in its pre-qualification application or bid because it brings specific and critical experience and know-how that allow the bidder to meet the qualification requirements for the particular bid; or (ii) appointed by the Borrower. [↑](#footnote-ref-6)
6. Inspections in this context usually are investigative (i.e., forensic) in nature. They involve fact-finding activities undertaken by the Bank or persons appointed by the Bank to address specific matters related to investigations/audits, such as evaluating the veracity of an allegation of possible Fraud and Corruption, through the appropriate mechanisms. Such activity includes but is not limited to: accessing and examining a firm's or individual's financial records and information, and making copies thereof as relevant; accessing and examining any other documents, data and information (whether in hard copy or electronic format) deemed relevant for the investigation/audit, and making copies thereof as relevant; interviewing staff and other relevant individuals; performing physical inspections and site visits; and obtaining third party verification of information. [↑](#footnote-ref-7)
7. For the avoidance of doubt, a sanctioned party’s ineligibility to be awarded a contract shall include, without limitation, (i) applying for pre-qualification, expressing interest in a consultancy, and bidding, either directly or as a nominated sub-contractor, nominated consultant, nominated manufacturer or supplier, or nominated service provider, in respect of such contract, and (ii) entering into an addendum or amendment introducing a material modification to any existing contract. [↑](#footnote-ref-8)
8. A nominated sub-contractor, nominated consultant, nominated manufacturer or supplier, or nominated service provider (different names are used depending on the particular bidding document) is one which has been: (i) included by the bidder in its pre-qualification application or bid because it brings specific and critical experience and know-how that allow the bidder to meet the qualification requirements for the particular bid; or (ii) appointed by the Borrower. [↑](#footnote-ref-9)
9. Inspections in this context usually are investigative (i.e., forensic) in nature. They involve fact-finding activities undertaken by the Bank or persons appointed by the Bank to address specific matters related to investigations/audits, such as evaluating the veracity of an allegation of possible Fraud and Corruption, through the appropriate mechanisms. Such activity includes but is not limited to: accessing and examining a firm's or individual's financial records and information, and making copies thereof as relevant; accessing and examining any other documents, data and information (whether in hard copy or electronic format) deemed relevant for the investigation/audit, and making copies thereof as relevant; interviewing staff and other relevant individuals; performing physical inspections and site visits; and obtaining third party verification of information. [↑](#footnote-ref-10)
10. *1 The Guarantor shall insert an amount representing the percentage of the Accepted Contract Amount specified in the Letter of Acceptance, and denominated either in the currency (ies) of the Contract or a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Beneficiary.* [↑](#footnote-ref-11)
11. *2 Insert the date twenty-eight days after the expected completion date as described in GC Clause 18.4. The Purchaser should note that in the event of an extension of this date for completion of the Contract, the Purchaser would need to request an extension of this guarantee from the Guarantor. Such request must be in writing and must be made prior to the expiration date established in the guarantee. In preparing this guarantee, the Purchaser might consider adding the following text to the form, at the end of the penultimate paragraph: “The Guarantor agrees to a one-time extension of this guarantee for a period not to exceed [six months] [one year], in response to the Beneficiary’s written request for such extension, such request to be presented to the Guarantor before the expiry of the guarantee.”* [↑](#footnote-ref-12)
12. 1 *The Guarantor shall insert an amount representing the amount of the advance payment and denominated either in the currency(ies) of the advance payment as specified in the Contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Purchaser.* [↑](#footnote-ref-13)